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  香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 

  Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
  The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

  

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 

 

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 59／60 條，爲對下列註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，

作出修訂的建議。 

根據《商標規則》第 61 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T6 

號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)

反對通知須載有提出反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以及反對人為何認

為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 58(5)條。

根據《商標規則》第 95條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。 

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF 
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS 

 
The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).  
 
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the proposed 
amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a notice of 
opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date is 4 April 
2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.) The notice of opposition shall 
include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement shall, in particular, 
explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if they were made and why 
in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to section 58(5) of the Trade 
Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).  
 
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of opposition. 

 
  
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

300779004

[540] 商標：
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Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

GRUPO MASSIMO DUTTI, S.A.
AVENIDA DE LA DIPUTACIÓN, EDIFICIO INDITEX, 
15142 ARTEIXO (A CORUÑA),
SPAIN

[740/ 
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

WILKINSON & GRIST
6th Floor, Prince's Building, 
10 Chater Road,
Central
HONG KONG

[511] 原來的類別編號: 
Original Class No.: 

3,9,14,16,18,24,25,35

[511] 建議的新類別編號: 
Proposed New Class No.: 

3, 5, 7, 8, 9, 14, 16, 18, 21, 22, 24, 25, 26, 
28, 34, 35

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明: 
Original Specification: 

Class 3
Bleaching preparations and other substances for 
laundry use; cleaning, polishing, scouring and 
abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions; 
dentifrices; shoe polish, creams and wax; wax; 
shampoo; cosmetic kits; depilatory 
preparations; make-up removing preparations; 
deodorants for personal use (perfumery); lip-
sticks; pencils for cosmetic uses; hair spray 
and nail polish; lacquer-remover preparations; 
tissues impregnated with cosmetic lotions; pre-
moistened or impregnated cleaning tissues or 
cloths; after shave lotions; lotions for 
cosmetic purposes; make-up products; pomades 
for cosmetic purposes; stain removers; sachets 
for perfuming linen; nail care preparations; 
bleaching preparations (decolourants) for 
cosmetic purposes; extracts of flowers 
(perfumes); incense; scented wood; decorative 
transfers for cosmetic purposes; false 
eyelashes and nails; pumice stone; aromatic 
potpourris; cosmetic preparations for slimming 
purposes; cosmetic preparations for baths; 
waving preparations for hair; washing 
preparations; toiletries; mouth washes not for 
medical purposes; bath salts, not for medical 
purposes; hygiene preparations which are toilet 
products; oils for toilet purposes; sun-tanning 
preparations (cosmetics); eau de cologne; 
deodorant soaps; talcum powder for toilet use; 
adhesives for cosmetic purposes; greases for 
cosmetic purposes; abrasives; shaving 
preparations; colour brightening chemicals for 
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household purposes (laundry); cotton sticks for 
cosmetic purposes; beauty masks; moustache wax; 
laundry blueing; hair colorants; cosmetics for 
eyebrows; depilatory wax; cleaning chalk; 
shampoos for pets; cosmetics for animals; 
cosmetic creams; disinfectant soap; cakes of 
soap; soap for foot perspiration; detergents 
other than for use in manufacturing operations 
and for medical purposes; laundry starch; 
cleansing milk for toilet purposes; bleach; 
dry-cleaning preparations; scented water; 
perfumes; cosmetic preparations for eyelashes; 
cosmetic preparations for skin care; make-up 
powder; adhesives for affixing false hair; 
fabric softeners for laundry use; cosmetic 
dyes; colour-removing preparations; toilet 
waters.

Class 9
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs; automatic vending 
machines and mechanisms for coin-operated 
apparatus; cash registers, calculating 
machines, data processing equipment and 
computers; fire-extinguishing apparatus; 
computer peripheral devices; anti-glare 
glasses; eyeglasses (pince-nez); optical 
lenses; eyeglass chains (pince-nez chains); 
contact lenses; eyeglass cords (pince-nez 
cords); dressmakers' measures; spectacles 
(optics); spectacle glasses; spectacle cases; 
spectacle and eyeglass frames (pince-nez 
frames); sunglasses; eyeglass cases (pince-nez 
cases) and contact lenses cases; shoes for 
protection against accidents, irradiation and 
fire; bullet-proof, swimming and life 
waistcoats; garments and clothes for protection 
against fire; gloves for divers; gloves for 
protection against accidents; diving suits; 
magnetic encoded cards; clothing for protection 
against accidents and irradiation; protective 
suits for aviators; electronic agendas; make-up 
removing electric appliances; telephone 
apparatus; weighbridges; directional compasses; 
accounting machines; protective helmets; 
protective helmets for sports; telescopes; 
chronographs (time recording apparatus); 
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measuring spoons; pedometers; compact discs 
(audio-video); compact discs (read-only 
memory); mirrors (optics); floats for bathing 
and swimming, water wings; binoculars; 
temperature indicators; instruments containing 
eyepieces; computer game programs; cassette 
players; bar code readers; signal, magic and 
optical lanterns; magnifying glasses (optics); 
dictating and invoicing machines; mechanisms 
for counter-operated apparatus; weights; 
electric, galvanic and solar batteries; 
electric flat irons; computer programmes 
(recorded); electronic pocket translators; 
transistors (electronics); thermometers, not 
for medical purposes; apparatus for games 
adapted for use with television receivers only; 
intercommunication apparatus; video cassettes; 
animated cartoons; electronic school apparatus; 
apparatus for the detection of children' 
crying; portable radio-telephones (walkie-
talkies); electronic publications 
(electronically downloadable); egg timers 
(sandglasses); acoustic (sound) alarms; anti-
theft warning apparatus; fire alarms; mouse 
pads; loudspeakers; amplifiers; aerials; anti-
glare visors (anti-glare shades); telephone 
receivers; music headphones; answering 
machines; false coin detectors; teeth 
protectors; money counting and sorting 
machines; apparatus for measuring the thickness 
of skins and leather; electronic tags for 
goods; glasses for sports; magnets; light-
emitting electronic pointers; ear plugs; 
portable telephones; enlarging apparatus 
(photography); apparatus and instruments for 
astronomy; thermionic valves (radio); coin-
operated musical automata (juke boxes); scales; 
life-saving rafts; tape recorders; head 
cleaning tapes (recording); videotapes; 
magnetic tapes; demagnetizing apparatus for 
magnetic tapes; barometers; rechargeable 
electric batteries; ticket dispensers; 
electrically heated hair-curlers; machines for 
calculating; heat regulating apparatus; 
cinematographic cameras; camcorders; video game 
cartridges; magnetic encoders; graduated 
glassware; revolution counters; slides 
(photography); slide projectors; dynamometers; 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention 
of traffic accidents; hemline markers; 
dosimeters; cigarette lighters for automobiles; 
covers for electric outlets; radiotelephony 
sets; scanners (data processing equipment); 
lens hoods; flash-bulbs (photography); 
photocopiers (photographic, electrostatic, 
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thermic); holograms; compact disc players; 
luminous signs; neon signs; video recorders; 
electric measuring devices; speaking tubes; 
computer memories; microphones; 
microprocessors; modems; breathing apparatus 
for underwater swimming; objectives (lenses) 
(optics); ozonisers; projection screens; 
electric switches; dog whistles; push buttons 
for bells; radios; audio-receivers and video-
receivers; wrist rests for use with computers; 
sound reproduction apparatus; lever scales 
(steelyards); television apparatus; temperature 
indicators; record players; word processors; 
video telephones; personal stereos.

Class 14
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in 
precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, imitation 
jewellery, precious stones; horological and 
chronometric instruments; ornamental pins; tie 
pins; boxes of precious metal for needles; 
needle cases of precious metal; napkin rings of 
precious metal; works of art of precious metal; 
key rings (trinkets or fobs); medals; coins; 
silver and gold ware, other than cutlery, forks 
and spoons; badges of precious metal; shoe and 
hat ornaments of precious metal; ashtrays, of 
precious metal, for smokers; cuff links; trays 
of precious metal, for household use; watch 
chains; clock cases; candlesticks of precious 
metal; services (tableware) of precious metal; 
cruets of precious metal; vases of precious 
metal; coffee and tea services of precious 
metal; household and kitchen containers of 
precious metal; threads of precious metal 
(jewellery); jewellery cases of precious metal; 
cigarette cases of precious metal; powder 
compacts of precious metal; ornaments 
(jewellery); silver ornaments; jewellery of 
yellow amber; pins (jewellery) and amulets 
(jewellery); rings (jewellery); ornaments of 
jet; tea infusers of precious metal; bracelets 
(jewellery); brooches (jewellery); chains 
(jewellery); boxes of precious metal; epergnes 
of precious metal; necklaces (jewellery); tie 
clips; watch crystals, watch glasses; 
chronographs (watches); alarm clocks; diamonds; 
charms (jewellery), trinkets (jewellery); paste 
jewellery; cases for clock- and watchmaking; 
ivory (jewellery); medallions (jewellery); 
gems; earrings; pearls (jewellery); straps for 
wristwatches; clocks.

Class 16
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Paper, cardboard and goods made from these 
materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); 
instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging 
(not included in other classes); printers' 
type; printing blocks; engravings; boxes made 
of cardboard or paper; patterns for making 
clothes and for dressmaking; tissues of paper 
for removing make up; stencil cases; labels, 
not of textile; table linen of paper; table 
napkins of paper; babies' napkins of paper and 
cellulose (disposable); babies' napkin pants 
(diaper pants) of paper and cellulose 
(disposable); handkerchiefs of paper; pen 
cases; holders for cheque books; writing cases 
(sets); inking sheets for document reproducing 
machines; bags (envelopes, pouches) of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; tailors' chalk; face 
towels of paper; hat boxes of cardboard; 
tracing cloth and paper; fabrics for 
bookbinding; canvas for painting; hand towels 
of paper; albums; almanacs; hand labelling 
appliances; loose leaf binders; writing 
materials and instruments; transfers 
(decalcomanias); calendars; posters; folders 
for papers; catalogues; chromos; drawing sets; 
newspapers; periodicals; magazines 
(periodicals); books; lithographs; wrapping 
paper; toilet paper; paperweights; mats for 
beer glasses; bookmarkers; bookends; inks; 
inkwells; bibs of paper; drawing materials; 
graphic prints; school supplies (stationery); 
writing slates; comic books; trays for sorting 
and counting money; embroidery designs 
(patterns); garbage bags of paper or of 
plastics; geographical maps; terrestrial 
globes; moisteners (office requisites); 
plastics for modelling; blueprints, plans; 
stencils (stationery); placards of paper or 
cardboard; cards, charts; steel letters and 
steel pens; watercolours (paintings); indoor 
aquaria; adhesive tape dispensers; adhesive 
tapes and bands for stationery or household 
purposes; stickers (stationery); cigar bands; 
files (office requisites); modelling clay; 
calculating tables, arithmetical tables; drawer 
liners of paper (perfumed or not); architects' 
models; atlases; banners and flags (of paper); 
tickets; pads (stationery); balls for ball 
point pens; bags for microwave cooking; writing 
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board erasers; rubber erasers; erasing 
products; bottles wrappers and envelopes of 
cardboard or paper; painters' easels; song 
books; charcoal pencils; writing paper; 
advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
booklets; ink sticks; modelling wax, not for 
dental purposes; sealing wax; drawing pins, 
thumbtacks; paper ribbons and bows; inking 
ribbons for computer printers; typewriter 
ribbons; clipboards; cabinets for stationery 
(office requisites); compasses for drawing; 
paper clasps; folders (stationery); writing or 
drawing books; paintings (pictures) framed or 
unframed; finger stalls (office requisites); 
bookbinding apparatus and machines (office 
equipment); gummed cloth for stationery 
purposes; inking pads; square rulers; shields 
(paper seals); greeting cards; filter paper; 
covers (stationery), wrappers (stationery); 
photograph stands; elastic bands for offices; 
stapling presses (office requisites); paper 
clips; paper sheets (stationery); pencil 
sharpeners; pencil holders; luminous paper; 
palettes for painters; silver paper; waxed 
paper; modelling paste; office perforators; 
painters' brushes; house painters' rollers; 
postcards; printed publications; chaplets, 
rosaries; blotters; envelopes (stationery).

Class 18
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods 
made of these materials and not included in 
other classes; animal skins, hides; trunks and 
travelling bags; umbrellas, parasols and 
walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; 
bags for climbers and campers and beach bags; 
handbag frames; frames for umbrellas or 
parasols; mountaineering sticks; purses; 
handbags; leather lining for footwear; 
travelling sets and key cases (leatherware); 
attaché cases; coin purses, not of precious 
metal; garment bags for travel; hat boxes of 
leather; sling bags for carrying infants; 
wheeled shopping bags; boxes of leather or 
leather board; boxes of vulcanised fibre; 
pocket wallets; briefcases; notecases; school 
satchels and document cases; school bags; 
vanity cases (not fitted); collars for animals; 
leather leashes; leather laces, leather leads; 
umbrella covers; saddle cloths for horses; 
backpacks, rucksacks; haversacks; school 
haversacks; music cases; halters; bags 
(envelopes, pouches) of leather, for packaging; 
leather twist, leather thread; suitcase 
handles; walking stick and umbrella handles; 
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lashes; horse blankets; furniture coverings of 
leather; clothing for animals; pads for horse 
saddles; umbrella rings; blinkers (harness); 
harness fittings of iron; trappings for 
animals; leather ornaments for animals; harness 
fittings, not of precious metal; walking stick 
seats; shoulder belts (straps), of leather; 
tool bags of leather (empty); chain mesh 
purses, not of precious metal; beach sacks; 
muzzles; bridles (harness);head-stalls; 
leatherboard; bands of leather; travelling 
trunks; shopping bags; straps for soldiers' 
equipment; harness traces, harness straps; 
straps of leather (saddlery); straps for 
skates; artificial leather; trimmings of 
leather for furniture; leather straps; butts 
(parts of hides); curried skins; cat o' nine 
tails; coverings of skins (furs); stirrup 
leathers; parts of rubber for stirrups; bits 
for animals (harness); saddlery products; 
reins; suitcases; moleskin (imitation of 
leather); furs; chamois leather, other than for 
cleaning purposes; nose bags (feed bags); net 
bags for shopping; casings, of leather, for 
springs; knee-pads for horses; riding saddles; 
fastenings for saddles; card cases; traces 
(harness); valves of leather.

Class 24
Textiles and textile goods, not included in 
other classes; bed and table covers; bath linen 
(except clothing); tissues of textile for 
removing make up; labels (cloth); linings 
(textile); toilet gloves; wall hangings of 
textile; handkerchiefs of textile; curtains of 
textile or plastic; household linen; towels of 
textile; travelling rugs (lap robes); net 
curtains; curtain holders of textile material; 
banners and flags (not of paper); eiderdowns 
(down coverlets); loose covers for furniture; 
covers for cushions; mattress covers; 
pillowcases; mosquito nets; glass cloths; 
billiard cloth; table cloths (not of paper); 
traced cloths for embroidery; upholstery 
cloths; face towels of textile; sleeping bags 
(sheeting); cotton fabrics; haircloth 
(sackcloth); traced cloths for embroidery; 
brocades; lining fabric for shoes; fabric for 
boots and shoes; coverlets (bedspreads); bed 
blankets; trellis (cloth); zephyr (cloth); 
table centrepieces (textile); cheviots (cloth); 
ticks (mattress covers); shower curtains of 
textile or plastic; crepe (fabric); crepon; 
bedspreads; damask; elastic woven material; 
oilcloth (for use as table cloths); gummed 
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cloth, other than for stationery; esparto 
fabric; chenille fabric; felt; flannel 
(fabric); fitted toilet lid covers (fabric); 
gauze (cloth); jersey (fabric); woollen cloth, 
woollen fabric; lingerie fabric; linen cloth; 
place mats of textile; table cloths (not of 
paper); printers blankets of textile; marabouts 
(cloth); upholstery fabrics; fabric of 
imitation animal skins; knitted fabric; cheese 
cloth; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; silk 
(cloth); taffeta (cloth); fibreglass fabrics 
for textile use; adhesive fabric for 
application by heat; diapered linen; velvet; 
tulle.

Class 25
Clothing, footwear, headgear; motorists' and 
cyclists' clothing; bibs, not of paper; 
headbands (clothing); dressing gowns; bathing 
suits, swimsuits; bathing caps and sandals; 
boas (necklets); babies' pants of textile; 
collar protectors; boots for sports and beach 
shoes; hoods (clothing); shawls; belts 
(clothing); money belts (clothing); wet suits 
for water-skiing; neckties; corsets 
(underclothing); sashes for wear; fur stoles; 
scarves; caps (headwear); peaked caps; gloves 
(clothing); waterproof clothing; girdles; 
underclothing; mantillas; stockings; socks; 
bandanas (neckerchiefs); babies' napkins of 
textile; furs (clothing); pyjamas; soles for 
footwear; heels; veils (clothing); suspenders; 
gymnastics and sports suits; layettes 
(clothing); collars (clothing); singlets; 
mittens; ear muffs (clothing); inner soles; 
shoulder pads; bow ties; beach wraps; cuffs, 
wristbands (clothing); dress shields; beach 
clothes; housecoats; pockets for clothing; 
socks suspenders; stocking suspenders; 
petticoats; tights; aprons (clothing); 
headdress for wear; masquerade costumes; 
uniforms; cap peaks; galoshes; wooden shoes; 
frilled caps; garters; coats; esparto shoes or 
sandals; non-slipping devices for boots and 
shoes; bath robes; bath slippers; birettas; 
overalls, smocks; teddies (undergarments); 
berets; footmuffs, not electrically heated; 
lace boots; boots; boot uppers; studs for 
football boots; half-boots; fittings of metal 
for shoes and boots; tips for footwear; welts 
for boots and shoes; heelpieces for boots and 
shoes; drawers (clothing), pants; shirts; shirt 
yokes; shirt fronts; chemisettes (shirt 
fronts); tee-shirts; bodices (lingerie); vests, 
waistcoats; jackets (clothing); fishing vests; 
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stuff jackets (clothing); combinations 
(clothing); slips (undergarments); ready-made 
clothing; detachable collars and collars 
(clothing); clothing of leather; clothing of 
imitations of leather; shower caps; bed socks; 
skirts; ready-made linings (parts of clothing); 
overcoats, topcoats; gabardines (clothing); 
gymnastic shoes; jerseys (clothing); pullovers; 
sweaters; liveries; muffs (clothing); footwear 
uppers; pocket squares; parkas; pelerines; 
pelisses; gaiters, spats; leggings; hosiery; 
knitwear (clothing); clothing for gymnastics; 
outerclothing; underwear; sandals; saris; 
underpants; hats; wimples; togas; gaiter 
straps, trouser straps; frocks; turbans; suits; 
items of clothing; slippers; shoes; sports 
shoes.

Class 35
Advertising; business management; business 
administration; office functions; assistance 
services for business management or commercial 
functions for an industrial or commercial 
company; organisation of exhibitions and trade 
fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
promotion services provided by a commercial 
company by issuing store service cards to 
clients; modelling services for sales 
promotions or advertising purposes; edition of 
advertising texts; shop window dressing; 
assistance services for the operating of a 
commercial company on a franchise basis; 
product demonstration; sales promotion (for 
third parties); sales at public auctions; 
shopping centre promotion and management 
services; assistance services for the 
commercial functions of a business consisting 
in processing orders through global 
communications networks; import export 
agencies; on-line advertising on a computer 
network; supplying services to third parties 
(purchasing of products and services for other 
companies); distribution of samples; 
computerized file management; public relations; 
commercial information agencies; advertising 
agencies; rental of vending machines; renting 
of advertising space; dissemination of 
advertising matter; business management 
assistance; data search in computer files (for 
others); compilation of information into 
computer databases; transcription; publicity 
columns preparation; commercial or industrial 
management assistance; business management of 
performing artists; direct mail advertising; 
updating of advertising material; document 
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reproduction; marketing studies; bill posting, 
outdoor advertising; opinion polling; 
systemisation of information into computer 
databases; publication of advertising texts; 
sales agencies and arranging sales services; 
wholesale and retail services in stores, 
including selling through worldwide computer 
networks, via correspondence, via catalogue, 
via telephone, via television or radio 
broadcasts, and via any other electronic means 
of bleaching preparations and other substances 
for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, scouring 
and abrasive preparations, soaps, perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions, 
dentifrices, shoe polish, creams and wax, wax, 
shampoo, cosmetic kits, depilatory 
preparations, make up removing preparations, 
deodorants for personal use (perfumery), lip 
sticks, pencils for cosmetic uses, hair spray 
and nail polish, lacquer remover preparations, 
tissues impregnated with cosmetic lotions, pre 
moistened or impregnated cleaning tissues or 
cloths, after shave lotions, lotions for 
cosmetic purposes, make up products, pomades 
for cosmetic purposes, stain removers, sachets 
for perfuming linen, nail care preparations, 
bleaching preparations (decolourants) for 
cosmetic purposes, extracts of flowers 
(perfumes), incense, scented wood, decorative 
transfers for cosmetic purposes, false 
eyelashes and nails, pumice stone, aromatic 
potpourris, cosmetic preparations for slimming 
purposes, cosmetic preparations for baths, 
waving preparations for hair, washing 
preparations, toiletries, mouth washes not for 
medical purposes, bath salts, not for medical 
purposes, hygiene preparations which are toilet 
products, oils for toilet purposes, sun tanning 
preparations (cosmetics), eau de cologne, 
deodorant soaps, talcum powder for toilet use, 
adhesives for cosmetic purposes, greases for 
cosmetic purposes, abrasives, shaving 
preparations, colour brightening chemicals for 
household purposes (laundry), cotton sticks for 
cosmetic purposes, beauty masks, moustache wax, 
laundry blueing, hair colorants, cosmetics for 
eyebrows, depilatory wax, cleaning chalk, 
shampoos for pets, cosmetics for animals, 
cosmetic creams, disinfectant soap, cakes of 
soap, soap for foot perspiration, detergents 
other than for use in manufacturing operations 
and for medical purposes, laundry starch, 
cleansing milk for toilet purposes, bleach, dry 
cleaning preparations, scented water, perfumes, 
cosmetic preparations for eyelashes, cosmetic 
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preparations for skin care, make up powder, 
adhesives for affixing false hair, fabric 
softeners for laundry use, cosmetic dyes, 
colour removing preparations, toilet waters, 
scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments, 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity, 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs, automatic vending 
machines and mechanisms for coin operated 
apparatus, cash registers, calculating 
machines, data processing equipment and 
computers, fire extinguishing apparatus, 
computer peripheral devices, anti glare 
glasses, eyeglasses (pince nez), optical 
lenses, eyeglass chains (pince nez chains), 
contact lenses, eyeglass cords (pince nez 
cords), dressmakers' measures, spectacles 
(optics), spectacle glasses, spectacle cases, 
spectacle and eyeglass frames (pince nez 
frames), sunglasses, eyeglass cases (pince nez 
cases) and contact lenses cases, shoes for 
protection against accidents, irradiation and 
fire, bullet proof, swimming and life 
waistcoats, garments and clothes for protection 
against fire, gloves for divers, gloves for 
protection against accidents, diving suits, 
magnetic encoded cards, clothing for protection 
against accidents and irradiation, protective 
suits for aviators, electronic agendas, make up 
removing electric appliances, telephone 
apparatus, weighbridges, directional compasses, 
accounting machines, protective helmets, 
protective helmets for sports, telescopes, 
chronographs (time recording apparatus), 
measuring spoons, pedometers, compact discs 
(audio video), compact discs (read only 
memory), mirrors (optics), floats for bathing 
and swimming, water wings, binoculars, 
temperature indicators, instruments containing 
eyepieces, computer game programs, cassette 
players, bar code readers, signal, magic and 
optical lanterns, magnifying glasses (optics), 
dictating and invoicing machines, mechanisms 
for counter operated apparatus, weights, 
electric, galvanic and solar batteries, 
electric flat irons, computer programmes 
(recorded), electronic pocket translators, 
transistors (electronics), thermometers, not 
for medical purposes, apparatus for games 
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adapted for use with television receivers only, 
intercommunication apparatus, video cassettes, 
animated cartoons, electronic school apparatus, 
apparatus for the detection of children crying, 
portable radio telephones (walkie talkies), 
electronic publications (electronically 
downloadable), egg timers (sandglasses), 
acoustic (sound) alarms, anti theft warning 
apparatus, fire alarms, mouse pads, 
loudspeakers, amplifiers, aerials, anti glare 
visors (anti glare shades), telephone 
receivers, music headphones, answering 
machines, false coin detectors, teeth 
protectors, money counting and sorting 
machines, apparatus for measuring the thickness 
of skins and leather, electronic tags for 
goods, glasses for sports, magnets, light 
emitting electronic pointers, ear plugs, 
portable telephones, enlarging apparatus 
(photography), apparatus and instruments for 
astronomy, thermionic valves (radio), coin 
operated musical automata (juke boxes), scales, 
life saving rafts, tape recorders, head 
cleaning tapes (recording), videotapes, 
magnetic tapes, demagnetizing apparatus for 
magnetic tapes, barometers, rechargeable 
electric batteries, ticket dispensers, 
electrically heated hair curlers, machines for 
calculating, heat regulating apparatus, 
cinematographic cameras, camcorders, video game 
cartridges, magnetic encoders, graduated 
glassware, revolution counters, slides 
(photography), slide projectors, dynamometers, 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention 
of traffic accidents, hemline markers, 
dosimeters, cigarette lighters for automobiles, 
covers for electric outlets, radiotelephony 
sets, scanners (data processing equipment), 
lens hoods, flash bulbs (photography), 
photocopiers (photographic, electrostatic, 
thermic), holograms, compact disc players, 
luminous signs, neon signs, video recorders, 
electric measuring devices, speaking tubes, 
computer memories, microphones, 
microprocessors, modems, breathing apparatus 
for underwater swimming, objectives (lenses) 
(optics), ozonisers, projection screens, 
electric switches, dog whistles, push buttons 
for bells, radios, audio receivers and video 
receivers, wrist rests for use with computers, 
sound reproduction apparatus, lever scales 
(steelyards), television apparatus, temperature 
indicators, record players, word processors, 
video telephones, personal stereos, precious 
metals and their alloys and goods in precious 
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metals or coated therewith, jewellery, 
imitation jewellery, precious stones, 
horological and chronometric instruments, 
ornamental pins, tie pins, boxes of precious 
metal for needles, needle cases of precious 
metal, napkin rings of precious metal, works of 
art of precious metal, key rings (trinkets or 
fobs), medals, coins, silver and gold ware, 
other than cutlery, forks and spoons, badges of 
precious metal, shoe and hat ornaments of 
precious metal, ashtrays, of precious metal, 
for smokers, cuff links, trays of precious 
metal, for household use, watch chains, clock 
cases, candlesticks of precious metal, services 
(tableware) of precious metal, cruets of 
precious metal, vases of precious metal, coffee 
and tea services of precious metal, household 
and kitchen containers of precious metal, 
threads of precious metal (jewellery), 
jewellery cases of precious metal, cigarette 
cases of precious metal, powder compacts of 
precious metal, ornaments (jewellery), silver 
ornaments, jewellery of yellow amber, pins 
(jewellery) and amulets (jewellery), rings 
(jewellery), ornaments of jet, tea infusers of 
precious metal, bracelets (jewellery), brooches 
(jewellery), chains (jewellery), boxes of 
precious metal, epergnes of precious metal, 
necklaces (jewellery), tie clips, watch 
crystals, watch glasses, chronographs 
(watches), alarm clocks, diamonds, charms 
(jewellery), trinkets (jewellery), paste 
jewellery, cases for clock and watchmaking, 
ivory (jewellery), medallions (jewellery), 
gems, earrings, pearls (jewellery), straps for 
wristwatches, clocks, paper, cardboard and 
goods made from these materials, printed 
matter, bookbinding material, photographs, 
stationery, adhesives for stationery or 
household purposes, artists' materials, paint 
brushes, typewriters and office requisites 
(except furniture), instructional and teaching 
material (except apparatus), plastic materials 
for packaging, printers' type, printing blocks, 
engravings, boxes made of cardboard or paper, 
patterns for making clothes and for 
dressmaking, tissues of paper for removing make 
up, stencil cases, labels, not of textile, 
table linen of paper, table napkins of paper, 
babies napkins of paper and cellulose 
(disposable), babies napkin pants (diaper 
pants) of paper and cellulose (disposable), 
handkerchiefs of paper, pen cases, holders for 
cheque books, writing cases (sets), inking 
sheets for document reproducing machines, bags 
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(envelopes, pouches) of paper or plastics, for 
packaging, tailors chalk, face towels of paper, 
hat boxes of cardboard, tracing cloth and 
paper, fabrics for bookbinding, canvas for 
painting, hand towels of paper, albums, 
almanacs, hand labelling appliances, loose leaf 
binders, writing materials and instruments, 
transfers (decalcomanias), calendars, posters, 
folders for papers, catalogues, chromos, 
drawing sets, newspapers, periodicals, 
magazines (periodicals), books, lithographs, 
wrapping paper, toilet paper, paperweights, 
mats for beer glasses, bookmarkers, bookends, 
inks, inkwells, bibs of paper, drawing 
materials, graphic prints, school supplies 
(stationery), writing slates, comic books, 
trays for sorting and counting money, 
embroidery designs (patterns), garbage bags of 
paper or of plastics, geographical maps, 
terrestrial globes, moisteners (office 
requisites), plastics for modelling, 
blueprints, plans, stencils (stationery), 
placards of paper or cardboard, cards, charts, 
steel letters and steel pens, watercolours 
(paintings), indoor aquaria, adhesive tape 
dispensers, adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes, stickers 
(stationery), cigar bands, files (office 
requisites), modelling clay, calculating 
tables, arithmetical tables, drawer liners of 
paper (perfumed or not), architects models, 
atlases, banners and flags (of paper), tickets, 
pads (stationery), balls for ball point pens, 
bags for microwave cooking, writing board 
erasers, rubber erasers, erasing products, 
bottles wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or 
paper, painters easels, song books, charcoal 
pencils, writing paper, advertisement boards of 
paper or cardboard, booklets, ink sticks, 
modelling wax, not for dental purposes, sealing 
wax, drawing pins, thumbtacks, paper ribbons 
and bows, inking ribbons for computer printers, 
typewriter ribbons, clipboards, cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites), compasses for 
drawing, paper clasps, folders (stationery), 
writing or drawing books, paintings (pictures) 
framed or unframed, finger stalls (office 
requisites), bookbinding apparatus and machines 
(office equipment), gummed cloth for stationery 
purposes, inking pads, square rulers, shields 
(paper seals), greeting cards, filter paper, 
covers (stationery), wrappers (stationery), 
photograph stands, elastic bands for offices, 
stapling presses (office requisites), paper 
clips, paper sheets (stationery), pencil 
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sharpeners, pencil holders, luminous paper, 
palettes for painters, silver paper, waxed 
paper, modelling paste, office perforators, 
painters brushes, house painters rollers, 
postcards, printed publications, chaplets, 
rosaries, blotters, envelopes (stationery), 
leather and imitations of leather, and goods 
made of these materials, animal skins, hides, 
trunks and travelling bags, umbrellas, parasols 
and walking sticks, whips, harness and 
saddlery, bags for climbers and campers and 
beach bags, handbag frames, frames for 
umbrellas or parasols, mountaineering sticks, 
purses, handbags, leather lining for footwear, 
travelling sets and key cases (leatherware), 
attaché cases, coin purses, not of precious 
metal, garment bags for travel, hat boxes of 
leather, sling bags for carrying infants, 
wheeled shopping bags, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
pocket wallets, briefcases, notecases, school 
satchels and document cases, school bags, 
vanity cases (not fitted), collars for animals, 
leather leashes, leather laces, leather leads, 
umbrella covers, saddle cloths for horses, 
backpacks, rucksacks, haversacks, school 
haversacks, music cases, halters, bags 
(envelopes, pouches) of leather, for packaging, 
leather twist, leather thread, suitcase 
handles, walking stick and umbrella handles, 
lashes, horse blankets, furniture coverings of 
leather, clothing for animals, pads for horse 
saddles, umbrella rings, blinkers (harness), 
harness fittings of iron, trappings for 
animals, leather ornaments for animals, harness 
fittings, not of precious metal, walking stick 
seats, shoulder belts (straps), of leather, 
tool bags of leather (empty), chain mesh 
purses, not of precious metal, beach sacks, 
muzzles, bridles (harness), head stalls, 
leatherboard, bands of leather, travelling 
trunks, shopping bags, straps for soldiers' 
equipment, harness traces, harness straps, 
straps of leather (saddlery), straps for 
skates, artificial leather, trimmings of 
leather for furniture, leather straps, butts 
(parts of hides), curried skins, cat o' nine 
tails, coverings of skins (furs), stirrup 
leathers, parts of rubber for stirrups, bits 
for animals (harness), saddlery products, 
reins, suitcases, moleskin (imitation of 
leather), furs, chamois leather, other than for 
cleaning purposes, nose bags (feed bags), net 
bags for shopping, casings, of leather, for 
springs, knee pads for horses, riding saddles, 
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fastenings for saddles, card cases, traces 
(harness), valves of leather, furniture, 
mirrors, picture frames, goods of wood, cork, 
reed, cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, 
whalebone, shell, amber, mother of pearl, 
meerschaum and substitutes for all these 
materials, or of plastics, fans for personal 
use (non electric), pillows, curtain rings, 
chests, not of metal, cupboards, lecterns, 
benches (furniture), table tops, screens 
(furniture), trunks (furniture), boxes of wood 
or plastic, chests for toys, beds, head rests 
(furniture), trolleys (furniture), bottle 
racks, brush mountings, baskets, not of metal, 
cushions, mattresses, chest of drawers, bamboo 
curtains, cots, wind chimes (decoration), 
mobiles (decoration), divans, racks 
(furniture), display stands, bed, furniture, 
door and window fittings (not of metal), 
hammocks, flower stands (furniture), jewellery 
cases (caskets), not of precious metal, 
mannequins, tables, works of art, of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic, drinking straws, umbrella 
stands, playpens for babies, coat hangers and 
hat stands, coat stands, desks, magazine racks, 
sleeping bags for camping, chairs (seats), 
armchairs, sofas, keyboards for hanging keys, 
footstools, stools, corks for bottles, 
embroidery frames, high chairs for babies, 
infant walkers, deck chairs, curtain holders, 
not of textile material, air pillows, air 
cushions and air mattresses, not for medical 
purposes, stair rods, animal horns, pet 
cushions, beds for household pets, kennels for 
household pets, nesting boxes for household 
pets, stuffed animals, animal claws and hooves, 
decorative wall plaques (furniture) not of 
textile, bedsteads (wood), bamboo, fishing 
baskets, vice benches, not of metal, work 
benches, embroidery looms, library shelves, 
hinges, not of metal, reels of wood for yarn, 
silk and cord, bottle casings of wood, 
sideboards, busts of wood, wax, plaster or 
plastic, costume stands, letter boxes, not of 
metal or masonry, trestles (furniture), 
lockers, bedding (except linen), hydrostatic 
beds, not for medical purposes, bed casters, 
not of metal, spring mattresses, settees, 
loading pallets, not of metal, house numbers, 
not of metal, non luminous, filing cabinets, 
wax figures, wickerwork, bakers bread baskets, 
hampers (baskets), easy chairs, fireguards, 
fire screens (domestic), bottle closures, not 
of metal, closures, not of metal, for 
containers, stag antlers, shelves for filing 
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cabinets (furniture), bins, not of metal, 
oyster shells, containers, not of metal 
(storage, transport), coral, corozo, corks, 
cork bands, bead curtains for decoration, 
curtain hooks, curtain rails, curtain rollers, 
curtain rods, casks of wood for decanting wine, 
knife handles, not of metal, decorations of 
plastic for foodstuffs, reservoirs, not of 
metal nor of masonry, tanks, not of metal nor 
of masonry, draughtmans table, towel 
dispensers, not of metal, bedroom fittings 
(except linen), cabinet work, packaging 
containers of plastic, duckboards, not of 
metal, broom handles, not of metal, school 
furniture, tent pegs, not of metal, scratching 
posts for cats, steps (ladders), not of metal, 
medicine cabinets, index cabinets (furniture), 
statuettes of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, 
figurines (statuettes) of wood, wax, plaster or 
plastic, display boards, flower pot pedestals, 
removable mats or covers for sinks, meat 
chests, not of metal, garment covers (storage), 
covers for clothing (wardrobe), gun racks, 
hooks, not of metal, for clothes rails, 
coathooks, not of metal, tool handles, not of 
metal, identity plates, not of metal, 
nameplates, not of metal, straw mattresses, 
signboards of wood or plastics, picture rods 
(frames), picture frame brackets, furniture 
partitions of wood, handling pallets, not of 
metal, mouldings for picture frames, number 
plates, not of metal, registration plates, not 
of metal, carts, trolleys for computers 
(furniture), massage tables and dressing 
tables, tables of metal, tea carts, tea 
trolleys, items of furniture, counters 
(tables), edgings of plastic for furniture, 
furniture of metal and office furniture, doors 
for furniture, furniture casters, not of metal, 
furniture shelves, inflatable publicity 
objects, plaited straw (except matting), 
nesting boxes, shoulder poles (yokes), 
hairdressers' chairs, poles, not of metal, 
newspaper display stands, bolts, not of metal, 
slatted indoor blinds, indoor window blinds 
(furniture), timber blinds (furniture), 
latches, not of metal, pulleys of plastics for 
blinds, rivets, not of metal, stakes for plants 
or trees, writing desks, book rests 
(furniture), binding screws, not of metal, for 
cables; cable clips, not of metal, shelves for 
storage, shelves for typewriters, typing desks, 
wood plugs, not of metal, plugs (dowels) not of 
metal, screws, not of metal, bolsters, nuts, 
not of metal, showcases (furniture), household 
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or kitchen utensils and containers (not of 
precious metal or coated therewith), combs and 
sponges, brushes (except paint brushes), brush 
making materials, articles for cleaning 
purposes, steelwool, unworked or semi worked 
glass (except glass used in building), 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware, bottle 
openers, oil cruets, not of precious metal, 
cocktail stirrers, candle extinguishers, not of 
precious metal, appliances for removing make up 
(non electric), sugar bowls, not of precious 
metal, trays for domestic purposes, not of 
precious metal, baby baths (portable), cloth 
for washing floors, crystal balls, tea 
infusers, not of precious metal, boxes for 
sweetmeats, not of precious metal, candy boxes, 
not of precious metal, bottles, shaving 
brushes, pottery, coffee pots, non electric, 
not of precious metal, boxes, heaters for 
feeding bottles, non electric, shoe horns, 
candlesticks, not of precious metal, wine 
tasters (siphons), pipettes (wine tasters), fly 
swatters, fly catchers (traps or whisks), 
epergnes, not of precious metal, baskets, for 
domestic use, not of precious metal, strainers, 
not of precious metal, trouser stretchers, 
coolers (ice pails), tie presses, door handles 
of porcelain, comb cases, ironing board covers 
(shaped), gardening gloves, gloves for 
household purposes, polishing gloves, shoe 
trees (stretchers), piggy banks, not of metal, 
soap boxes, decanters, birdcages, fitted vanity 
cases, works of art, of porcelain, terra cotta 
or glass, toothpick holders, not of precious 
metal, carpet beaters (hand instruments), bread 
bins, cloths and rags for cleaning, pepper 
pots, clothes pegs and drying racks for 
washing, table plates, not of precious metal, 
feather dusters, shaving brush stands, sponge 
holders, toilet paper holders, trouser presses, 
perfume sprayers and vaporisers, graters, crumb 
trays, coasters, not of paper and other than 
table linen, trivets (table utensils), boot 
jacks, salt shakers, not of precious metal, 
clothes racks (for drying), coffee and tea 
services, not of precious metal, napkin rings, 
not of precious metal, washing boards and 
ironing boards, bread boards, cutting boards, 
cups, shirt stretchers, footwear stretchers, 
teapots, flower pots, toilet utensils, 
tableware (other than knives, forks and spoons) 
not of precious metal, glasses (receptacles), 
cruets, not of precious metal, thermally 
insulated containers for food and beverages, 
cloths impregnated with a detergent for 
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cleaning, toothbrushes, toothbrushes, electric, 
floss for dental purposes, fruit presses, non 
electric, for household purposes, buttonhooks, 
steel wool for cleaning, aerosol dispensers, 
not for medical purposes, siphons for 
carbonated water, insulating flasks, vacuum 
bottles, nozzles for watering cans, roses for 
watering cans, cotton waste for cleaning, 
pestle and mortar (kitchen utensils), garlic 
presses (kitchen utensils), glass bulbs 
(receptacles), glass vials (receptacles), 
poultry rings, litter trays for pets, cages for 
household pets, animal bristles (brushware), 
buckskin for cleaning, feeding troughs, 
buckets, pails, covers for dishes, bird baths, 
mess tins, cooking pot sets, beaters, non 
electric, drinking vessels, bottle gourds, 
glass jars (carboys), isothermic bags, carboys, 
glass flasks (containers), nozzles for 
sprinkler hoses, powder puffs, refrigerating 
bottles, knobs of porcelain, busts of china, 
terra cotta or glass, hair brushes, stew pans, 
pots, pot lids, boxes of glass, coffee 
grinders, hand operated, boxes of metal, for 
dispensing paper towels, cookie jars and lunch 
boxes, tea caddies, not of precious metal, 
cauldrons, butter dish and cheese dish covers, 
candle rings, not of precious metal, jugs, not 
of precious metal, lazy susans, basting spoons, 
for kitchen use, earthenware saucepans, 
dishwashing brushes, electric brushes (except 
parts of machines), rat traps, ceramics for 
household purposes, beer mugs, fitted picnic 
baskets (including dishes), closures for pot 
lids, cooking utensils, non electric, cookery 
moulds, glue pots, washtubs, feeding troughs 
for animals, fruit cups, corkscrews, pastry 
cutters, cosmetic utensils, sifters (household 
utensils), enamelled crystal, fibreglass 
thread, not for textile use, glass for vehicle 
windows (semi finished product), painted 
glassware, cups of paper or plastic, goblets, 
not of precious metal, refuse bins, flower pot 
covers, not of paper, mixing spoons (kitchen 
utensils), knife rests for the table, bowls 
(basins), demijohns, dusting apparatus, non 
electric, deodorising apparatus for personal 
use, soap dispensers, water apparatus for 
cleaning teeth and gums, funnels, apparatus for 
wax polishing, non electric, wax polishing 
appliances, non electric, for shoes, salad 
bowls, not of precious metal, brooms, mops, 
carpet sweepers, brushes for cleaning tanks and 
containers, basins (bowls), enamelled glass, 
spatulas (kitchen utensils), spice sets, 
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statues and statuettes of porcelain, terra 
cotta or glass, pads for cleaning, scouring 
pads, coffee filters, non electric, strainers 
for household purposes, holders for flowers 
(flower arranging), flasks, not of precious 
metal, deep fryers, non electric, frying pans, 
scrubbing brushes, basins (receptacles), smoke 
absorbers for household purposes, chamois 
leather for cleaning, pitchers, ice buckets, 
ice cube moulds, egg cups, not of precious 
metal, dishes for soap, vegetable dishes, 
signboards of porcelain or glass, liqueur sets, 
cabarets (trays), not of precious metal, 
furniture dusters, confectioners' decorating 
bags (pastry bags), butter dishes, cooking 
pots, mixers, manual (cocktail shakers), moulds 
(kitchen utensils), mosaics of glass, not for 
building, portable coldboxes, non electric, 
autoclaves (pressure cookers), non electric, 
chamber pots, washbasins, scoops (tableware), 
toothpicks, candelabra (candlesticks), not of 
precious metal, rolling pins (domestic), 
perfume burners, spouts, flat iron stands, 
holders for plants (flower arranging), saucers, 
not of precious metal, powder compacts, not of 
precious metal, currycombs, mouse traps, 
containers for household use (except in 
precious metal), food cooling devices, 
containing heat exchange fluids, for household 
purposes, watering cans, sprinklers, sprinkling 
devices, watering devices, biscuit cutters, 
services (tableware), not of precious metal, 
soup bowls, not of precious metal, vessels of 
metal for making ices and iced drinks, sieves 
(household utensils), abrasive pads for kitchen 
purposes, glass caps, glass stoppers, mugs, 
buckets made of woven fabrics, stretchers for 
clothing, indoor terrariums (plant 
cultivation), napkin holders, not of precious 
metal, kitchen mixers, domestic grinders, 
mixing machines for household purposes, non 
electric, urns, not of precious metal, 
chopsticks, powdered glass for decoration, 
textiles and textile goods, bed and table 
covers, bath linen (except clothing), tissues 
of textile for removing make up, labels 
(cloth), linings (textile), toilet gloves, wall 
hangings of textile, handkerchiefs of textile, 
curtains of textile or plastic, household 
linen, towels of textile, travelling rugs (lap 
robes), net curtains, curtain holders of 
textile material, banners and flags (not of 
paper), eiderdowns (down coverlets), loose 
covers for furniture, covers for cushions, 
mattress covers, pillowcases, mosquito nets, 
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glass cloths, billiard cloth, table cloths (not 
of paper), traced cloths for embroidery, 
upholstery cloths, face towels of textile, 
sleeping bags (sheeting), cotton fabrics, 
haircloth (sackcloth), traced cloths for 
embroidery, brocades, lining fabric for shoes, 
fabric for boots and shoes, coverlets 
(bedspreads), bed blankets, trellis (cloth), 
zephyr (cloth), table centrepieces, cheviots 
(cloth), ticks (mattress covers), shower 
curtains of textile or plastic, crepe (fabric), 
crepon, bedspreads, damask, elastic woven 
material, oilcloth (for use as table cloths), 
gummed cloth, other than for stationery, 
esparto fabric, chenille fabric, felt, flannel 
(fabric), fitted toilet lid covers (fabric), 
gauze (cloth), jersey (fabric), woollen cloth, 
woollen fabric, lingerie fabric, linen cloth, 
place mats of textile, table cloths (not of 
paper), printers blankets of textile, marabouts 
(cloth), upholstery fabrics, fabric of 
imitation animal skins, knitted fabric, cheese 
cloth, ramie fabric, rayon fabric, silk 
(cloth), taffeta (cloth), fibreglass fabrics 
for textile use, adhesive fabric for 
application by heat, diapered linen, velvet, 
tulle, clothing, footwear, headgear, motorists 
and cyclists clothing, bibs, not of paper, 
headbands (clothing), dressing gowns, bathing 
suits, swimsuits, bathing caps and sandals, 
boas (necklets), babies pants of textile, 
collar protectors, boots for sports and beach 
shoes, hoods (clothing), shawls, belts 
(clothing), money belts (clothing), wet suits 
for water skiing, neckties, corsets 
(underclothing), sashes for wear, fur stoles, 
scarves, caps (headwear), peaked caps, gloves 
(clothing), waterproof clothing, girdles, 
underclothing, mantillas, stockings, socks, 
bandanas (neckerchiefs), babies napkins of 
textile, furs (clothing), pyjamas, soles for 
footwear, heels, veils (clothing), suspenders, 
gymnastics and sports suits, layettes 
(clothing), collars (clothing), singlets, 
mittens, ear muffs (clothing), inner soles, 
shoulder pads, bow ties, beach wraps, cuffs, 
wristbands (clothing), dress shields, beach 
clothes, housecoats, pockets for clothing, 
socks suspenders, stocking suspenders, 
petticoats, tights, aprons (clothing), 
headdress for wear, masquerade costumes, 
uniforms, cap peaks, galoshes, wooden shoes, 
frilled caps, garters, coats, esparto shoes or 
sandals, non slipping devices for boots and 
shoes, bath robes, bath slippers, birettas, 
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overalls, smocks, teddies (undergarments), 
berets, footmuffs, not electrically heated, 
lace boots, boots, boot uppers, studs for 
football boots, half boots, fittings of metal 
for shoes and boots, tips for footwear, welts 
for boots and shoes, heelpieces for boots and 
shoes, drawers (clothing), pants, shirts, shirt 
yokes, shirt fronts, chemisettes (shirt 
fronts), tee shirts, bodices (lingerie), vests, 
waistcoats, jackets (clothing), fishing vests, 
stuff jackets (clothing), combinations 
(clothing), slips (undergarments), ready made 
clothing, detachable collars and collars 
(clothing), clothing of leather, clothing of 
imitations of leather, shower caps, bed socks, 
skirts, ready made linings (parts of clothing), 
overcoats, topcoats, gabardines (clothing), 
gymnastic shoes, jerseys (clothing), pullovers, 
sweaters, liveries, muffs (clothing), footwear 
uppers, pocket squares, parkas, pelerines, 
pelisses, gaiters, spats, leggings, hosiery, 
knitwear (clothing), clothing for gymnastics, 
outerclothing, underwear, sandals, saris, 
underpants, hats, wimples, togas, gaiter 
straps, trouser straps, frocks, turbans, suits, 
items of clothing, slippers, shoes, sports 
shoes, lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid, 
buttons, hooks and eyes, pins and needles, 
artificial flowers, tinsels (trimmings for 
clothing), pin cushions, shoe and hat ornaments 
(not of precious metal), haberdashery, except 
thread, hair bands, brassards, reins for 
guiding children, brooches (clothing 
accessories), sewing boxes, belt clasps, shoe 
laces, wreaths of artificial flowers, tea 
cosies, ornamental novelty badges (buttons), 
sewing thimbles, bows for the hair, needle 
cases, not of precious metal, buckles (clothing 
accessories), shoe buckles, shoulder pads for 
clothing, hair pins, badges for wear, not of 
precious metal, orsedew (trimmings for 
clothing), numerals or letters for marking 
linen, bodkins, barrettes (hair slides), 
passementerie, birds feathers (clothing 
accessories), top knots (pompoms), zip 
fasteners, competitors numbers, heat adhesive 
patches for decoration of textile articles 
(haberdashery), rug hooks, snap fasteners, 
ostrich feathers (clothing accessories), corset 
busks, whalebones for corsets, prize ribbons, 
cords for rimming, for clothing, tassels 
(haberdashery), expanding bands for holding 
sleeves, hair ornaments, false hair, hair nets, 
shoe eyelets, chenille (passementerie), frills 
(lacework), trouser clips for cyclists, 
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fastenings for clothing, hook and pile 
fastening tapes, elastic ribbons, tapes for 
curtain headings, cords for clothing, collar 
supports, false hems, cockades (haberdashery), 
festoons (embroidery), fringes, artificial 
fruits, braids, hair colouring caps, artificial 
garlands, darning lasts, trimmings for 
clothing, plaited hair, wigs, silver 
embroidery, dress fastenings, edgings for 
clothing, rosettes (haberdashery), zip 
fasteners for bags, slide locks for bags, 
braces for clothing, suspenders, fastenings for 
braces, fastenings for suspenders, skirt 
flounces, tresses of hair, toupees, shoe hooks; 
the bringing together, for the benefit of 
others, of the aforesaid goods (excluding the 
transport thereof), enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase the aforesaid 
goods. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:

Proposed New Specification:

Class 3
Bleaching preparations and other substances for 
laundry use; cleaning, polishing, scouring and 
abrasive preparations; soaps; perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions; 
dentifrices; shoe polish, creams and wax; wax; 
shampoo; cosmetic kits; depilatory 
preparations; make-up removing preparations; 
deodorants for personal use (perfumery); lip-
sticks; pencils for cosmetic uses; hair spray 
and nail polish; lacquer-remover preparations; 
tissues impregnated with cosmetic lotions; pre-
moistened or impregnated cleaning tissues or 
cloths; after shave lotions; lotions for 
cosmetic purposes; make-up products; pomades 
for cosmetic purposes; stain removers; sachets 
for perfuming linen; nail care preparations; 
bleaching preparations (decolourants) for 
cosmetic purposes; extracts of flowers 
(perfumes); incense; scented wood; decorative 
transfers for cosmetic purposes; false 
eyelashes and nails; pumice stone; aromatic 
potpourris; cosmetic preparations for slimming 
purposes; cosmetic preparations for baths; 
waving preparations for hair; washing 
preparations; toiletries; mouth washes not for 
medical purposes; bath salts, not for medical 
purposes; hygiene preparations which are toilet 
products; oils for toilet purposes; sun-tanning 
preparations (cosmetics); eau de cologne; 
deodorant soaps; talcum powder for toilet use; 
adhesives for cosmetic purposes; greases for 
cosmetic purposes; abrasives; shaving 
preparations; colour brightening chemicals for 
household purposes (laundry); cotton sticks for 
cosmetic purposes; beauty masks; moustache wax; 
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laundry blueing; hair colorants; cosmetics for 
eyebrows; depilatory wax; cleaning chalk; 
shampoos for pets; cosmetics for animals; 
cosmetic creams; cakes of soap; soap for foot 
perspiration; detergents other than for use in 
manufacturing operations and for medical 
purposes; laundry starch; cleansing milk for 
toilet purposes; bleach; dry-cleaning 
preparations; scented water; perfumes; cosmetic 
preparations for eyelashes; cosmetic 
preparations for skin care; make-up powder; 
adhesives for affixing false hair; fabric 
softeners for laundry use; cosmetic dyes; 
colour-removing preparations; toilet waters.

Class 5
disinfectant soap; babies' napkins of paper and 
cellulose (disposable); babies' napkin pants 
(diaper pants) of paper and cellulose 
(disposable); babies' pants of textile; babies' 
napkins of textile.

Class 7
vending machines.

Class 8
Electric flat irons.

Class 9
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs; automatic mechanisms 
for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, 
calculating machines, data processing equipment 
and computers; fire-extinguishing apparatus; 
computer peripheral devices; anti-glare 
glasses; eyeglasses (pince-nez); optical 
lenses; eyeglass chains (pince-nez chains); 
contact lenses; eyeglass cords (pince-nez 
cords); dressmakers' measures; spectacles 
(optics); spectacle glasses; spectacle cases; 
spectacle and eyeglass frames (pince-nez 
frames); sunglasses; eyeglass cases (pince-nez 
cases) and contact lenses cases; shoes for 
protection against accidents, irradiation and 
fire; bullet-proof, swimming and life 
waistcoats; garments and clothes for protection 
against fire; gloves for divers; gloves for 
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protection against accidents; diving suits; 
magnetic encoded cards; clothing for protection 
against accidents and irradiation; protective 
suits for aviators; electronic agendas; make-up 
removing electric appliances; telephone 
apparatus; weighbridges; directional compasses; 
accounting machines; protective helmets; 
protective helmets for sports; telescopes; 
chronographs (time recording apparatus); 
measuring spoons; pedometers; compact discs 
(audio-video); compact discs (read-only 
memory); mirrors (optics); binoculars; 
temperature indicators; instruments containing 
eyepieces; computer game programs; cassette 
players; bar code readers; signal, magic and 
optical lanterns; magnifying glasses (optics); 
dictating and invoicing machines; mechanisms 
for counter-operated apparatus; weights; 
electric, galvanic and solar batteries; 
computer programmes (recorded); electronic 
pocket translators; transistors (electronics); 
thermometers, not for medical purposes; 
apparatus for games adapted for use with 
television receivers only; intercommunication 
apparatus; video cassettes; animated cartoons; 
electronic school apparatus; apparatus for the 
detection of children' crying; portable radio-
telephones (walkie-talkies); electronic 
publications (electronically downloadable); egg 
timers (sandglasses); acoustic (sound) alarms; 
anti-theft warning apparatus; fire alarms; 
mouse pads; loudspeakers; amplifiers; aerials; 
anti-glare visors (anti-glare shades); 
telephone receivers; music headphones; 
answering machines; false coin detectors; teeth 
protectors; money counting and sorting 
machines; apparatus for measuring the thickness 
of skins and leather; electronic tags for 
goods; glasses for sports; magnets; light-
emitting electronic pointers; ear plugs; 
portable telephones; enlarging apparatus 
(photography); apparatus and instruments for 
astronomy; thermionic valves (radio); coin-
operated musical automata (juke boxes); scales; 
life-saving rafts; tape recorders; head 
cleaning tapes (recording); videotapes; 
magnetic tapes; demagnetizing apparatus for 
magnetic tapes; barometers; rechargeable 
electric batteries; ticket dispensers; machines 
for calculating; heat regulating apparatus; 
cinematographic cameras; camcorders; video game 
cartridges; magnetic encoders; graduated 
glassware; revolution counters; slides 
(photography); slide projectors; dynamometers; 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention 
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of traffic accidents; hemline markers; 
dosimeters; covers for electric outlets; 
radiotelephony sets; scanners (data processing 
equipment); lens hoods; flash-bulbs 
(photography); photocopiers (photographic, 
electrostatic, thermic); holograms; compact 
disc players; luminous signs; neon signs; video 
recorders; electric measuring devices; speaking 
tubes; computer memories; microphones; 
microprocessors; modems; breathing apparatus 
for underwater swimming; objectives (lenses) 
(optics); ozonisers; projection screens; 
electric switches; dog whistles; push buttons 
for bells; radios; audio-receivers and video-
receivers; wrist rests for use with computers; 
sound reproduction apparatus; lever scales 
(steelyards); television apparatus; temperature 
indicators; record players; word processors; 
video telephones; personal stereos.

Class 14
Precious metals and their alloys and goods in 
precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes; jewellery, imitation 
jewellery, precious stones; horological and 
chronometric instruments; ornamental pins; tie 
pins; works of art of precious metal; key rings 
(trinkets or fobs); medals; coins; silver and 
gold ware, other than cutlery, forks and 
spoons; badges of precious metal; shoe and hat 
ornaments of precious metal; cuff links; watch 
chains; clock cases; threads of precious metal 
(jewellery); jewellery cases of precious metal; 
ornaments (jewellery); silver ornaments; 
jewellery of yellow amber; pins (jewellery) and 
amulets (jewellery); rings (jewellery); 
ornaments of jet; bracelets (jewellery); 
brooches (jewellery); chains (jewellery); boxes 
of precious metal; necklaces (jewellery); tie 
clips; watch crystals, watch glasses; 
chronographs (watches); alarm clocks; diamonds; 
charms (jewellery), trinkets (jewellery); paste 
jewellery; cases for clock- and watchmaking; 
ivory (jewellery); medallions (jewellery); 
gems; earrings; pearls (jewellery); straps for 
wristwatches; clocks; chaplets, rosaries..

Class 16
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these 
materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter; bookbinding material; 
photographs; stationery; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); 
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instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging 
(not included in other classes); printers' 
type; printing blocks; engravings; boxes made 
of cardboard or paper; patterns for making 
clothes and for dressmaking; tissues of paper 
for removing make up; stencil cases; labels, 
not of textile; table linen of paper; table 
napkins of paper; handkerchiefs of paper; pen 
cases; holders for cheque books; writing cases 
(sets); inking sheets for document reproducing 
machines; bags (envelopes, pouches) of paper or 
plastics, for packaging; tailors' chalk; face 
towels of paper; hat boxes of cardboard; 
tracing cloth and paper; fabrics for 
bookbinding; canvas for painting; hand towels 
of paper; albums; almanacs; hand labelling 
appliances; loose leaf binders; writing 
materials and instruments; transfers 
(decalcomanias); calendars; posters; folders 
for papers; catalogues; chromos; drawing sets; 
newspapers; periodicals; magazines 
(periodicals); books; lithographs; wrapping 
paper; toilet paper; paperweights; mats for 
beer glasses; bookmarkers; bookends; inks; 
inkwells; bibs of paper; drawing materials; 
graphic prints; school supplies (stationery); 
writing slates; comic books; trays for sorting 
and counting money; embroidery designs 
(patterns); garbage bags of paper or of 
plastics; geographical maps; terrestrial 
globes; moisteners (office requisites); 
plastics for modelling; blueprints, plans; 
stencils (stationery); placards of paper or 
cardboard; cards, charts; steel letters and 
steel pens; watercolours (paintings); adhesive 
tape dispensers; adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes; stickers 
(stationery); cigar bands; files (office 
requisites); modelling clay; calculating 
tables, arithmetical tables; drawer liners of 
paper (perfumed or not); architects' models; 
atlases; banners and flags (of paper); tickets; 
pads (stationery); balls for ball point pens; 
bags for microwave cooking; writing board 
erasers; rubber erasers; erasing products; 
bottles wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or 
paper; painters' easels; song books; charcoal 
pencils; writing paper; advertisement boards of 
paper or cardboard; booklets; ink sticks; 
modelling wax, not for dental purposes; sealing 
wax; drawing pins, thumbtacks; paper ribbons 
and bows; inking ribbons for computer printers; 
typewriter ribbons; clipboards; cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites); compasses for 
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drawing; paper clasps; folders (stationery); 
writing or drawing books; paintings (pictures) 
framed or unframed; finger stalls (office 
requisites); bookbinding apparatus and machines 
(office equipment); gummed cloth for stationery 
purposes; inking pads; square rulers; shields 
(paper seals); greeting cards; filter paper; 
covers (stationery), wrappers (stationery); 
photograph stands; elastic bands for offices; 
stapling presses (office requisites); paper 
clips; paper sheets (stationery); pencil 
sharpeners; pencil holders; luminous paper; 
palettes for painters; silver paper; waxed 
paper; modelling paste; office perforators; 
painters' brushes; house painters' rollers; 
postcards; printed publications; blotters; 
envelopes (stationery).

Class 18
Leather and imitations of leather, and goods 
made of these materials and not included in 
other classes; animal skins, hides; trunks and 
travelling bags; umbrellas, parasols and 
walking sticks; whips, harness and saddlery; 
bags for climbers and campers and beach bags; 
handbag frames; frames for umbrellas or 
parasols; mountaineering sticks; purses; 
handbags; travelling sets and key cases 
(leatherware); attaché cases; coin purses, not 
of precious metal; garment bags for travel; hat 
boxes of leather; sling bags for carrying 
infants; wheeled shopping bags; boxes of 
leather or leather board; pocket wallets; 
briefcases; notecases; school satchels and 
document cases; school bags; vanity cases (not 
fitted); collars for animals; leather leashes; 
leather laces, leather leads; umbrella covers; 
saddle cloths for horses; backpacks, rucksacks; 
haversacks; school haversacks; music cases; 
halters; bags (envelopes, pouches) of leather, 
for packaging; leather twist; suitcase handles; 
walking stick and umbrella handles; lashes; 
horse blankets; furniture coverings of leather; 
clothing for animals; pads for horse saddles; 
umbrella rings; blinkers (harness); harness 
fittings of iron; leather ornaments for 
animals; harness fittings, not of precious 
metal; walking stick seats; shoulder belts 
(straps), of leather; tool bags of leather 
(empty); chain mesh purses, not of precious 
metal; beach sacks; muzzles; bridles 
(harness);head-stalls; leatherboard; bands of 
leather; travelling trunks; shopping bags; 
straps for soldiers' equipment; harness traces, 
harness straps; straps of leather (saddlery); 
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straps for skates; artificial leather; 
trimmings of leather for furniture; leather 
straps; butts (parts of hides); curried skins; 
cat o' nine tails; coverings of skins (furs); 
stirrup leathers; parts of rubber for stirrups; 
bits for animals (harness); saddlery products; 
reins; suitcases; moleskin (imitation of 
leather); furs; chamois leather, other than for 
cleaning purposes; nose bags (feed bags); net 
bags for shopping; casings, of leather, for 
springs; knee-pads for horses; riding saddles; 
fastenings for saddles; card cases; traces 
(harness); valves of leather.

Class 21
Napkin rings of precious metal; trays of 
precious metal, for household use; candlesticks 
of precious metal; services (tableware) of 
precious metal; cruets of precious metal; vases 
of precious metal; coffee and tea services of 
precious metal; household and kitchen 
containers of precious metal; powder compacts 
of precious metal; tea infusers of precious 
metal; epergnes of precious metal; indoor 
aquaria; boxes of vulcanised fibre; trappings 
for animals.

Class 22
Leather thread.

Class 24
Textiles and textile goods, not included in 
other classes; bed and table covers; bath linen 
(except clothing); tissues of textile for 
removing make up; labels (cloth); linings 
(textile); toilet gloves; wall hangings of 
textile; handkerchiefs of textile; curtains of 
textile or plastic; household linen; towels of 
textile; travelling rugs (lap robes); net 
curtains; curtain holders of textile material; 
banners and flags (not of paper); eiderdowns 
(down coverlets); loose covers for furniture; 
covers for cushions; mattress covers; 
pillowcases; mosquito nets; glass cloths; 
billiard cloth; table cloths (not of paper); 
traced cloths for embroidery; upholstery 
cloths; face towels of textile; sleeping bags 
(sheeting); cotton fabrics; haircloth 
(sackcloth); traced cloths for embroidery; 
brocades; lining fabric for shoes; fabric for 
boots and shoes; coverlets (bedspreads); bed 
blankets; trellis (cloth); zephyr (cloth); 
table centrepieces (textile); cheviots (cloth); 
ticks (mattress covers); shower curtains of 
textile or plastic; crepe (fabric); crepon; 
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bedspreads; damask; elastic woven material; 
oilcloth (for use as table cloths); gummed 
cloth, other than for stationery; esparto 
fabric; chenille fabric; felt; flannel 
(fabric); fitted toilet lid covers (fabric); 
gauze (cloth); jersey (fabric); woollen cloth, 
woollen fabric; lingerie fabric; linen cloth; 
place mats of textile; table cloths (not of 
paper); printers blankets of textile; marabouts 
(cloth); upholstery fabrics; fabric of 
imitation animal skins; knitted fabric; cheese 
cloth; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; silk 
(cloth); taffeta (cloth); fibreglass fabrics 
for textile use; adhesive fabric for 
application by heat; diapered linen; velvet; 
tulle.

Class 25
Clothing, footwear, headgear; motorists' and 
cyclists' clothing; bibs, not of paper; 
headbands (clothing); dressing gowns; bathing 
suits, swimsuits; bathing caps and sandals; 
boas (necklets); collar protectors; boots for 
sports and beach shoes; hoods (clothing); 
shawls; belts (clothing); money belts 
(clothing); wet suits for water-skiing; 
neckties; corsets (underclothing); sashes for 
wear; fur stoles; scarves; caps (headwear); 
peaked caps; gloves (clothing); waterproof 
clothing; girdles; underclothing; mantillas; 
stockings; socks; bandanas (neckerchiefs); furs 
(clothing); pyjamas; soles for footwear; heels; 
veils (clothing); suspenders; gymnastics and 
sports suits; layettes (clothing); collars 
(clothing); singlets; mittens; ear muffs 
(clothing); inner soles; shoulder pads; bow 
ties; beach wraps; cuffs, wristbands 
(clothing); dress shields; beach clothes; 
housecoats; pockets for clothing; socks 
suspenders; stocking suspenders; petticoats; 
tights; aprons (clothing); headdress for wear; 
masquerade costumes; uniforms; cap peaks; 
galoshes; wooden shoes; frilled caps; garters; 
coats; esparto shoes or sandals; non-slipping 
devices for boots and shoes; bath robes; bath 
slippers; birettas; overalls, smocks; teddies 
(undergarments); berets; footmuffs, not 
electrically heated; lace boots; boots; boot 
uppers; studs for football boots; half-boots; 
fittings of metal for shoes and boots; tips for 
footwear; welts for boots and shoes; heelpieces 
for boots and shoes; drawers (clothing), pants; 
shirts; shirt yokes; shirt fronts; chemisettes 
(shirt fronts); tee-shirts; bodices (lingerie); 
vests, waistcoats; jackets (clothing); fishing 
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vests; stuff jackets (clothing); combinations 
(clothing); slips (undergarments); ready-made 
clothing; detachable collars and collars 
(clothing); clothing of leather; clothing of 
imitations of leather; shower caps; bed socks; 
skirts; ready-made linings (parts of clothing); 
overcoats, topcoats; gabardines (clothing); 
gymnastic shoes; jerseys (clothing); pullovers; 
sweaters; liveries; muffs (clothing); footwear 
uppers; pocket squares; parkas; pelerines; 
pelisses; gaiters, spats; leggings; hosiery; 
knitwear (clothing); clothing for gymnastics; 
outerclothing; underwear; sandals; saris; 
underpants; hats; wimples; togas; gaiter 
straps, trouser straps; frocks; turbans; suits; 
items of clothing; slippers; shoes; sports 
shoes; leather lining for footwear.

Class 26
Electrically heated hair-curlers; boxes of 
precious metal for needles; needle cases of 
precious metal.

Class 28
floats for bathing and swimming, water wings.

Class 34
cigarette lighters for automobiles; ashtrays, 
of precious metal, for smokers; cigarette cases 
of precious metal.

Class 35
Advertising; business management; business 
administration; office functions; assistance 
services for business management or commercial 
functions for an industrial or commercial 
company; organisation of exhibitions and trade 
fairs for commercial or advertising purposes; 
promotion services provided by a commercial 
company by issuing store service cards to 
clients; modelling services for sales 
promotions or advertising purposes; edition of 
advertising texts; shop window dressing; 
assistance services for the operating of a 
commercial company on a franchise basis; 
product demonstration; sales promotion (for 
third parties); sales at public auctions; 
shopping centre promotion and management 
services; assistance services for the 
commercial functions of a business consisting 
in processing orders through global 
communications networks; import export 
agencies; on-line advertising on a computer 
network; supplying services to third parties 
(purchasing of products and services for other 
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companies); distribution of samples; 
computerized file management; public relations; 
commercial information agencies; advertising 
agencies; rental of vending machines; renting 
of advertising space; dissemination of 
advertising matter; business management 
assistance; data search in computer files (for 
others); compilation of information into 
computer databases; transcription; publicity 
columns preparation; commercial or industrial 
management assistance; business management of 
performing artists; direct mail advertising; 
updating of advertising material; document 
reproduction; marketing studies; bill posting, 
outdoor advertising; opinion polling; 
systemisation of information into computer 
databases; publication of advertising texts; 
sales agencies and arranging sales services; 
wholesale and retail services in stores, 
including selling through worldwide computer 
networks, via correspondence, via catalogue, 
via telephone, via television or radio 
broadcasts, and via any other electronic means 
of bleaching preparations and other substances 
for laundry use, cleaning, polishing, scouring 
and abrasive preparations, soaps, perfumery, 
essential oils, cosmetics, hair lotions, 
dentifrices, shoe polish, creams and wax, wax, 
shampoo, cosmetic kits, depilatory 
preparations, make up removing preparations, 
deodorants for personal use (perfumery), lip 
sticks, pencils for cosmetic uses, hair spray 
and nail polish, lacquer remover preparations, 
tissues impregnated with cosmetic lotions, pre 
moistened or impregnated cleaning tissues or 
cloths, after shave lotions, lotions for 
cosmetic purposes, make up products, pomades 
for cosmetic purposes, stain removers, sachets 
for perfuming linen, nail care preparations, 
bleaching preparations (decolourants) for 
cosmetic purposes, extracts of flowers 
(perfumes), incense, scented wood, decorative 
transfers for cosmetic purposes, false 
eyelashes and nails, pumice stone, aromatic 
potpourris, cosmetic preparations for slimming 
purposes, cosmetic preparations for baths, 
waving preparations for hair, washing 
preparations, toiletries, mouth washes not for 
medical purposes, bath salts, not for medical 
purposes, hygiene preparations which are toilet 
products, oils for toilet purposes, sun tanning 
preparations (cosmetics), eau de cologne, 
deodorant soaps, talcum powder for toilet use, 
adhesives for cosmetic purposes, greases for 
cosmetic purposes, abrasives, shaving 
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preparations, colour brightening chemicals for 
household purposes (laundry), cotton sticks for 
cosmetic purposes, beauty masks, moustache wax, 
laundry blueing, hair colorants, cosmetics for 
eyebrows, depilatory wax, cleaning chalk, 
shampoos for pets, cosmetics for animals, 
cosmetic creams, disinfectant soap, cakes of 
soap, soap for foot perspiration, detergents 
other than for use in manufacturing operations 
and for medical purposes, laundry starch, 
cleansing milk for toilet purposes, bleach, dry 
cleaning preparations, scented water, perfumes, 
cosmetic preparations for eyelashes, cosmetic 
preparations for skin care, make up powder, 
adhesives for affixing false hair, fabric 
softeners for laundry use, cosmetic dyes, 
colour removing preparations, toilet waters, 
scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments, 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity, 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs, automatic vending 
machines and mechanisms for coin operated 
apparatus, cash registers, calculating 
machines, data processing equipment and 
computers, fire extinguishing apparatus, 
computer peripheral devices, anti glare 
glasses, eyeglasses (pince nez), optical 
lenses, eyeglass chains (pince nez chains), 
contact lenses, eyeglass cords (pince nez 
cords), dressmakers' measures, spectacles 
(optics), spectacle glasses, spectacle cases, 
spectacle and eyeglass frames (pince nez 
frames), sunglasses, eyeglass cases (pince nez 
cases) and contact lenses cases, shoes for 
protection against accidents, irradiation and 
fire, bullet proof, swimming and life 
waistcoats, garments and clothes for protection 
against fire, gloves for divers, gloves for 
protection against accidents, diving suits, 
magnetic encoded cards, clothing for protection 
against accidents and irradiation, protective 
suits for aviators, electronic agendas, make up 
removing electric appliances, telephone 
apparatus, weighbridges, directional compasses, 
accounting machines, protective helmets, 
protective helmets for sports, telescopes, 
chronographs (time recording apparatus), 
measuring spoons, pedometers, compact discs 
(audio video), compact discs (read only 
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memory), mirrors (optics), floats for bathing 
and swimming, water wings, binoculars, 
temperature indicators, instruments containing 
eyepieces, computer game programs, cassette 
players, bar code readers, signal, magic and 
optical lanterns, magnifying glasses (optics), 
dictating and invoicing machines, mechanisms 
for counter operated apparatus, weights, 
electric, galvanic and solar batteries, 
electric flat irons, computer programmes 
(recorded), electronic pocket translators, 
transistors (electronics), thermometers, not 
for medical purposes, apparatus for games 
adapted for use with television receivers only, 
intercommunication apparatus, video cassettes, 
animated cartoons, electronic school apparatus, 
apparatus for the detection of children crying, 
portable radio telephones (walkie talkies), 
electronic publications (electronically 
downloadable), egg timers (sandglasses), 
acoustic (sound) alarms, anti theft warning 
apparatus, fire alarms, mouse pads, 
loudspeakers, amplifiers, aerials, anti glare 
visors (anti glare shades), telephone 
receivers, music headphones, answering 
machines, false coin detectors, teeth 
protectors, money counting and sorting 
machines, apparatus for measuring the thickness 
of skins and leather, electronic tags for 
goods, glasses for sports, magnets, light 
emitting electronic pointers, ear plugs, 
portable telephones, enlarging apparatus 
(photography), apparatus and instruments for 
astronomy, thermionic valves (radio), coin 
operated musical automata (juke boxes), scales, 
life saving rafts, tape recorders, head 
cleaning tapes (recording), videotapes, 
magnetic tapes, demagnetizing apparatus for 
magnetic tapes, barometers, rechargeable 
electric batteries, ticket dispensers, 
electrically heated hair curlers, machines for 
calculating, heat regulating apparatus, 
cinematographic cameras, camcorders, video game 
cartridges, magnetic encoders, graduated 
glassware, revolution counters, slides 
(photography), slide projectors, dynamometers, 
reflecting discs for wear, for the prevention 
of traffic accidents, hemline markers, 
dosimeters, cigarette lighters for automobiles, 
covers for electric outlets, radiotelephony 
sets, scanners (data processing equipment), 
lens hoods, flash bulbs (photography), 
photocopiers (photographic, electrostatic, 
thermic), holograms, compact disc players, 
luminous signs, neon signs, video recorders, 
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electric measuring devices, speaking tubes, 
computer memories, microphones, 
microprocessors, modems, breathing apparatus 
for underwater swimming, objectives (lenses) 
(optics), ozonisers, projection screens, 
electric switches, dog whistles, push buttons 
for bells, radios, audio receivers and video 
receivers, wrist rests for use with computers, 
sound reproduction apparatus, lever scales 
(steelyards), television apparatus, temperature 
indicators, record players, word processors, 
video telephones, personal stereos, precious 
metals and their alloys and goods in precious 
metals or coated therewith, jewellery, 
imitation jewellery, precious stones, 
horological and chronometric instruments, 
ornamental pins, tie pins, boxes of precious 
metal for needles, needle cases of precious 
metal, napkin rings of precious metal, works of 
art of precious metal, key rings (trinkets or 
fobs), medals, coins, silver and gold ware, 
other than cutlery, forks and spoons, badges of 
precious metal, shoe and hat ornaments of 
precious metal, ashtrays, of precious metal, 
for smokers, cuff links, trays of precious 
metal, for household use, watch chains, clock 
cases, candlesticks of precious metal, services 
(tableware) of precious metal, cruets of 
precious metal, vases of precious metal, coffee 
and tea services of precious metal, household 
and kitchen containers of precious metal, 
threads of precious metal (jewellery), 
jewellery cases of precious metal, cigarette 
cases of precious metal, powder compacts of 
precious metal, ornaments (jewellery), silver 
ornaments, jewellery of yellow amber, pins 
(jewellery) and amulets (jewellery), rings 
(jewellery), ornaments of jet, tea infusers of 
precious metal, bracelets (jewellery), brooches 
(jewellery), chains (jewellery), boxes of 
precious metal, epergnes of precious metal, 
necklaces (jewellery), tie clips, watch 
crystals, watch glasses, chronographs 
(watches), alarm clocks, diamonds, charms 
(jewellery), trinkets (jewellery), paste 
jewellery, cases for clock and watchmaking, 
ivory (jewellery), medallions (jewellery), 
gems, earrings, pearls (jewellery), straps for 
wristwatches, clocks, paper, cardboard and 
goods made from these materials, printed 
matter, bookbinding material, photographs, 
stationery, adhesives for stationery or 
household purposes, artists' materials, paint 
brushes, typewriters and office requisites 
(except furniture), instructional and teaching 
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material (except apparatus), plastic materials 
for packaging, printers' type, printing blocks, 
engravings, boxes made of cardboard or paper, 
patterns for making clothes and for 
dressmaking, tissues of paper for removing make 
up, stencil cases, labels, not of textile, 
table linen of paper, table napkins of paper, 
babies napkins of paper and cellulose 
(disposable), babies napkin pants (diaper 
pants) of paper and cellulose (disposable), 
handkerchiefs of paper, pen cases, holders for 
cheque books, writing cases (sets), inking 
sheets for document reproducing machines, bags 
(envelopes, pouches) of paper or plastics, for 
packaging, tailors chalk, face towels of paper, 
hat boxes of cardboard, tracing cloth and 
paper, fabrics for bookbinding, canvas for 
painting, hand towels of paper, albums, 
almanacs, hand labelling appliances, loose leaf 
binders, writing materials and instruments, 
transfers (decalcomanias), calendars, posters, 
folders for papers, catalogues, chromos, 
drawing sets, newspapers, periodicals, 
magazines (periodicals), books, lithographs, 
wrapping paper, toilet paper, paperweights, 
mats for beer glasses, bookmarkers, bookends, 
inks, inkwells, bibs of paper, drawing 
materials, graphic prints, school supplies 
(stationery), writing slates, comic books, 
trays for sorting and counting money, 
embroidery designs (patterns), garbage bags of 
paper or of plastics, geographical maps, 
terrestrial globes, moisteners (office 
requisites), plastics for modelling, 
blueprints, plans, stencils (stationery), 
placards of paper or cardboard, cards, charts, 
steel letters and steel pens, watercolours 
(paintings), indoor aquaria, adhesive tape 
dispensers, adhesive tapes and bands for 
stationery or household purposes, stickers 
(stationery), cigar bands, files (office 
requisites), modelling clay, calculating 
tables, arithmetical tables, drawer liners of 
paper (perfumed or not), architects models, 
atlases, banners and flags (of paper), tickets, 
pads (stationery), balls for ball point pens, 
bags for microwave cooking, writing board 
erasers, rubber erasers, erasing products, 
bottles wrappers and envelopes of cardboard or 
paper, painters easels, song books, charcoal 
pencils, writing paper, advertisement boards of 
paper or cardboard, booklets, ink sticks, 
modelling wax, not for dental purposes, sealing 
wax, drawing pins, thumbtacks, paper ribbons 
and bows, inking ribbons for computer printers, 
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typewriter ribbons, clipboards, cabinets for 
stationery (office requisites), compasses for 
drawing, paper clasps, folders (stationery), 
writing or drawing books, paintings (pictures) 
framed or unframed, finger stalls (office 
requisites), bookbinding apparatus and machines 
(office equipment), gummed cloth for stationery 
purposes, inking pads, square rulers, shields 
(paper seals), greeting cards, filter paper, 
covers (stationery), wrappers (stationery), 
photograph stands, elastic bands for offices, 
stapling presses (office requisites), paper 
clips, paper sheets (stationery), pencil 
sharpeners, pencil holders, luminous paper, 
palettes for painters, silver paper, waxed 
paper, modelling paste, office perforators, 
painters brushes, house painters rollers, 
postcards, printed publications, chaplets, 
rosaries, blotters, envelopes (stationery), 
leather and imitations of leather, and goods 
made of these materials, animal skins, hides, 
trunks and travelling bags, umbrellas, parasols 
and walking sticks, whips, harness and 
saddlery, bags for climbers and campers and 
beach bags, handbag frames, frames for 
umbrellas or parasols, mountaineering sticks, 
purses, handbags, leather lining for footwear, 
travelling sets and key cases (leatherware), 
attaché cases, coin purses, not of precious 
metal, garment bags for travel, hat boxes of 
leather, sling bags for carrying infants, 
wheeled shopping bags, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
pocket wallets, briefcases, notecases, school 
satchels and document cases, school bags, 
vanity cases (not fitted), collars for animals, 
leather leashes, leather laces, leather leads, 
umbrella covers, saddle cloths for horses, 
backpacks, rucksacks, haversacks, school 
haversacks, music cases, halters, bags 
(envelopes, pouches) of leather, for packaging, 
leather twist, leather thread, suitcase 
handles, walking stick and umbrella handles, 
lashes, horse blankets, furniture coverings of 
leather, clothing for animals, pads for horse 
saddles, umbrella rings, blinkers (harness), 
harness fittings of iron, trappings for 
animals, leather ornaments for animals, harness 
fittings, not of precious metal, walking stick 
seats, shoulder belts (straps), of leather, 
tool bags of leather (empty), chain mesh 
purses, not of precious metal, beach sacks, 
muzzles, bridles (harness), head stalls, 
leatherboard, bands of leather, travelling 
trunks, shopping bags, straps for soldiers' 
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equipment, harness traces, harness straps, 
straps of leather (saddlery), straps for 
skates, artificial leather, trimmings of 
leather for furniture, leather straps, butts 
(parts of hides), curried skins, cat o' nine 
tails, coverings of skins (furs), stirrup 
leathers, parts of rubber for stirrups, bits 
for animals (harness), saddlery products, 
reins, suitcases, moleskin (imitation of 
leather), furs, chamois leather, other than for 
cleaning purposes, nose bags (feed bags), net 
bags for shopping, casings, of leather, for 
springs, knee pads for horses, riding saddles, 
fastenings for saddles, card cases, traces 
(harness), valves of leather, furniture, 
mirrors, picture frames, goods of wood, cork, 
reed, cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, 
whalebone, shell, amber, mother of pearl, 
meerschaum and substitutes for all these 
materials, or of plastics, fans for personal 
use (non electric), pillows, curtain rings, 
chests, not of metal, cupboards, lecterns, 
benches (furniture), table tops, screens 
(furniture), trunks (furniture), boxes of wood 
or plastic, chests for toys, beds, head rests 
(furniture), trolleys (furniture), bottle 
racks, brush mountings, baskets, not of metal, 
cushions, mattresses, chest of drawers, bamboo 
curtains, cots, wind chimes (decoration), 
mobiles (decoration), divans, racks 
(furniture), display stands, bed, furniture, 
door and window fittings (not of metal), 
hammocks, flower stands (furniture), jewellery 
cases (caskets), not of precious metal, 
mannequins, tables, works of art, of wood, wax, 
plaster or plastic, drinking straws, umbrella 
stands, playpens for babies, coat hangers and 
hat stands, coat stands, desks, magazine racks, 
sleeping bags for camping, chairs (seats), 
armchairs, sofas, keyboards for hanging keys, 
footstools, stools, corks for bottles, 
embroidery frames, high chairs for babies, 
infant walkers, deck chairs, curtain holders, 
not of textile material, air pillows, air 
cushions and air mattresses, not for medical 
purposes, stair rods, animal horns, pet 
cushions, beds for household pets, kennels for 
household pets, nesting boxes for household 
pets, stuffed animals, animal claws and hooves, 
decorative wall plaques (furniture) not of 
textile, bedsteads (wood), bamboo, fishing 
baskets, vice benches, not of metal, work 
benches, embroidery looms, library shelves, 
hinges, not of metal, reels of wood for yarn, 
silk and cord, bottle casings of wood, 
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sideboards, busts of wood, wax, plaster or 
plastic, costume stands, letter boxes, not of 
metal or masonry, trestles (furniture), 
lockers, bedding (except linen), hydrostatic 
beds, not for medical purposes, bed casters, 
not of metal, spring mattresses, settees, 
loading pallets, not of metal, house numbers, 
not of metal, non luminous, filing cabinets, 
wax figures, wickerwork, bakers bread baskets, 
hampers (baskets), easy chairs, fireguards, 
fire screens (domestic), bottle closures, not 
of metal, closures, not of metal, for 
containers, stag antlers, shelves for filing 
cabinets (furniture), bins, not of metal, 
oyster shells, containers, not of metal 
(storage, transport), coral, corozo, corks, 
cork bands, bead curtains for decoration, 
curtain hooks, curtain rails, curtain rollers, 
curtain rods, casks of wood for decanting wine, 
knife handles, not of metal, decorations of 
plastic for foodstuffs, reservoirs, not of 
metal nor of masonry, tanks, not of metal nor 
of masonry, draughtmans table, towel 
dispensers, not of metal, bedroom fittings 
(except linen), cabinet work, packaging 
containers of plastic, duckboards, not of 
metal, broom handles, not of metal, school 
furniture, tent pegs, not of metal, scratching 
posts for cats, steps (ladders), not of metal, 
medicine cabinets, index cabinets (furniture), 
statuettes of wood, wax, plaster or plastic, 
figurines (statuettes) of wood, wax, plaster or 
plastic, display boards, flower pot pedestals, 
removable mats or covers for sinks, meat 
chests, not of metal, garment covers (storage), 
covers for clothing (wardrobe), gun racks, 
hooks, not of metal, for clothes rails, 
coathooks, not of metal, tool handles, not of 
metal, identity plates, not of metal, 
nameplates, not of metal, straw mattresses, 
signboards of wood or plastics, picture rods 
(frames), picture frame brackets, furniture 
partitions of wood, handling pallets, not of 
metal, mouldings for picture frames, number 
plates, not of metal, registration plates, not 
of metal, carts, trolleys for computers 
(furniture), massage tables and dressing 
tables, tables of metal, tea carts, tea 
trolleys, items of furniture, counters 
(tables), edgings of plastic for furniture, 
furniture of metal and office furniture, doors 
for furniture, furniture casters, not of metal, 
furniture shelves, inflatable publicity 
objects, plaited straw (except matting), 
nesting boxes, shoulder poles (yokes), 
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hairdressers' chairs, poles, not of metal, 
newspaper display stands, bolts, not of metal, 
slatted indoor blinds, indoor window blinds 
(furniture), timber blinds (furniture), 
latches, not of metal, pulleys of plastics for 
blinds, rivets, not of metal, stakes for plants 
or trees, writing desks, book rests 
(furniture), binding screws, not of metal, for 
cables; cable clips, not of metal, shelves for 
storage, shelves for typewriters, typing desks, 
wood plugs, not of metal, plugs (dowels) not of 
metal, screws, not of metal, bolsters, nuts, 
not of metal, showcases (furniture), household 
or kitchen utensils and containers (not of 
precious metal or coated therewith), combs and 
sponges, brushes (except paint brushes), brush 
making materials, articles for cleaning 
purposes, steelwool, unworked or semi worked 
glass (except glass used in building), 
glassware, porcelain and earthenware, bottle 
openers, oil cruets, not of precious metal, 
cocktail stirrers, candle extinguishers, not of 
precious metal, appliances for removing make up 
(non electric), sugar bowls, not of precious 
metal, trays for domestic purposes, not of 
precious metal, baby baths (portable), cloth 
for washing floors, crystal balls, tea 
infusers, not of precious metal, boxes for 
sweetmeats, not of precious metal, candy boxes, 
not of precious metal, bottles, shaving 
brushes, pottery, coffee pots, non electric, 
not of precious metal, boxes, heaters for 
feeding bottles, non electric, shoe horns, 
candlesticks, not of precious metal, wine 
tasters (siphons), pipettes (wine tasters), fly 
swatters, fly catchers (traps or whisks), 
epergnes, not of precious metal, baskets, for 
domestic use, not of precious metal, strainers, 
not of precious metal, trouser stretchers, 
coolers (ice pails), tie presses, door handles 
of porcelain, comb cases, ironing board covers 
(shaped), gardening gloves, gloves for 
household purposes, polishing gloves, shoe 
trees (stretchers), piggy banks, not of metal, 
soap boxes, decanters, birdcages, fitted vanity 
cases, works of art, of porcelain, terra cotta 
or glass, toothpick holders, not of precious 
metal, carpet beaters (hand instruments), bread 
bins, cloths and rags for cleaning, pepper 
pots, clothes pegs and drying racks for 
washing, table plates, not of precious metal, 
feather dusters, shaving brush stands, sponge 
holders, toilet paper holders, trouser presses, 
perfume sprayers and vaporisers, graters, crumb 
trays, coasters, not of paper and other than 
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table linen, trivets (table utensils), boot 
jacks, salt shakers, not of precious metal, 
clothes racks (for drying), coffee and tea 
services, not of precious metal, napkin rings, 
not of precious metal, washing boards and 
ironing boards, bread boards, cutting boards, 
cups, shirt stretchers, footwear stretchers, 
teapots, flower pots, toilet utensils, 
tableware (other than knives, forks and spoons) 
not of precious metal, glasses (receptacles), 
cruets, not of precious metal, thermally 
insulated containers for food and beverages, 
cloths impregnated with a detergent for 
cleaning, toothbrushes, toothbrushes, electric, 
floss for dental purposes, fruit presses, non 
electric, for household purposes, buttonhooks, 
steel wool for cleaning, aerosol dispensers, 
not for medical purposes, siphons for 
carbonated water, insulating flasks, vacuum 
bottles, nozzles for watering cans, roses for 
watering cans, cotton waste for cleaning, 
pestle and mortar (kitchen utensils), garlic 
presses (kitchen utensils), glass bulbs 
(receptacles), glass vials (receptacles), 
poultry rings, litter trays for pets, cages for 
household pets, animal bristles (brushware), 
buckskin for cleaning, feeding troughs, 
buckets, pails, covers for dishes, bird baths, 
mess tins, cooking pot sets, beaters, non 
electric, drinking vessels, bottle gourds, 
glass jars (carboys), isothermic bags, carboys, 
glass flasks (containers), nozzles for 
sprinkler hoses, powder puffs, refrigerating 
bottles, knobs of porcelain, busts of china, 
terra cotta or glass, hair brushes, stew pans, 
pots, pot lids, boxes of glass, coffee 
grinders, hand operated, boxes of metal, for 
dispensing paper towels, cookie jars and lunch 
boxes, tea caddies, not of precious metal, 
cauldrons, butter dish and cheese dish covers, 
candle rings, not of precious metal, jugs, not 
of precious metal, lazy susans, basting spoons, 
for kitchen use, earthenware saucepans, 
dishwashing brushes, electric brushes (except 
parts of machines), rat traps, ceramics for 
household purposes, beer mugs, fitted picnic 
baskets (including dishes), closures for pot 
lids, cooking utensils, non electric, cookery 
moulds, glue pots, washtubs, feeding troughs 
for animals, fruit cups, corkscrews, pastry 
cutters, cosmetic utensils, sifters (household 
utensils), enamelled crystal, fibreglass 
thread, not for textile use, glass for vehicle 
windows (semi finished product), painted 
glassware, cups of paper or plastic, goblets, 
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not of precious metal, refuse bins, flower pot 
covers, not of paper, mixing spoons (kitchen 
utensils), knife rests for the table, bowls 
(basins), demijohns, dusting apparatus, non 
electric, deodorising apparatus for personal 
use, soap dispensers, water apparatus for 
cleaning teeth and gums, funnels, apparatus for 
wax polishing, non electric, wax polishing 
appliances, non electric, for shoes, salad 
bowls, not of precious metal, brooms, mops, 
carpet sweepers, brushes for cleaning tanks and 
containers, basins (bowls), enamelled glass, 
spatulas (kitchen utensils), spice sets, 
statues and statuettes of porcelain, terra 
cotta or glass, pads for cleaning, scouring 
pads, coffee filters, non electric, strainers 
for household purposes, holders for flowers 
(flower arranging), flasks, not of precious 
metal, deep fryers, non electric, frying pans, 
scrubbing brushes, basins (receptacles), smoke 
absorbers for household purposes, chamois 
leather for cleaning, pitchers, ice buckets, 
ice cube moulds, egg cups, not of precious 
metal, dishes for soap, vegetable dishes, 
signboards of porcelain or glass, liqueur sets, 
cabarets (trays), not of precious metal, 
furniture dusters, confectioners' decorating 
bags (pastry bags), butter dishes, cooking 
pots, mixers, manual (cocktail shakers), moulds 
(kitchen utensils), mosaics of glass, not for 
building, portable coldboxes, non electric, 
autoclaves (pressure cookers), non electric, 
chamber pots, washbasins, scoops (tableware), 
toothpicks, candelabra (candlesticks), not of 
precious metal, rolling pins (domestic), 
perfume burners, spouts, flat iron stands, 
holders for plants (flower arranging), saucers, 
not of precious metal, powder compacts, not of 
precious metal, currycombs, mouse traps, 
containers for household use (except in 
precious metal), food cooling devices, 
containing heat exchange fluids, for household 
purposes, watering cans, sprinklers, sprinkling 
devices, watering devices, biscuit cutters, 
services (tableware), not of precious metal, 
soup bowls, not of precious metal, vessels of 
metal for making ices and iced drinks, sieves 
(household utensils), abrasive pads for kitchen 
purposes, glass caps, glass stoppers, mugs, 
buckets made of woven fabrics, stretchers for 
clothing, indoor terrariums (plant 
cultivation), napkin holders, not of precious 
metal, kitchen mixers, domestic grinders, 
mixing machines for household purposes, non 
electric, urns, not of precious metal, 
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chopsticks, powdered glass for decoration, 
textiles and textile goods, bed and table 
covers, bath linen (except clothing), tissues 
of textile for removing make up, labels 
(cloth), linings (textile), toilet gloves, wall 
hangings of textile, handkerchiefs of textile, 
curtains of textile or plastic, household 
linen, towels of textile, travelling rugs (lap 
robes), net curtains, curtain holders of 
textile material, banners and flags (not of 
paper), eiderdowns (down coverlets), loose 
covers for furniture, covers for cushions, 
mattress covers, pillowcases, mosquito nets, 
glass cloths, billiard cloth, table cloths (not 
of paper), traced cloths for embroidery, 
upholstery cloths, face towels of textile, 
sleeping bags (sheeting), cotton fabrics, 
haircloth (sackcloth), traced cloths for 
embroidery, brocades, lining fabric for shoes, 
fabric for boots and shoes, coverlets 
(bedspreads), bed blankets, trellis (cloth), 
zephyr (cloth), table centrepieces, cheviots 
(cloth), ticks (mattress covers), shower 
curtains of textile or plastic, crepe (fabric), 
crepon, bedspreads, damask, elastic woven 
material, oilcloth (for use as table cloths), 
gummed cloth, other than for stationery, 
esparto fabric, chenille fabric, felt, flannel 
(fabric), fitted toilet lid covers (fabric), 
gauze (cloth), jersey (fabric), woollen cloth, 
woollen fabric, lingerie fabric, linen cloth, 
place mats of textile, table cloths (not of 
paper), printers blankets of textile, marabouts 
(cloth), upholstery fabrics, fabric of 
imitation animal skins, knitted fabric, cheese 
cloth, ramie fabric, rayon fabric, silk 
(cloth), taffeta (cloth), fibreglass fabrics 
for textile use, adhesive fabric for 
application by heat, diapered linen, velvet, 
tulle, clothing, footwear, headgear, motorists 
and cyclists clothing, bibs, not of paper, 
headbands (clothing), dressing gowns, bathing 
suits, swimsuits, bathing caps and sandals, 
boas (necklets), babies pants of textile, 
collar protectors, boots for sports and beach 
shoes, hoods (clothing), shawls, belts 
(clothing), money belts (clothing), wet suits 
for water skiing, neckties, corsets 
(underclothing), sashes for wear, fur stoles, 
scarves, caps (headwear), peaked caps, gloves 
(clothing), waterproof clothing, girdles, 
underclothing, mantillas, stockings, socks, 
bandanas (neckerchiefs), babies napkins of 
textile, furs (clothing), pyjamas, soles for 
footwear, heels, veils (clothing), suspenders, 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/58                公布日期 Publication Date: 20-05-2022 

分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s) 

45/96

gymnastics and sports suits, layettes 
(clothing), collars (clothing), singlets, 
mittens, ear muffs (clothing), inner soles, 
shoulder pads, bow ties, beach wraps, cuffs, 
wristbands (clothing), dress shields, beach 
clothes, housecoats, pockets for clothing, 
socks suspenders, stocking suspenders, 
petticoats, tights, aprons (clothing), 
headdress for wear, masquerade costumes, 
uniforms, cap peaks, galoshes, wooden shoes, 
frilled caps, garters, coats, esparto shoes or 
sandals, non slipping devices for boots and 
shoes, bath robes, bath slippers, birettas, 
overalls, smocks, teddies (undergarments), 
berets, footmuffs, not electrically heated, 
lace boots, boots, boot uppers, studs for 
football boots, half boots, fittings of metal 
for shoes and boots, tips for footwear, welts 
for boots and shoes, heelpieces for boots and 
shoes, drawers (clothing), pants, shirts, shirt 
yokes, shirt fronts, chemisettes (shirt 
fronts), tee shirts, bodices (lingerie), vests, 
waistcoats, jackets (clothing), fishing vests, 
stuff jackets (clothing), combinations 
(clothing), slips (undergarments), ready made 
clothing, detachable collars and collars 
(clothing), clothing of leather, clothing of 
imitations of leather, shower caps, bed socks, 
skirts, ready made linings (parts of clothing), 
overcoats, topcoats, gabardines (clothing), 
gymnastic shoes, jerseys (clothing), pullovers, 
sweaters, liveries, muffs (clothing), footwear 
uppers, pocket squares, parkas, pelerines, 
pelisses, gaiters, spats, leggings, hosiery, 
knitwear (clothing), clothing for gymnastics, 
outerclothing, underwear, sandals, saris, 
underpants, hats, wimples, togas, gaiter 
straps, trouser straps, frocks, turbans, suits, 
items of clothing, slippers, shoes, sports 
shoes, lace and embroidery, ribbons and braid, 
buttons, hooks and eyes, pins and needles, 
artificial flowers, tinsels (trimmings for 
clothing), pin cushions, shoe and hat ornaments 
(not of precious metal), haberdashery, except 
thread, hair bands, brassards, reins for 
guiding children, brooches (clothing 
accessories), sewing boxes, belt clasps, shoe 
laces, wreaths of artificial flowers, tea 
cosies, ornamental novelty badges (buttons), 
sewing thimbles, bows for the hair, needle 
cases, not of precious metal, buckles (clothing 
accessories), shoe buckles, shoulder pads for 
clothing, hair pins, badges for wear, not of 
precious metal, orsedew (trimmings for 
clothing), numerals or letters for marking 
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linen, bodkins, barrettes (hair slides), 
passementerie, birds feathers (clothing 
accessories), top knots (pompoms), zip 
fasteners, competitors numbers, heat adhesive 
patches for decoration of textile articles 
(haberdashery), rug hooks, snap fasteners, 
ostrich feathers (clothing accessories), corset 
busks, whalebones for corsets, prize ribbons, 
cords for rimming, for clothing, tassels 
(haberdashery), expanding bands for holding 
sleeves, hair ornaments, false hair, hair nets, 
shoe eyelets, chenille (passementerie), frills 
(lacework), trouser clips for cyclists, 
fastenings for clothing, hook and pile 
fastening tapes, elastic ribbons, tapes for 
curtain headings, cords for clothing, collar 
supports, false hems, cockades (haberdashery), 
festoons (embroidery), fringes, artificial 
fruits, braids, hair colouring caps, artificial 
garlands, darning lasts, trimmings for 
clothing, plaited hair, wigs, silver 
embroidery, dress fastenings, edgings for 
clothing, rosettes (haberdashery), zip 
fasteners for bags, slide locks for bags, 
braces for clothing, suspenders, fastenings for 
braces, fastenings for suspenders, skirt 
flounces, tresses of hair, toupees, shoe hooks; 
the bringing together, for the benefit of 
others, of the aforesaid goods (excluding the 
transport thereof), enabling customers to 
conveniently view and purchase the aforesaid 
goods. 

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

300998830

[540] 商標：

Mark:

[571] 商標描述：

Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

NEXON Korea Jooshik Hoisa (NEXON Korea 
Corporation)
7, Pangyo-ro 256beon-gil, Bundang-gu, Seongnam-
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si, Gyeonggi-do
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF

[740/ 
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

MARKS & CLERK
Level 9, Cyberport 1, 100 Cyberport Road, Pok 
Fu Lam
HONG KONG

[511] 原來的類別編號:
Original Class No.:

9,16,25,28,41,42

[511] 建議的新類別編號:
Proposed New Class No.:

4, 5, 7, 8, 9, 14, 16, 21, 25, 28, 41, 42

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:

Original Specification:

Class 9
Geiger counters, Optical discs, Optical 
character readers, Computer software 
[recorded], Programs (Computer operating -) 
recorded, Computer programmes [programs], 
recorded, Computer programs [downloadable 
software], Notebook computers, Laptop 
computers, Mouses, Mouse pads, Microprocessors, 
Bar code readers, Light-emitting electronic 
pointers, Video game cartridges, Lasers, not 
for medical purposes, X-rays producing 
apparatus and installations, not for medical 
purposes, Protection devices against X-rays 
[Roentgen rays], not for medical purposes, 
Roentgen apparatus not for medical purposes, 
Cyclotrons, Simulators for the steering and 
control of vehicles, Hydrophone machines and 
apparatus, Scanners, Word processors, 
Workstations, Disks [magnetic], Magnetic 
encoders, Magnetic prospecting tools, Magnetic 
detectors, Magnetic tapes, Demagnetizing 
apparatus for magnetic tapes, Notice boards 
(Electronic -), Monitoring apparatus, electric, 
Electric heat blankets for electronic machines, 
Electronic notice boards, Electronic theft 
prevention apparatus, Electronic photocopiers, 
Agendas (Electronic -), Cards incorporating 
electronic devices, Transmitters of electronic 
signals, Automatic door opening and closing 
apparatus [electronic], Electronic vending 
machines, Electronic typewriters, Electronic 
pens, Electron microscopes, Electronic circuit 
machines for learning, Central processing units 
[processors], Seismic exploration machines and 
apparatus, Ultrasonic insect killers, 
Ultrasonic sounders, Ultrasonic flaw detectors, 
Ultrasonic sensors, Computers, Computer 
memories, Monitors [computer hardware], Disk 
drives [for computers], Wrist rests for use 
with computers, Tape units (Magnetic -) [for 
computers], Juke boxes [for computers], 
Printers for use with computers, Computer games 
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apparatus, Computer keyboards, Cable checking 
panels, Closed circuit boards, Plotters, Floppy 
disks, Pocket calculators, Electronic pocket 
translators, Compact discs [read-only memory], 
Personal digital assistants [PDA], Phototubes, 
Thermionic valves [radio], Cathode-ray tubes 
[CRT], X-rays tubes not for medical purposes, 
Tubes (Electric discharge -), other than for 
lighting, Thermionic lamps and tubes, Electron 
guns, Rectifier tubes, Amplifying tubes, Vacuum 
tubes, Solar collection generators, Automatic 
solar tracking sensors, Diodes, Semi-
conductors, Wafers, Integrated circuits, 
Thermistors, Transistors, Print circuit boards

Class 16
Gums [adhesives] for household purposes, Starch 
paste [adhesive] for household purposes, 
Isinglass for household purposes, Adhesives 
[glues] for household purposes, Glue for 
household purposes, Garbage bags [of paper or 
of plastics],Aluminium foils for collecting gas 
range dirt, Silver paper, Foils for 
kitchens,Labels, not of textile, Stickers 
[stationery], Signboards of paper or cardboard, 
Placards of paper or cardboard, Advertisement 
boards of paper or cardboard ,National flags of 
paper, Flags of paper , Pennants of paper , 
Flower-pot covers of paper , Indoor terrariums 
[vivariums], Glass bowls for live fish , 
Cardboards for handicraft, Embroidery designs 
[patterns], Tailors' chalk, Patterns for 
nitting ,Corrugated cardboards, Paper for 
recording machines, Acid-resistant paper, 
Napkin paper, Stencils [stationery], Rice 
paper, Roofing paperboard, Radiograms (Paper 
for -), Luminous paper, Waterproof paper, 
Oilproof paper, Fireproof paper, White 
paperboard, Duplicating paper, Cardboard made 
from paper mulberry, Cellophane paper, 
Newsprint paper, Electrocardiograph paper, 
Anpee paper [wikstroemia sikokiana paper], Wet 
recording paper for fish detector, Filter 
paper, Paraffined paper [waxed paper], 
Oilpaper, Printing paper, Oilpaper for floor, 
Transfer paper, Wet towels of paper, 
Handkerchiefs of paper, Towels of paper, Face 
towels of paper, Blueprint paper, Carbon paper, 
Coffee filters (Paper -), Paper tapes and cards 
for the recordal of computer programmes, 
Typewriting paper, Paperboard [Cardboard], 
Facimile paper, Postcard paper, Packing paper, 
Millboard [Paperboard], Writing and drawing 
paper, Xuan paper for Chinese painting and 
calligraphy, Papier mache, Toilet paper, 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/58                公布日期 Publication Date: 20-05-2022 

分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s) 

49/96

Tissues of paper for removing make-up, Toilet 
paper, Parchment paper, Strawboard ,Tags for 
index cards, Calculating tables, Note books, 
Control tokens, Ruled paper, Ledgers [books], 
Stencils, Loose-leaf paper, Memo paper, 
Business card paper, Index cards [stationery], 
Plotting papers, Envelopes, Pads [stationery], 
Jackets for papers, Pocket notebooks, 
Sketchbooks, Scrapbooks, Albums, Parcel tags 
[for memo], Account books, Bookmarkers, Account 
slip pads, Carbon paper, Tracing patterns, 
Tracing paper, Writing pads, Bone styles 
[writing instruments], Fountain pens, Ball 
point pens, Chalks, Writing brushes, Felt pens 
for writing, Sharp pencil, Slate pencils, 
Pencils, Magnetic pens, Steel pens, Pens 
[writing instruments], Penholders, Nibs, Paint 
boxes [articles for use in school], Charcoal 
pencils, Artists' watercolor [watercolour] 
saucers, Etching needles, Engraving plates, 
Canvas for painting, Crayons, Pastels, 
Paintbrushes, Painters' easels, Palettes for 
painters, Rubber erasers, Erasing shields, 
Trays for sorting and counting money, Tools for 
words memorization, Stamps [seals], Stamps 
materials [seals], Stencil plates, Loose-leaf 
binders, Ink sticks, Indian inks, Gums 
[adhesives] for stationery, Starch [adhesive] 
for stationery, Document files [stationery], 
Isinglass for stationery, Gummed tape 
[stationery], Adhesive tapes for stationery, 
Glue for stationery, Paperweights, Ink stones 
[ink reservoirs], Bookends, Protractors [for 
stationery and office use], Chalk erasers, 
Chalk holders, Chart pointers, non-electronic, 
Elastic bands for offices, Finger-stalls 
[office requisites], Moisteners [office 
requisites], Staples for offices, Clips for 
offices, Punches [office requisites], 
Photograph stands, Folders for papers, 
Lithographic stones, Correcting fluids [office 
requisites], Stamp stands, Stamp pads, Cases 
for stamps [seals], Blotters, Thumbtacks, 
Connected scales [ stationery], Pencil 
sharpeners, Pencil leads, Pencil lead holders, 
Pencil holders, French curves, Seals [stamps], 
Red stamping ink, Date stamps [daters], Ink, 
Inkwells, Inkstands, Ink erasers, Inking pads, 
Magnetic stamps [seals], Magnetic boards 
[stationery], Thumbtacks, Drawing squares, 
Compasses for drawing, Tracing needles for 
drawing purposes, Drawing pads, Drawing pins, 
Drawing T-squares, Drafting paper, Paper bows, 
Drawer liners of paper [perfumed or not], Paper 
clasps, Terrestrial globes, Paper filing tools, 
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Square rulers, Charts, Sheets of plastics 
placed under a sheet of paper, Blackboards, 
Blackboard erasers, Pins [prickle], Clipboards, 
Paper knives [cutters] [office requisites], 
Paper clips, Stands for pens and pencils, Boxes 
for pens, Pen cases, Pen clips, Paper knives 
[letter openers], Letter stands, Writing-brush 
rack, Writing cases [sets], Wristbands for the 
retention of writing instruments, Pen and 
pencil cases and boxes, Writing boards, Writing 
boards erasers, Sponges [office requisites], 
Staplers [office requisites], Inking pads , 
Films for wrapping foods ,Corrugated cardboard 
boxes, Boxes made of paper ,Paper sacks for 
wrapping, Plastic sacks for wrapping , Mats for 
beer glasses, Blinds of paper, Place mats of 
paper, Table mats of paper, Table linen of 
paper ,Brushes for decorators ,Numbering 
apparatus, Duplicators, Mimeograph stencils, 
Paper shredders for office use, Credit card 
imprinters, non-electric, Document laminators 
for office use, Sealing machines for offices, 
Paper shredders [for office use], Adhesive tape 
dispensers [office requisites], Obliterating 
stamps, Hand labelling appliances, Stamp 
printers, Franking machines [stamping 
machines], Perforators [machines] for office 
use, Drawing instruments, Drawing boards, 
Bookbinding perforators [machines] for office 
use, Hectographs duplicators, Relief 
duplicators, Blueprints, Checkwriters, 
Cartridge ribbons, Cartridge tapes, 
Typewriters, Letter openers, Letter sealers 
,Steel letters, Photo-engravings, Galley racks 
[printing], Composing frames [printing], 
Composing sticks, Printers' reglets, Printing 
type, Electrotypes, Printing blocks ,Sealing 
wax , Babies' diapers of paper and cellulose 
[disposable] ,Rosaries ,Picture postcards, Song 
books, Calendars, Diagrams, Comic books, 
Musical greeting cards, Handwriting specimens 
for copying, Amulets, Subway tickets [other 
than magnetic], Telephone cards [other than 
magnetic], Credit cards [other than magnetic], 
Books, Plans, Booklets, Checks, Writing or 
drawing books, Newspapers, musical notes, 
Yearbooks, Greeting cards, Postcards, Patterns 
[other than flower patterns for nitting], 
Postage stamps, Books for use in the teaching 
of music, Forms [printed], Printed timetables, 
Diaries, Magazines, Telephone directories, 
Periodicals, Geographical maps, Catalogues, 
Tickets, Pamphlets, Posters, Study books or 
papers, Handbooks, Newsletters ,Pictures, 
Letters [calligraphy], Watercolours 
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[paintings], Portraits, Engravings, Paintings, 
Bromide [photograph], Photographs, Blueprints 
,Architecture and structures models, Animal and 
plant models, Modelling clay, Modelling paste, 
Models for studying

Class 25
Money belts[clothing], Leather shoes, Rubber 
shoes, Galoshes, Golf shoes, Shoe soles, Wooden 
shoes, Anglers' shoes, Basketball shoes, Shoes, 
Heelpieces for boots and shoes, Mountaineering 
boots, Rugby shoes, Lace boots, Bath sandals, 
Bath slippers, Half-boots, Winter boots, Boxing 
shoes, Boots, Vinyl shoes, Beach shoes, 
Sandals, Ski boots, Slippers, Inner soles, 
Soles for footwear, Footwear uppers, Heelpieces 
for boots and shoes, Non-slipping devices for 
boots and shoes, Tips for footwear, Fittings of 
metal for shoes and boots, Training shoes, 
Baseball shoes, Esparto shoes or sandals, 
Overshoes, Rain boots, Footwear for track and 
field athletics, Work shoes and boots, Long 
boots, Straw sandals, Gymnastic shoes, Football 
shoes, Lace boots, Hockey shoes, Handball 
shoes, Kumdo suits [Korean fencing suits], 
Cyclists' clothing, Wet suits for water-skiing, 
Anoraks for exercises, Aerobics suits, Judo 
Suits, Clothing for gymnastics, Taekwondo 
suits, Breeches [for wear], Riding boots, 
Masquerade costumes, School uniforms, 
Raincoats, Overcoats, Liveries, Mantles 
[clothing], Knee trousers, Half-coats, 
Blousons, Saris, Safaris suits, Suits, Smocks, 
Skirts, slack, Mens' suits, Anoraks, not for 
exercises, Children's clothing, Trousers, 
Ceremonial dresses, Overalls, Overcoats, One 
piece suits, Infants' clothing, Evening 
dresses, Jackets [clothing], Working clothing, 
Jumpers [shirt fronts], Paper clothing, 
Chasubles, Blue jeans, Capes, Combinations 
[clothing], Topcoats, Tuxedos, Togas, Two piece 
suits, Tunics, Parkas, Pelisses, Frocks, 
Collars attached to the top border of a Korean 
coat [Korean clothes], Topcoats [Korean 
clothes], Jackets worn over upper garment 
[Korean clothes], Women's waistcoats [Korean 
clothes], Korean-style coat or jacket [Korean 
clothes], Trousers [Korean clothes], Underwears 
[Korean clothes], Skirts [Korean clothes], 
Girdles, Nightgowns, Aloha shirts, Negligees, 
Dressing gowns, Rompers, Leotards, Mantillas, 
Bath robes, Bodices, Body shirts, Brassieres, 
Blouses, Shower caps, Shirt yokes, Shirt 
fronts, Underwear, Drawers [clothing], 
Undershirts, Underpants, Bathing caps, 
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Swimsuits, Bathing trunks, Chemisettes [shirt 
fronts], Chemises, Sweaters, Sweat shirts, 
Sweat pants, Sports shirts, Slips 
[undergarments], white shirt, Uniforms for 
exercises, Unitards, Collars [clothing], 
Nightwear, Jerseys [clothing], Vests, 
Cardigans, Collar protectors, Collar cuffs, 
Camisoles, Corsets [underclothing], Corselets, 
Combinations [clothing], Tank tops, Teddies 
[undergarments], Tracksuits, Pajamas (Am.), 
Pantyhose, Petticoats, Polo shirts, Pullovers, 
Tee-shirts, Spats, Neckties, Sweat-absorbent 
stockings, Legwarmers, Leggings, Muffs 
[clothing], Mufflers, Bandanas [neckerchiefs], 
Ear muffs [clothing], Winter gloves, Korean 
socks, Korean socks covers, Mittens, Veils 
[clothing], Boas, Footmuffs, not electrically 
heated, Shawls, Shoulder wraps, Wimples, 
Maniples, Scarfs, Stockings, Heelpieces for 
stockings, Stoles, Ascots, Socks, Socks cover, 
Pocket squares, Aprons [clothing], Stockings 
for exercises, Babies' diapers of textile, 
Pockets for clothing, Tights, Pelerines, 
Gaiters, Daenim [Korean ankle bands], Stocking 
suspenders, Sock suspenders, Braces for 
clothing [suspenders], Leather belts [clothing]

Class 28
Butterfly nets, Toys for domestic pets, 
Christmas tree stands, Bells for Christmas 
trees, Snow for Christmas trees (Artificial -), 
Candle holders for Christmas trees, Christmas 
trees of synthetic material, Flippers for 
diving, Paragliders, Hang gliders, Wax for 
skis, Toy masks, Rubber toys, Metal toys, 
Practical jokes boxes [novelties], Marionettes, 
Toys of ratton, Rattles [playthings], Remote 
controlled mobiles toys [except amusement 
apparatus adapted for use with television 
receivers], Mascot dolls, Mobiles [toys], 
Wooden toys, Toy sets, Puppets, Scale model 
vehicles for children, Rocking horses, Musical 
toys, Playing balls, Toy blocks, Scooters 
[toys], Flying discs [toys], Dolls' rooms, 
Dolls' feeding bottles, Clothes for dolls, 
Dolls' houses, Dolls' beds, Teddy bears, Toy 
pistols, Paper toys, Plush toys, Plastic toys, 
Confetti, Ring games, Dominoes, Marbles for 
games, Diamond games, Darts, Billiard balls, 
Billiard tables, Billiard table cushions, 
Billiard markers, Billiard cues, Chalk for 
billiard cues, Billiard cue tips, Quoits, 
Dominoes, Roulette wheels, Remote controlled 
amusement apparatus [except amusement apparatus 
adapted for use with television receivers], 
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Conjuring apparatus, Mah-jong, Kaleidoscopes, 
Baduk stones [korean checkers], Baduk boards 
[korean checkers], Board games, Bingo cards, 
Pachinko machines, Backgammon games, Slot 
machines, Kites, Kite reels, Janggi pieces 
[korean chess], Janggi boards [korean chess], 
Dice, Cups for dice, Chess games, Chessboards, 
Checkers [games], Checkerboards, Cosaques [toy 
fireworks], Playing cards, Spinning tops 
[toys], Jigsaw puzzles, Horseshoe games, Play 
balloons, Pinatas, Kumdo plastrons [Korean 
fencing], Kumdo masks [Korean fencing], Kumdo 
wooden swords [Korean fencing], Kumdo bamboo 
swords [Korean fencing], Discuses for sports, 
Pistols for games, Golf bags, with or without 
wheels, Golf balls, Divot repair tools [golf 
accessories] Pitch mark repair tools, Golf 
gloves, Golf clubs, Targets, Ball base, 
Gauntlets [gloves for archery], Swings, 
Basketballs, Dumb-bells shafts, Climbers' 
harness, Rackets, Gloves for rackets, Strings 
for rackets, Running machines, Rowing machines 
for physical exercise [other than for medical 
use], Roller skates, Rocking horses, Knee 
guards [sports articles], Slides [playthings], 
Body boards, Bar-bells, Batons, Volleyballs, 
Shuttlecocks, Batting gloves [accessories for 
games], Belt vibrators, Abdomen protectors 
[pars of sports suits], Boxing gloves, Boxing 
mouthpieces, Boxing mitts, Fist bandages [for 
boxing], Punching bags, Bowling bags, Bowling 
gloves, Bowling balls, Bowling apparatus and 
machinery, Skittles [games], Bob-sleighs, 
Hunting game calls, Cycle gloves, Paintball 
guns[sporting apparatus], Sport supporters [for 
wrist, knee], Surfboard leashes, Surf boards, 
Surf skis, Masts for sailboards, Harness for 
sailboards, Handballs, Water polo balls, 
Waterskis, Skateboards, Apparatus for playing 
squash, Skis, Bags especially designed for 
surfboards, Bags especially designed for skis, 
Edges of skis, Ski sacs, Ski sticks, Sole 
coverings for skis, Scrapers for skis, Seal 
skins [coverings for skis], Ski gloves, Sling 
shots[sports articles], Sleighs [sports 
articles], Spring boards [sporting articles], 
See-saws [playground apparatus], Dumb-bells, 
Ice skates, Pommel horses [for gymnastic], 
Baseballs, Baseball gloves, Baseball bat cases, 
Baseball batting gloves, Baseball masks, 
Baseball mitts, Baseball bats, Baseball bases, 
Chest protectors [for baseball], Bows for 
archery, X-shaped band [X-band], Weight lifting 
gloves, Weight lifting belts[sports articles], 
Rosin used by athletes, Stationary exercise 
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bicycles, Rollers for stationary exercise 
bicycles, Snow globes, Snowshoes, Starting 
blocks[for sports], Climbing nets [sports 
articles], Climbing ropes [sports articles], 
Chest expanders [exercisers], Sailboards, 
Crossbars [for field sports], Circles for track 
and field, Javelins [for field sports], Shots 
[for field sports], Hammer [for field sports], 
Vaulting poles, Prefabricated swimming pools, 
Skipping ropes, Horizontal bars [for 
gymnastic], Benches for exercises, Spring 
boards [for gymnastic], Vaulting horses [for 
gymnastic], Rings for gymnastics, Soccer balls, 
Chinning bars, Caddie bags for golf clubs, 
Cricket bags, Clay pigeon traps, Clay pigeons 
[targets], Table tennis balls, Table tennis 
nets, Tables for table tennis, Table tennis 
rackets, Table tennis racket shaped covers, 
Tennis ball throwing apparatus, Tennis balls, 
Tennis nets, Trampolines, Punching-balls [for 
boxing practice], Paintballs [ammunition for 
paintball guns] [sporting apparatus], Fencing 
masks, Protective paddings for fencing, Sabres 
[fencing weapon], Gloves (Fencing -), Balance 
beams [for gymnastic], Parallel bars [for 
gymnastic], Hockey balls, Hockey sticks, Leg 
guards [shin guards] for wear when playing 
hockey, Hockey gloves, Hurdles for use in 
athletics, Snorkels, Arrows for archery, 
Quivers for archery, Bows, Bowstrings, Bamboo 
fishing trolls, Landing nets for anglers, Rods 
for fishing, Reels for fishing, Fish hooks, 
Fishing rod supports, Fishing sinkers, Bait 
(Artificial fishing -), Fishing tackle boxes, 
Fishing chairs, Lines for fishing, Floats for 
fishing, Creels [fishing equipment], Landing 
nets for anglers, Bite indicators [fishing 
tackle], Twirling batons, Hwatoo [Korean 
playing cards]

Class 41
Providing of game centers, Rental of stadium 
facilities, Organising of games, Organisation 
of games, Game Sponsoring and Promoting 
Services, Horse racetrack operation, Golf 
facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
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Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of professional football team, Beach 
operation, Health club services, Holiday camp 
services [entertainment], Aquarium operation

Class 42
Technical research, Hosting computer sites[web 
sites], Creating and maintaining web sites for 
others, Conversion of data or documents from 
physical to electronic media, Installation of 
computer software, Computer system design, Data 
conversion of computer programs and data, 
Duplication of computer programs, Computer 
rental, Recovery of computer data, Rental of 
computer software, Computer software design, 
Computer software (Updating of -), Maintenance 
of computer software, Computer systems 
analysis, Computer programming, Rental and 
translation of computer programs, Consultancy 
in the field of computer hardware 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:

Proposed New Specification:

Class 4
Wax for skis

Class 5
Babies' diapers of paper and cellulose 
[disposable]

Class 7
Automatic door opening and closing apparatus 
[electronic], Electronic vending machines

Class 8
Scrapers for skis

Class 9
Geiger counters, Optical discs, Optical 
character readers, Computer software 
[recorded], Programs (Computer operating -) 
recorded, Computer programmes [programs], 
recorded, Computer programs [downloadable 
software], Notebook computers, Laptop 
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computers, Mouses, Mouse pads, Microprocessors, 
Bar code readers, Light-emitting electronic 
pointers, Video game cartridges, Lasers, not 
for medical purposes, X-rays producing 
apparatus and installations, not for medical 
purposes, Protection devices against X-rays 
[Roentgen rays], not for medical purposes, 
Roentgen apparatus not for medical purposes, 
Cyclotrons, Simulators for the steering and 
control of vehicles, Hydrophone machines and 
apparatus, Scanners, Word processors, 
Workstations, Disks [magnetic], Magnetic 
encoders, Magnetic prospecting tools, Magnetic 
detectors, Magnetic tapes, Demagnetizing 
apparatus for magnetic tapes, Notice boards 
(Electronic -), Monitoring apparatus, electric, 
Electric heat blankets for electronic machines, 
Electronic notice boards, Electronic theft 
prevention apparatus, Electronic photocopiers, 
Agendas (Electronic -), Cards incorporating 
electronic devices, Transmitters of electronic 
signals, Electronic pens, Electron microscopes, 
Electronic circuit machines for learning, 
Central processing units [processors], Seismic 
exploration machines and apparatus, Ultrasonic 
sounders, Ultrasonic flaw detectors, Ultrasonic 
sensors, Computers, Computer memories, Monitors 
[computer hardware], Disk drives [for 
computers], Wrist rests for use with computers, 
Tape units (Magnetic -) [for computers], Juke 
boxes [for computers], Printers for use with 
computers, Computer games apparatus, Computer 
keyboards, Cable checking panels, Closed 
circuit boards, Plotters, Floppy disks, Pocket 
calculators, Electronic pocket translators, 
Compact discs [read-only memory], Personal 
digital assistants [PDA], Phototubes, 
Thermionic valves [radio], Cathode-ray tubes 
[CRT], Xrays tubes not for medical purposes, 
Tubes (Electric discharge -), other than for 
lighting, Thermionic lamps and tubes, Electron 
guns, Rectifier tubes, Amplifying tubes, Vacuum 
tubes, Solar collection generators, Automatic 
solar tracking sensors, Diodes, Semiconductors, 
Wafers, Integrated circuits, Thermistors, 
Transistors, Print circuit boards; Control 
tokens

Class 14
Rosaries, Amulets

Class 16
Gums [adhesives] for household purposes, Starch 
paste [adhesive] for household purposes, 
Isinglass for household purposes, Adhesives 
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[glues] for household purposes, Glue for 
household purposes, Garbage bags [of paper or 
of plastics],Aluminium foils for collecting gas 
range dirt, Silver paper, Foils for 
kitchens,Labels, not of textile, Stickers 
[stationery], Signboards of paper or cardboard, 
Placards of paper or cardboard, Advertisement 
boards of paper or cardboard ,National flags of 
paper, Flags of paper , Pennants of paper , 
Flower-pot covers of paper , Cardboards for 
handicraft, Embroidery designs [patterns], 
Tailors' chalk, Patterns for knitting, 
Corrugated cardboards, Paper for recording 
machines, Acid-resistant paper, Napkin paper, 
Stencils [stationery], Rice paper, Roofing 
paperboard, Radiograms (Paper for -), Luminous 
paper, Waterproof paper, Oilproof paper, 
Fireproof paper, White paperboard, Duplicating 
paper, Cardboard made from paper mulberry, 
Cellophane paper, Newsprint paper, 
Electrocardiograph paper, Anpee paper 
[wikstroemia sikokiana paper], Wet recording 
paper for fish detector, Filter paper, 
Paraffined paper [waxed paper], Oilpaper, 
Printing paper, Oilpaper for floor, Transfer 
paper, Wet towels of paper, Handkerchiefs of 
paper, Towels of paper, Face towels of paper, 
Blueprint paper, Carbon paper, Coffee filters 
(Paper -), Paper tapes and cards for the 
recordal of computer programmes, Typewriting 
paper, Paperboard [Cardboard], Facimile paper, 
Postcard paper, Packing paper, Millboard 
[Paperboard], Writing and drawing paper, Xuan 
paper for Chinese painting and calligraphy, 
Papier mache, Toilet paper, Tissues of paper 
for removing make-up, Toilet paper, Parchment 
paper, Strawboard ,Tags for index cards, 
Calculating tables, Note books, ruled paper, 
Ledgers [books], Stencils, Loose-leaf paper, 
Memo paper, Business card paper, Index cards 
[stationery], Plotting papers, Envelopes, Pads 
[stationery], Jackets for papers, Pocket 
notebooks, Sketchbooks, Scrapbooks, Albums, 
Parcel tags [for memo], Account books, 
Bookmarkers, Account slip pads, Carbon paper, 
Tracing patterns, Tracing paper, Writing pads, 
Bone styles [writing instruments], Fountain 
pens, Ball point pens, Chalks, Writing brushes, 
Felt pens for writing, Sharp pencil, Slate 
pencils, Pencils, Magnetic pens, Steel pens, 
Pens [writing instruments], Penholders, Nibs, 
Paint boxes [articles for use in school], 
Charcoal pencils, Artists' watercolor 
[watercolour] saucers, Etching needles, 
Engraving plates, Canvas for painting, Crayons, 
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Pastels, Paintbrushes, Painters' easels, 
Palettes for painters, Rubber erasers, Erasing 
shields, Trays for sorting and counting money, 
Tools for words memorization, Stamps [seals], 
Stamps materials [seals], Stencil plates, 
Loose-leaf binders, Ink sticks, Indian inks, 
Gums [adhesives] for stationery, Starch 
[adhesive] for stationery, Document files 
[stationery], Isinglass for stationery, Gummed 
tape [stationery], Adhesive tapes for 
stationery, Glue for stationery, Paperweights, 
Ink stones [ink reservoirs], Bookends, 
Protractors [for stationery and office use], 
Chalk erasers, Chalk holders, Chart pointers, 
non-electronic, Elastic bands for offices, 
Finger-stalls [office requisites], Moisteners 
[office requisites], Staples for offices, Clips 
for offices, Punches [office requisites], 
Photograph stands, Folders for papers, 
Lithographic stones, Correcting fluids [office 
requisites], Stamp stands, Stamp pads, Cases 
for stamps [seals], Blotters, Thumbtacks, 
Connected scales [ stationery], Pencil 
sharpeners, Pencil leads, Pencil lead holders, 
Pencil holders, French curves, Seals [stamps], 
Red stamping ink, Date stamps [daters], Ink, 
Inkwells, Inkstands, Ink erasers, Inking pads, 
Magnetic stamps [seals], Magnetic boards 
[stationery], Thumbtacks, Drawing squares, 
Compasses for drawing, Tracing needles for 
drawing purposes, Drawing pads, Drawing pins, 
Drawing T-squares, Drafting paper, Paper bows, 
Drawer liners of paper [perfumed or not], Paper 
clasps, Terrestrial globes, Paper filing tools, 
Square rulers, Charts, Sheets of plastics 
placed under a sheet of paper, Blackboards, 
Blackboard erasers, Pins [prickle], Clipboards, 
Paper knives [cutters] [office requisites], 
Paper clips, Stands for pens and pencils, Boxes 
for pens, Pen cases, Pen clips, Paper knives 
[letter openers], Letter stands, Writing-brush 
rack, Writing cases [sets], Wristbands for the 
retention of writing instruments, Pen and 
pencil cases and boxes, Writing boards, Writing 
boards erasers, Sponges [office requisites], 
Staplers [office requisites], Inking pads , 
Films for wrapping foods ,Corrugated cardboard 
boxes, Boxes made of paper, Paper sacks for 
wrapping, Plastic sacks for wrapping , Mats for 
beer glasses, Blinds of paper, Place mats of 
paper, Table mats of paper, Table linen of 
paper ,Brushes for decorators ,Numbering 
apparatus, Duplicators, Mimeograph stencils, 
Paper shredders for office use, Credit card 
imprinters, non-electric, Document laminators 
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for office use, Sealing machines for offices, 
Paper shredders [for office use], Adhesive tape 
dispensers [office requisites], Obliterating 
stamps, Hand labelling appliances, Stamp 
printers, Franking machines [stamping 
machines], Perforators [machines] for office 
use, Drawing instruments, Drawing boards, 
Bookbinding perforators [machines] for office 
use, Hectographs duplicators, Relief 
duplicators, Blueprints, Checkwriters, 
Cartridge ribbons, Cartridge tapes, 
Typewriters, Letter openers, Letter sealers, 
Steel letters, Photo-engravings, Galley racks 
[printing], Composing frames [printing], 
Composing sticks, Printers' reglets, Printing 
type, Electrotypes, Printing blocks ,Sealing 
wax , Picture postcards, Song books, Calendars, 
Diagrams, Comic books, Musical greeting cards, 
Handwriting specimens for copying, Subway 
tickets [other than magnetic], Telephone cards 
[other than magnetic], Credit cards [other than 
magnetic], Books, Plans, Booklets, Checks, 
Writing or drawing books, Newspapers, musical 
notes, Yearbooks, Greeting cards, Postcards, 
Patterns [other than flower patterns for 
knitting], Postage stamps, Books for use in the 
teaching of music, Forms [printed], Printed 
timetables, Diaries, Magazines, Telephone 
directories, Periodicals, Geographical maps, 
Catalogues, Tickets, Pamphlets, Posters, Study 
books or papers, Handbooks, Newsletters 
,Pictures, Letters [calligraphy], Watercolours 
[paintings], Portraits, Engravings, Paintings, 
Bromide [photograph], Photographs, Blueprints 
,Architecture and structures models, Animal and 
plant models, Modelling clay, Modelling paste, 
Models for studying; Electronic typewriters

Class 21
Ultrasonic insect killers, Indoor terrariums 
[vivariums], Glass bowls for live fish

Class 25
Money belts[clothing], Leather shoes, Rubber 
shoes, Galoshes, Golf shoes, Shoe soles, Wooden 
shoes, Anglers' shoes, Basketball shoes, Shoes, 
Heelpieces for boots and shoes, Mountaineering 
boots, Rugby shoes, Lace boots, Bath sandals, 
Bath slippers, Half-boots, Winter boots, Boxing 
shoes, Boots, Vinyl shoes, Beach shoes, 
Sandals, Ski boots, Slippers, Inner soles, 
Soles for footwear, Footwear uppers, Heelpieces 
for boots and shoes, Non-slipping devices for 
boots and shoes, Tips for footwear, Fittings of 
metal for shoes and boots, Training shoes, 
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Baseball shoes, Esparto shoes or sandals, 
Overshoes, Rain boots, Footwear for track and 
field athletics, Work shoes and boots, Long 
boots, Straw sandals, Gymnastic shoes, Football 
shoes, Lace boots, Hockey shoes, Handball 
shoes, Kumdo suits [Korean fencing suits], 
Cyclists' clothing, Wet suits for water-skiing, 
Anoraks for exercises, Aerobics suits, Judo 
Suits, Clothing for gymnastics, Taekwondo 
suits, Breeches [for wear], Riding boots, 
Masquerade costumes, School uniforms, 
Raincoats, Overcoats, Liveries, Mantles 
[clothing], Knee trousers, Half-coats, 
Blousons, Saris, Safaris suits, Suits, Smocks, 
Skirts, slack, Mens' suits, Anoraks, not for 
exercises, Children's clothing, Trousers, 
Ceremonial dresses, Overalls, Overcoats, One 
piece suits, Infants' clothing, Evening 
dresses, Jackets [clothing], Working clothing, 
Jumpers [shirt fronts], Paper clothing, 
Chasubles, Blue jeans, Capes, Combinations 
[clothing], Topcoats, Tuxedos, Togas, Two piece 
suits, Tunics, Parkas, Pelisses, Frocks, 
Collars attached to the top border of a Korean 
coat [Korean clothes], Topcoats [Korean 
clothes], Jackets worn over upper garment 
[Korean clothes], Women's waistcoats [Korean 
clothes], Korean-style coat or jacket [Korean 
clothes], Trousers [Korean clothes], Underwears 
[Korean clothes], Skirts [Korean clothes], 
Girdles, Nightgowns, Aloha shirts, Negligees, 
Dressing gowns, Rompers, Leotards, Mantillas, 
Bath robes, Bodices, Body shirts, Brassieres, 
Blouses, Shower caps, Shirt yokes, Shirt 
fronts, Underwear, Drawers [clothing], 
Undershirts, Underpants, Bathing caps, 
Swimsuits, Bathing trunks, Chemisettes [shirt 
fronts], Chemises, Sweaters, Sweat shirts, 
Sweat pants, Sports shirts, Slips 
[undergarments], white shirt, Uniforms for 
exercises, Unitards, Collars [clothing], 
Nightwear, Jerseys [clothing], Vests, 
Cardigans, Collar protectors, Collar cuffs, 
Camisoles, Corsets [underclothing], Corselets, 
Combinations [clothing], Tank tops, Teddies 
[undergarments], Tracksuits, Pajamas (Am.), 
Pantyhose, Petticoats, Polo shirts, Pullovers, 
Tee-shirts, Spats, Neckties, Sweat-absorbent 
stockings, Legwarmers, Leggings, Muffs 
[clothing], Mufflers, Bandanas [neckerchiefs], 
Ear muffs [clothing], Winter gloves, Korean 
socks, Korean socks covers, Mittens, Veils 
[clothing], Boas, Footmuffs, not electrically 
heated, Shawls, Shoulder wraps, Wimples, 
Maniples, Scarfs, Stockings, Heelpieces for 
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stockings, Stoles, Ascots, Socks, Socks cover, 
Pocket squares, Aprons [clothing], Stockings 
for exercises, Babies' diapers of textile, 
Pockets for clothing, Tights, Pelerines, 
Gaiters, Daenim [Korean ankle bands], Stocking 
suspenders, Sock suspenders, Braces for 
clothing [suspenders], Leather belts [clothing]

Class 28
Butterfly nets, Toys for domestic pets, 
Christmas tree stands, Bells for Christmas 
trees, Snow for Christmas trees (Artificial -), 
Candle holders for Christmas trees, Christmas 
trees of synthetic material, Flippers for 
diving, Paragliders, Hang gliders, Toy masks, 
Rubber toys, Metal toys, Practical jokes boxes 
[novelties], Marionettes, Toys of ratton, 
Rattles [playthings], Remote controlled mobiles 
toys [except amusement apparatus adapted for 
use with television receivers], Mascot dolls, 
Mobiles [toys], Wooden toys, Toy sets, Puppets, 
Scale model vehicles for children, Rocking 
horses, Musical toys, Playing balls, Toy 
blocks, Scooters [toys], Flying discs [toys], 
Dolls' rooms, Dolls' feeding bottles, Clothes 
for dolls, Dolls' houses, Dolls' beds, Teddy 
bears, Toy pistols, Paper toys, Plush toys, 
Plastic toys, Confetti, Ring games, Dominoes, 
Marbles for games, Diamond games, Darts, 
Billiard balls, Billiard tables, Billiard table 
cushions, Billiard markers, Billiard cues, 
Chalk for billiard cues, Billiard cue tips, 
Quoits, Dominoes, Roulette wheels, Remote 
controlled amusement apparatus [except 
amusement apparatus adapted for use with 
television receivers], Conjuring apparatus, 
Mah-jong, Kaleidoscopes, Baduk stones [korean 
checkers], Baduk boards [korean checkers], 
Board games, Bingo cards, Pachinko machines, 
Backgammon games, Slot machines, Kites, Kite 
reels, Janggi pieces [korean chess], Janggi 
boards [korean chess], Dice, Cups for dice, 
Chess games, Chessboards, Checkers [games], 
Checkerboards, Cosaques [toy fireworks], 
Playing cards, Spinning tops [toys], Jigsaw 
puzzles, Horseshoe games, Play balloons, 
Pinatas, Kumdo plastrons [Korean fencing], 
Kumdo masks [Korean fencing], Kumdo wooden 
swords [Korean fencing], Kumdo bamboo swords 
[Korean fencing], Discuses for sports, Pistols 
for games, Golf bags, with or without wheels, 
Golf balls, Divot repair tools [golf 
accessories] Pitch mark repair tools, Golf 
gloves, Golf clubs, Targets, Ball base, 
Gauntlets [gloves for archery], Swings, 
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Basketballs, Dumb-bells shafts, Climbers' 
harness, Rackets, Gloves for rackets, Strings 
for rackets, Running machines, Rowing machines 
for physical exercise [other than for medical 
use], Roller skates, Rocking horses, Knee 
guards [sports articles], Slides [playthings], 
Body boards, Bar-bells, Batons, Volleyballs, 
Shuttlecocks, Batting gloves [accessories for 
games], Belt vibrators, Abdomen protectors 
[pars of sports suits], Boxing gloves, Boxing 
mouthpieces, Boxing mitts, Fist bandages [for 
boxing], Punching bags, Bowling bags, Bowling 
gloves, Bowling balls, Bowling apparatus and 
machinery, Skittles [games], Bob-sleighs, 
Hunting game calls, Cycle gloves, Paintball 
guns[sporting apparatus], Sport supporters [for 
wrist, knee], Surfboard leashes, Surf boards, 
Surf skis, Masts for sailboards, Harness for 
sailboards, Handballs, Water polo balls, 
Waterskis, Skateboards, Apparatus for playing 
squash, Skis, Bags especially designed for 
surfboards, Bags especially designed for skis, 
Edges of skis, Ski sacs, Ski sticks, Sole 
coverings for skis, Seal skins [coverings for 
skis], Ski gloves, Sling shots[sports 
articles], Sleighs [sports articles], Spring 
boards [sporting articles], See-saws 
[playground apparatus], Dumb-bells, Ice skates, 
Pommel horses [for gymnastic], Baseballs, 
Baseball gloves, Baseball bat cases, Baseball 
batting gloves, Baseball masks, Baseball mitts, 
Baseball bats, Baseball bases, Chest protectors 
[for baseball], Bows for archery, X-shaped band 
[X-band], Weight lifting gloves, Weight lifting 
belts[sports articles], Rosin used by athletes, 
Stationary exercise bicycles, Rollers for 
stationary exercise bicycles, Snow globes, 
Snowshoes, Starting blocks[for sports], 
Climbing nets [sports articles], Climbing ropes 
[sports articles], Chest expanders 
[exercisers], Sailboards, Crossbars [for field 
sports], Circles for track and field, Javelins 
[for field sports], Shots [for field sports], 
Hammer [for field sports], Vaulting poles, 
Prefabricated swimming pools, Skipping ropes, 
Horizontal bars [for gymnastic], Benches for 
exercises, Spring boards [for gymnastic], 
Vaulting horses [for gymnastic], Rings for 
gymnastics, Soccer balls, Chinning bars, Caddie 
bags for golf clubs, Cricket bags, Clay pigeon 
traps, Clay pigeons [targets], Table tennis 
balls, Table tennis nets, Tables for table 
tennis, Table tennis rackets, Table tennis 
racket shaped covers, Tennis ball throwing 
apparatus, Tennis balls, Tennis nets, 
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Trampolines, Punching-balls [for boxing 
practice], Paintballs [ammunition for paintball 
guns] [sporting apparatus], Fencing masks, 
Protective paddings for fencing, Sabres 
[fencing weapon], Gloves (Fencing -), Balance 
beams [for gymnastic], Parallel bars [for 
gymnastic], Hockey balls, Hockey sticks, Leg 
guards [shin guards] for wear when playing 
hockey, Hockey gloves, Hurdles for use in 
athletics, Snorkels, Arrows for archery, 
Quivers for archery, Bows, Bowstrings, Bamboo 
fishing trolls, Landing nets for anglers, Rods 
for fishing, Reels for fishing, Fish hooks, 
Fishing rod supports, Fishing sinkers, Bait 
(Artificial fishing -), Fishing tackle boxes, 
Fishing chairs, Lines for fishing, Floats for 
fishing, Creels [fishing equipment], Landing 
nets for anglers, Bite indicators [fishing 
tackle], Twirling batons, Hwatoo [Korean 
playing cards]

Class 41
Providing of game centers, Rental of stadium 
facilities, Organising of games, Organisation 
of games, Game Sponsoring and Promoting 
Services, Horse racetrack operation, Golf 
facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of professional football team, Beach 
operation, Health club services, Holiday camp 
services [entertainment], Aquarium operation
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Class 42
Providing of game centers, Rental of stadium 
facilities, Organising of games, Organisation 
of games, Game Sponsoring and Promoting 
Services, Horse racetrack operation, Golf 
facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of professional football team, Beach 
operation, Health club services, Holiday camp 
services [entertainment], Aquarium operation 

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

300998849

[540] 商標：

Mark:

[571] 商標描述：

Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

NEXON Korea Jooshik Hoisa (NEXON Korea 
Corporation)
7, Pangyo-ro 256beon-gil, Bundang-gu, Seongnam-
si, Gyeonggi-do
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF
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[740/ 
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

MARKS & CLERK
Level 9, Cyberport 1, 100 Cyberport Road, Pok 
Fu Lam
HONG KONG

[511] 原來的類別編號:
Original Class No.:

9,16,25,28,41,42

[511] 建議的新類別編號:
Proposed New Class No.:

4, 5, 7, 8, 9, 14, 16, 21, 25, 28, 41, 42

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:

Original Specification:

Class 9
Geiger counters, Optical discs, Optical 
character readers, Computer software 
[recorded], Programs (Computer operating -) 
recorded, Computer programmes [programs], 
recorded, Computer programs [downloadable 
software], Notebook computers, Laptop 
computers, Mouses, Mouse pads, Microprocessors, 
Bar code readers, Light-emitting electronic 
pointers, Video game cartridges, Lasers, not 
for medical purposes, X-rays producing 
apparatus and installations, not for medical 
purposes, Protection devices against X-rays 
[Roentgen rays], not for medical purposes, 
Roentgen apparatus not for medical purposes, 
Cyclotrons, Simulators for the steering and 
control of vehicles, Hydrophone machines and 
apparatus, Scanners, Word processors, 
Workstations, Disks [magnetic], Magnetic 
encoders, Magnetic prospecting tools, Magnetic 
detectors, Magnetic tapes, Demagnetizing 
apparatus for magnetic tapes, Notice boards 
(Electronic -), Monitoring apparatus, electric, 
Electric heat blankets for electronic machines, 
Electronic notice boards, Electronic theft 
prevention apparatus, Electronic photocopiers, 
Agendas (Electronic -), Cards incorporating 
electronic devices, Transmitters of electronic 
signals, Automatic door opening and closing 
apparatus [electronic], Electronic vending 
machines, Electronic typewriters, Electronic 
pens, Electron microscopes, Electronic circuit 
machines for learning, Central processing units 
[processors], Seismic exploration machines and 
apparatus, Ultrasonic insect killers, 
Ultrasonic sounders, Ultrasonic flaw detectors, 
Ultrasonic sensors, Computers, Computer 
memories, Monitors [computer hardware], Disk 
drives [for computers], Wrist rests for use 
with computers, Tape units (Magnetic -) [for 
computers], Juke boxes [for computers], 
Printers for use with computers, Computer games 
apparatus, Computer keyboards, Cable checking 
panels, Closed circuit boards, Plotters, Floppy 
disks, Pocket calculators, Electronic pocket 
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translators, Compact discs [read-only memory], 
Personal digital assistants [PDA], Phototubes, 
Thermionic valves [radio], Cathode-ray tubes 
[CRT], X-rays tubes not for medical purposes, 
Tubes (Electric discharge -), other than for 
lighting, Thermionic lamps and tubes, Electron 
guns, Rectifier tubes, Amplifying tubes, Vacuum 
tubes, Solar collection generators, Automatic 
solar tracking sensors, Diodes, Semi-
conductors, Wafers, Integrated circuits, 
Thermistors, Transistors, Print circuit boards

Class 16
Gums [adhesives] for household purposes, Starch 
paste [adhesive] for household purposes, 
Isinglass for household purposes, Adhesives 
[glues] for household purposes, Glue for 
household purposes, Garbage bags [of paper or 
of plastics],Aluminium foils for collecting gas 
range dirt, Silver paper, Foils for 
kitchens,Labels, not of textile, Stickers 
[stationery], Signboards of paper or cardboard, 
Placards of paper or cardboard, Advertisement 
boards of paper or cardboard ,National flags of 
paper, Flags of paper , 

Pennants of paper , Flower-pot covers of paper 
, Indoor terrariums [vivariums], Glass bowls 
for live fish , 

Cardboards for handicraft, Embroidery designs 
[patterns], Tailors' chalk, Patterns for 
nitting ,Corrugated cardboards, Paper for 
recording machines, Acid-resistant paper, 
Napkin paper, Stencils [stationery], Rice 
paper, Roofing paperboard, Radiograms (Paper 
for -), Luminous paper, Waterproof paper, 
Oilproof paper, Fireproof paper, White 
paperboard, Duplicating paper, Cardboard made 
from paper mulberry, Cellophane paper, 
Newsprint paper, Electrocardiograph paper, 
Anpee paper [wikstroemia sikokiana paper], Wet 
recording paper for fish detector, Filter 
paper, Paraffined paper [waxed paper], 
Oilpaper, Printing paper, Oilpaper for floor, 
Transfer paper, Wet towels of paper, 
Handkerchiefs of paper, Towels of paper, Face 
towels of paper, Blueprint paper, Carbon paper, 
Coffee filters (Paper -), Paper tapes and cards 
for the recordal of computer programmes, 
Typewriting paper, Paperboard [Cardboard], 
Facimile paper, Postcard paper, Packing paper, 
Millboard [Paperboard], Writing and drawing 
paper, Xuan paper for Chinese painting and 
calligraphy, Papier mache, Toilet paper, 
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Tissues of paper for removing make-up, Toilet 
paper, Parchment paper, Strawboard ,Tags for 
index cards, Calculating tables, Note books, 
Control tokens, Ruled paper, Ledgers [books], 
Stencils, Loose-leaf paper, Memo paper, 
Business card paper, Index cards [stationery], 
Plotting papers, Envelopes, Pads [stationery], 
Jackets for papers, Pocket notebooks, 
Sketchbooks, Scrapbooks, Albums, Parcel tags 
[for memo], Account books, Bookmarkers, Account 
slip pads, Carbon paper, Tracing patterns, 
Tracing paper, Writing pads, Bone styles 
[writing instruments], Fountain pens, Ball 
point pens, Chalks, Writing brushes, Felt pens 
for writing, Sharp pencil, Slate pencils, 
Pencils, Magnetic pens, Steel pens, Pens 
[writing instruments], Penholders, Nibs, Paint 
boxes [articles for use in school], Charcoal 
pencils, Artists' watercolor [watercolour] 
saucers, Etching needles, Engraving plates, 
Canvas for painting, Crayons, Pastels, 
Paintbrushes, Painters' easels, Palettes for 
painters, Rubber erasers, Erasing shields, 
Trays for sorting and counting money, Tools for 
words memorization, Stamps [seals], Stamps 
materials [seals], Stencil plates, Loose-leaf 
binders, Ink sticks, Indian inks, Gums 
[adhesives] for stationery, Starch [adhesive] 
for stationery, Document files [stationery], 
Isinglass for stationery, Gummed tape 
[stationery], Adhesive tapes for stationery, 
Glue for stationery, Paperweights, Ink stones 
[ink reservoirs], Bookends, Protractors [for 
stationery and office use], Chalk erasers, 
Chalk holders, Chart pointers, non-electronic, 
Elastic bands for offices, Finger-stalls 
[office requisites], Moisteners [office 
requisites], Staples for offices, Clips for 
offices, Punches [office requisites], 
Photograph stands, Folders for papers, 
Lithographic stones, Correcting fluids [office 
requisites], Stamp stands, Stamp pads, Cases 
for stamps [seals], Blotters, Thumbtacks, 
Connected scales [ stationery], Pencil 
sharpeners, Pencil leads, Pencil lead holders, 
Pencil holders, French curves, Seals [stamps], 
Red stamping ink, Date stamps [daters], Ink, 
Inkwells, Inkstands, Ink erasers, Inking pads, 
Magnetic stamps [seals], Magnetic boards 
[stationery], Thumbtacks, Drawing squares, 
Compasses for drawing, Tracing needles for 
drawing purposes, Drawing pads, Drawing pins, 
Drawing T-squares, Drafting paper, Paper bows, 
Drawer liners of paper [perfumed or not], Paper 
clasps, Terrestrial globes, Paper filing tools, 
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Square rulers, Charts, Sheets of plastics 
placed under a sheet of paper, Blackboards, 
Blackboard erasers, Pins [prickle], Clipboards, 
Paper knives [cutters] [office requisites], 
Paper clips, Stands for pens and pencils, Boxes 
for pens, Pen cases, Pen clips, Paper knives 
[letter openers], Letter stands, Writing-brush 
rack, Writing cases [sets], Wristbands for the 
retention of writing instruments, Pen and 
pencil cases and boxes, Writing boards, Writing 
boards erasers, Sponges [office requisites], 
Staplers [office requisites], Inking pads , 
Films for wrapping foods ,Corrugated cardboard 
boxes, Boxes made of paper ,Paper sacks for 
wrapping, Plastic sacks for wrapping , Mats for 
beer glasses, Blinds of paper, Place mats of 
paper, Table mats of paper, Table linen of 
paper ,Brushes for decorators ,Numbering 
apparatus, Duplicators, Mimeograph stencils, 
Paper shredders for office use, Credit card 
imprinters, non-electric, Document laminators 
for office use, Sealing machines for offices, 
Paper shredders [for office use], Adhesive tape 
dispensers [office requisites], Obliterating 
stamps, Hand labelling appliances, Stamp 
printers, Franking machines [stamping 
machines], Perforators [machines] for office 
use, Drawing instruments, Drawing boards, 
Bookbinding perforators [machines] for office 
use, Hectographs duplicators, Relief 
duplicators, Blueprints, Checkwriters, 
Cartridge ribbons, Cartridge tapes, 
Typewriters, Letter openers, Letter sealers 
,Steel letters, Photo-engravings, Galley racks 
[printing], Composing frames [printing], 
Composing sticks, Printers' reglets, Printing 
type, Electrotypes, Printing blocks ,Sealing 
wax , Babies' diapers of paper and cellulose 
[disposable] ,Rosaries ,Picture postcards, Song 
books, Calendars, Diagrams, Comic books, 
Musical greeting cards, Handwriting specimens 
for copying, Amulets, Subway tickets [other 
than magnetic], Telephone cards [other than 
magnetic], Credit cards [other than magnetic], 
Books, Plans, Booklets, Checks, Writing or 
drawing books, Newspapers, musical notes, 
Yearbooks, Greeting cards, Postcards, Patterns 
[other than flower patterns for nitting], 
Postage stamps, Books for use in the teaching 
of music, Forms [printed], Printed timetables, 
Diaries, Magazines, Telephone directories, 
Periodicals, Geographical maps, Catalogues, 
Tickets, Pamphlets, Posters, Study books or 
papers, Handbooks, Newsletters ,Pictures, 
Letters [calligraphy], Watercolours 
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[paintings], Portraits, Engravings, Paintings, 
Bromide [photograph], Photographs, Blueprints 
,Architecture and structures models, Animal and 
plant models, Modelling clay, Modelling paste, 
Models for studying

Class 25
Money belts[clothing], Leather shoes, Rubber 
shoes, Galoshes, Golf shoes, Shoe soles, Wooden 
shoes, Anglers' shoes, Basketball shoes, Shoes, 
Heelpieces for boots and shoes, Mountaineering 
boots, Rugby shoes, Lace boots, Bath sandals, 
Bath slippers, Half-boots, Winter boots, Boxing 
shoes, Boots, Vinyl shoes, Beach shoes, 
Sandals, Ski boots, Slippers, Inner soles, 
Soles for footwear, Footwear uppers, Heelpieces 
for boots and shoes, Non-slipping devices for 
boots and shoes, Tips for footwear, Fittings of 
metal for shoes and boots, Training shoes, 
Baseball shoes, Esparto shoes or sandals, 
Overshoes, Rain boots, Footwear for track and 
field athletics, Work shoes and boots, Long 
boots, Straw sandals, Gymnastic shoes, Football 
shoes, Lace boots, Hockey shoes, Handball 
shoes, Kumdo suits [Korean fencing suits], 
Cyclists' clothing, Wet suits for water-skiing, 
Anoraks for exercises, Aerobics suits, Judo 
Suits, Clothing for gymnastics, Taekwondo 
suits, Breeches [for wear], Riding boots, 
Masquerade costumes, School uniforms, 
Raincoats, Overcoats, Liveries, Mantles 
[clothing], Knee trousers, Half-coats, 
Blousons, Saris, Safaris suits, Suits, Smocks, 
Skirts, slack, Mens' suits, Anoraks, not for 
exercises, Children's clothing, Trousers, 
Ceremonial dresses, Overalls, Overcoats, One 
piece suits, Infants' clothing, Evening 
dresses, Jackets [clothing], Working clothing, 
Jumpers [shirt fronts], Paper clothing, 
Chasubles, Blue jeans, Capes, Combinations 
[clothing], Topcoats, Tuxedos, Togas, Two piece 
suits, Tunics, Parkas, Pelisses, Frocks, 
Collars attached to the top border of a Korean 
coat [Korean clothes], Topcoats [Korean 
clothes], Jackets worn over upper garment 
[Korean clothes], Women's waistcoats [Korean 
clothes], Korean-style coat or jacket [Korean 
clothes], Trousers [Korean clothes], Underwears 
[Korean clothes], Skirts [Korean clothes], 
Girdles, Nightgowns, Aloha shirts, Negligees, 
Dressing gowns, Rompers, Leotards, Mantillas, 
Bath robes, Bodices, Body shirts, Brassieres, 
Blouses, Shower caps, Shirt yokes, Shirt 
fronts, Underwear, Drawers [clothing], 
Undershirts, Underpants, Bathing caps, 
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Swimsuits, Bathing trunks, Chemisettes [shirt 
fronts], Chemises, Sweaters, Sweat shirts, 
Sweat pants, Sports shirts, Slips 
[undergarments], white shirt, Uniforms for 
exercises, Unitards, Collars [clothing], 
Nightwear, Jerseys [clothing], Vests, 
Cardigans, Collar protectors, Collar cuffs, 
Camisoles, Corsets [underclothing], Corselets, 
Combinations [clothing], Tank tops, Teddies 
[undergarments], Tracksuits, Pajamas (Am.), 
Pantyhose, Petticoats, Polo shirts, Pullovers, 
Tee-shirts, Spats, Neckties, Sweat-absorbent 
stockings, Legwarmers, Leggings, Muffs 
[clothing], Mufflers, Bandanas [neckerchiefs], 
Ear muffs [clothing], Winter gloves, Korean 
socks, Korean socks covers, Mittens, Veils 
[clothing], Boas, Footmuffs, not electrically 
heated, Shawls, Shoulder wraps, Wimples, 
Maniples, Scarfs, Stockings, Heelpieces for 
stockings, Stoles, Ascots, Socks, Socks cover, 
Pocket squares, Aprons [clothing], Stockings 
for exercises, Babies' diapers of textile, 
Pockets for clothing, Tights, Pelerines, 
Gaiters, Daenim [Korean ankle bands], Stocking 
suspenders, Sock suspenders, Braces for 
clothing [suspenders], Leather belts [clothing]

Class 28
Butterfly nets, Toys for domestic pets, 
Christmas tree stands, Bells for Christmas 
trees, Snow for Christmas trees (Artificial -), 
Candle holders for Christmas trees, Christmas 
trees of synthetic material, Flippers for 
diving, Paragliders, Hang gliders, Wax for 
skis, Toy masks, Rubber toys, Metal toys, 
Practical jokes boxes [novelties], Marionettes, 
Toys of ratton, Rattles [playthings], Remote 
controlled mobiles toys [except amusement 
apparatus adapted for use with television 
receivers], Mascot dolls, Mobiles [toys], 
Wooden toys, Toy sets, Puppets, Scale model 
vehicles for children, Rocking horses, Musical 
toys, Playing balls, Toy blocks, Scooters 
[toys], Flying discs [toys], Dolls' rooms, 
Dolls' feeding bottles, Clothes for dolls, 
Dolls' houses, Dolls' beds, Teddy bears, Toy 
pistols, Paper toys, Plush toys, Plastic toys, 
Confetti, Ring games, Dominoes, Marbles for 
games, Diamond games, Darts, Billiard balls, 
Billiard tables, Billiard table cushions, 
Billiard markers, Billiard cues, Chalk for 
billiard cues, Billiard cue tips, Quoits, 
Dominoes, Roulette wheels, Remote controlled 
amusement apparatus [except amusement apparatus 
adapted for use with television receivers], 
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Conjuring apparatus, Mah-jong, Kaleidoscopes, 
Baduk stones [korean checkers], Baduk boards 
[korean checkers], Board games, Bingo cards, 
Pachinko machines, Backgammon games, Slot 
machines, Kites, Kite reels, Janggi pieces 
[korean chess], Janggi boards [korean chess], 
Dice, Cups for dice, Chess games, Chessboards, 
Checkers [games], Checkerboards, Cosaques [toy 
fireworks], Playing cards, Spinning tops 
[toys], Jigsaw puzzles, Horseshoe games, Play 
balloons, Pinatas, Kumdo plastrons [Korean 
fencing], Kumdo masks [Korean fencing], Kumdo 
wooden swords [Korean fencing], Kumdo bamboo 
swords [Korean fencing], Discuses for sports, 
Pistols for games, Golf bags, with or without 
wheels, Golf balls, Divot repair tools [golf 
accessories] Pitch mark repair tools, Golf 
gloves, Golf clubs, Targets, Ball base, 
Gauntlets [gloves for archery], Swings, 
Basketballs, Dumb-bells shafts, Climbers' 
harness, Rackets, Gloves for rackets, Strings 
for rackets, Running machines, Rowing machines 
for physical exercise [other than for medical 
use], Roller skates, Rocking horses, Knee 
guards [sports articles], Slides [playthings], 
Body boards, Bar-bells, Batons, Volleyballs, 
Shuttlecocks, Batting gloves [accessories for 
games], Belt vibrators, Abdomen protectors 
[pars of sports suits], Boxing gloves, Boxing 
mouthpieces, Boxing mitts, Fist bandages [for 
boxing], Punching bags, Bowling bags, Bowling 
gloves, Bowling balls, Bowling apparatus and 
machinery, Skittles [games], Bob-sleighs, 
Hunting game calls, Cycle gloves, Paintball 
guns[sporting apparatus], Sport supporters [for 
wrist, knee], Surfboard leashes, Surf boards, 
Surf skis, Masts for sailboards, Harness for 
sailboards, Handballs, Water polo balls, 
Waterskis, Skateboards, Apparatus for playing 
squash, Skis, Bags especially designed for 
surfboards, Bags especially designed for skis, 
Edges of skis, Ski sacs, Ski sticks, Sole 
coverings for skis, Scrapers for skis, Seal 
skins [coverings for skis], Ski gloves, Sling 
shots[sports articles], Sleighs [sports 
articles], Spring boards [sporting articles], 
See-saws [playground apparatus], Dumb-bells, 
Ice skates, Pommel horses [for gymnastic], 
Baseballs, Baseball gloves, Baseball bat cases, 
Baseball batting gloves, Baseball masks, 
Baseball mitts, Baseball bats, Baseball bases, 
Chest protectors [for baseball], Bows for 
archery, X-shaped band [X-band], Weight lifting 
gloves, Weight lifting belts[sports articles], 
Rosin used by athletes, Stationary exercise 
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bicycles, Rollers for stationary exercise 
bicycles, Snow globes, Snowshoes, Starting 
blocks[for sports], Climbing nets [sports 
articles], Climbing ropes [sports articles], 
Chest expanders [exercisers], Sailboards, 
Crossbars [for field sports], Circles for track 
and field, Javelins [for field sports], Shots 
[for field sports], Hammer [for field sports], 
Vaulting poles, Prefabricated swimming pools, 
Skipping ropes, Horizontal bars [for 
gymnastic], Benches for exercises, Spring 
boards [for gymnastic], Vaulting horses [for 
gymnastic], Rings for gymnastics, Soccer balls, 
Chinning bars, Caddie bags for golf clubs, 
Cricket bags, Clay pigeon traps, Clay pigeons 
[targets], Table tennis balls, Table tennis 
nets, Tables for table tennis, Table tennis 
rackets, Table tennis racket shaped covers, 
Tennis ball throwing apparatus, Tennis balls, 
Tennis nets, Trampolines, Punching-balls [for 
boxing practice], Paintballs [ammunition for 
paintball guns] [sporting apparatus], Fencing 
masks, Protective paddings for fencing, Sabres 
[fencing weapon], Gloves (Fencing -), Balance 
beams [for gymnastic], Parallel bars [for 
gymnastic], Hockey balls, Hockey sticks, Leg 
guards [shin guards] for wear when playing 
hockey, Hockey gloves, Hurdles for use in 
athletics, Snorkels, Arrows for archery, 
Quivers for archery, Bows, Bowstrings, Bamboo 
fishing trolls, Landing nets for anglers, Rods 
for fishing, Reels for fishing, Fish hooks, 
Fishing rod supports, Fishing sinkers, Bait 
(Artificial fishing -), Fishing tackle boxes, 
Fishing chairs, Lines for fishing, Floats for 
fishing, Creels [fishing equipment], Landing 
nets for anglers, Bite indicators [fishing 
tackle], Twirling batons, Hwatoo [Korean 
playing cards]

Class 41
Providing of game centers, Rental of stadium 
facilities, Organising of games, Organisation 
of games, Game Sponsoring and Promoting 
Services, Horse racetrack operation, Golf 
facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
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Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of professional football team, Beach 
operation, Health club services, Holiday camp 
services [entertainment], Aquarium operation

Class 42
Technical research, Hosting computer sites[web 
sites], Creating and maintaining web sites for 
others, Conversion of data or documents from 
physical to electronic media, Installation of 
computer software, Computer system design, Data 
conversion of computer programs and data, 
Duplication of computer programs, Computer 
rental, Recovery of computer data, Rental of 
computer software, Computer software design, 
Computer software (Updating of -), Maintenance 
of computer software, Computer systems 
analysis, Computer programming, Rental and 
translation of computer programs, Consultancy 
in the field of computer hardware 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:

Proposed New Specification:

Class 4
Wax for skis

Class 5
Babies' diapers of paper and cellulose 
[disposable]

Class 7
Automatic door opening and closing apparatus 
[electronic], Electronic vending machines

Class 8
Scrapers for skis

Class 9
Geiger counters, Optical discs, Optical 
character readers, Computer software 
[recorded], Programs (Computer operating -) 
recorded, Computer programmes [programs], 
recorded, Computer programs [downloadable 
software], Notebook computers, Laptop 
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computers, Mouses, Mouse pads, Microprocessors, 
Bar code readers, Light-emitting electronic 
pointers, Video game cartridges, Lasers, not 
for medical purposes, X-rays producing 
apparatus and installations, not for medical 
purposes, Protection devices against X-rays 
[Roentgen rays], not for medical purposes, 
Roentgen apparatus not for medical purposes, 
Cyclotrons, Simulators for the steering and 
control of vehicles, Hydrophone machines and 
apparatus, Scanners, Word processors, 
Workstations, Disks [magnetic], Magnetic 
encoders, Magnetic prospecting tools, Magnetic 
detectors, Magnetic tapes, Demagnetizing 
apparatus for magnetic tapes, Notice boards 
(Electronic -), Monitoring apparatus, electric, 
Electric heat blankets for electronic machines, 
Electronic notice boards, Electronic theft 
prevention apparatus, Electronic photocopiers, 
Agendas (Electronic -), Cards incorporating 
electronic devices, Transmitters of electronic 
signals, Electronic pens, Electron microscopes, 
Electronic circuit machines for learning, 
Central processing units [processors], Seismic 
exploration machines and apparatus, Ultrasonic 
sounders, Ultrasonic flaw detectors, Ultrasonic 
sensors, Computers, Computer memories, Monitors 
[computer hardware], Disk drives [for 
computers], Wrist rests for use with computers, 
Tape units (Magnetic -) [for computers], Juke 
boxes [for computers], Printers for use with 
computers, Computer games apparatus, Computer 
keyboards, Cable checking panels, Closed 
circuit boards, Plotters, Floppy disks, Pocket 
calculators, Electronic pocket translators, 
Compact discs [read-only memory], Personal 
digital assistants [PDA], Phototubes, 
Thermionic valves [radio], Cathode-ray tubes 
[CRT], Xrays tubes not for medical purposes, 
Tubes (Electric discharge -), other than for 
lighting, Thermionic lamps and tubes, Electron 
guns, Rectifier tubes, Amplifying tubes, Vacuum 
tubes, Solar collection generators, Automatic 
solar tracking sensors, Diodes, Semiconductors, 
Wafers, Integrated circuits, Thermistors, 
Transistors, Print circuit boards; Control 
tokens

Class 14
Rosaries, Amulets

Class 16
Gums [adhesives] for household purposes, Starch 
paste [adhesive] for household purposes, 
Isinglass for household purposes, Adhesives 
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[glues] for household purposes, Glue for 
household purposes, Garbage bags [of paper or 
of plastics],Aluminium foils for collecting gas 
range dirt, Silver paper, Foils for 
kitchens,Labels, not of textile, Stickers 
[stationery], Signboards of paper or cardboard, 
Placards of paper or cardboard, Advertisement 
boards of paper or cardboard ,National flags of 
paper, Flags of paper , Pennants of paper , 
Flower-pot covers of paper , Cardboards for 
handicraft, Embroidery designs [patterns], 
Tailors' chalk, Patterns for knitting, 
Corrugated cardboards, Paper for recording 
machines, Acid-resistant paper, Napkin paper, 
Stencils [stationery], Rice paper, Roofing 
paperboard, Radiograms (Paper for -), Luminous 
paper, Waterproof paper, Oilproof paper, 
Fireproof paper, White paperboard, Duplicating 
paper, Cardboard made from paper mulberry, 
Cellophane paper, Newsprint paper, 
Electrocardiograph paper, Anpee paper 
[wikstroemia sikokiana paper], Wet recording 
paper for fish detector, Filter paper, 
Paraffined paper [waxed paper], Oilpaper, 
Printing paper, Oilpaper for floor, Transfer 
paper, Wet towels of paper, Handkerchiefs of 
paper, Towels of paper, Face towels of paper, 
Blueprint paper, Carbon paper, Coffee filters 
(Paper -), Paper tapes and cards for the 
recordal of computer programmes, Typewriting 
paper, Paperboard [Cardboard], Facimile paper, 
Postcard paper, Packing paper, Millboard 
[Paperboard], Writing and drawing paper, Xuan 
paper for Chinese painting and calligraphy, 
Papier mache, Toilet paper, Tissues of paper 
for removing make-up, Toilet paper, Parchment 
paper, Strawboard ,Tags for index cards, 
Calculating tables, Note books, ruled paper, 
Ledgers [books], Stencils, Loose-leaf paper, 
Memo paper, Business card paper, Index cards 
[stationery], Plotting papers, Envelopes, Pads 
[stationery], Jackets for papers, Pocket 
notebooks, Sketchbooks, Scrapbooks, Albums, 
Parcel tags [for memo], Account books, 
Bookmarkers, Account slip pads, Carbon paper, 
Tracing patterns, Tracing paper, Writing pads, 
Bone styles [writing instruments], Fountain 
pens, Ball point pens, Chalks, Writing brushes, 
Felt pens for writing, Sharp pencil, Slate 
pencils, Pencils, Magnetic pens, Steel pens, 
Pens [writing instruments], Penholders, Nibs, 
Paint boxes [articles for use in school], 
Charcoal pencils, Artists' watercolor 
[watercolour] saucers, Etching needles, 
Engraving plates, Canvas for painting, Crayons, 
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Pastels, Paintbrushes, Painters' easels, 
Palettes for painters, Rubber erasers, Erasing 
shields, Trays for sorting and counting money, 
Tools for words memorization, Stamps [seals], 
Stamps materials [seals], Stencil plates, 
Loose-leaf binders, Ink sticks, Indian inks, 
Gums [adhesives] for stationery, Starch 
[adhesive] for stationery, Document files 
[stationery], Isinglass for stationery, Gummed 
tape [stationery], Adhesive tapes for 
stationery, Glue for stationery, Paperweights, 
Ink stones [ink reservoirs], Bookends, 
Protractors [for stationery and office use], 
Chalk erasers, Chalk holders, Chart pointers, 
non-electronic, Elastic bands for offices, 
Finger-stalls [office requisites], Moisteners 
[office requisites], Staples for offices, Clips 
for offices, Punches [office requisites], 
Photograph stands, Folders for papers, 
Lithographic stones, Correcting fluids [office 
requisites], Stamp stands, Stamp pads, Cases 
for stamps [seals], Blotters, Thumbtacks, 
Connected scales [ stationery], Pencil 
sharpeners, Pencil leads, Pencil lead holders, 
Pencil holders, French curves, Seals [stamps], 
Red stamping ink, Date stamps [daters], Ink, 
Inkwells, Inkstands, Ink erasers, Inking pads, 
Magnetic stamps [seals], Magnetic boards 
[stationery], Thumbtacks, Drawing squares, 
Compasses for drawing, Tracing needles for 
drawing purposes, Drawing pads, Drawing pins, 
Drawing T-squares, Drafting paper, Paper bows, 
Drawer liners of paper [perfumed or not], Paper 
clasps, Terrestrial globes, Paper filing tools, 
Square rulers, Charts, Sheets of plastics 
placed under a sheet of paper, Blackboards, 
Blackboard erasers, Pins [prickle], Clipboards, 
Paper knives [cutters] [office requisites], 
Paper clips, Stands for pens and pencils, Boxes 
for pens, Pen cases, Pen clips, Paper knives 
[letter openers], Letter stands, Writing-brush 
rack, Writing cases [sets], Wristbands for the 
retention of writing instruments, Pen and 
pencil cases and boxes, Writing boards, Writing 
boards erasers, Sponges [office requisites], 
Staplers [office requisites], Inking pads , 
Films for wrapping foods ,Corrugated cardboard 
boxes, Boxes made of paper, Paper sacks for 
wrapping, Plastic sacks for wrapping , Mats for 
beer glasses, Blinds of paper, Place mats of 
paper, Table mats of paper, Table linen of 
paper ,Brushes for decorators ,Numbering 
apparatus, Duplicators, Mimeograph stencils, 
Paper shredders for office use, Credit card 
imprinters, non-electric, Document laminators 
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for office use, Sealing machines for offices, 
Paper shredders [for office use], Adhesive tape 
dispensers [office requisites], Obliterating 
stamps, Hand labelling appliances, Stamp 
printers, Franking machines [stamping 
machines], Perforators [machines] for office 
use, Drawing instruments, Drawing boards, 
Bookbinding perforators [machines] for office 
use, Hectographs duplicators, Relief 
duplicators, Blueprints, Checkwriters, 
Cartridge ribbons, Cartridge tapes, 
Typewriters, Letter openers, Letter sealers, 
Steel letters, Photo-engravings, Galley racks 
[printing], Composing frames [printing], 
Composing sticks, Printers' reglets, Printing 
type, Electrotypes, Printing blocks ,Sealing 
wax , Picture postcards, Song books, Calendars, 
Diagrams, Comic books, Musical greeting cards, 
Handwriting specimens for copying, Subway 
tickets [other than magnetic], Telephone cards 
[other than magnetic], Credit cards [other than 
magnetic], Books, Plans, Booklets, Checks, 
Writing or drawing books, Newspapers, musical 
notes, Yearbooks, Greeting cards, Postcards, 
Patterns [other than flower patterns for 
knitting], Postage stamps, Books for use in the 
teaching of music, Forms [printed], Printed 
timetables, Diaries, Magazines, Telephone 
directories, Periodicals, Geographical maps, 
Catalogues, Tickets, Pamphlets, Posters, Study 
books or papers, Handbooks, Newsletters 
,Pictures, Letters [calligraphy], Watercolours 
[paintings], Portraits, Engravings, Paintings, 
Bromide [photograph], Photographs, Blueprints 
,Architecture and structures models, Animal and 
plant models, Modelling clay, Modelling paste, 
Models for studying; Electronic typewriters

Class 21
Ultrasonic insect killers, Indoor terrariums 
[vivariums], Glass bowls for live fish

Class 25
Money belts[clothing], Leather shoes, Rubber 
shoes, Galoshes, Golf shoes, Shoe soles, Wooden 
shoes, Anglers' shoes, Basketball shoes, Shoes, 
Heelpieces for boots and shoes, Mountaineering 
boots, Rugby shoes, Lace boots, Bath sandals, 
Bath slippers, Half-boots, Winter boots, Boxing 
shoes, Boots, Vinyl shoes, Beach shoes, 
Sandals, Ski boots, Slippers, Inner soles, 
Soles for footwear, Footwear uppers, Heelpieces 
for boots and shoes, Non-slipping devices for 
boots and shoes, Tips for footwear, Fittings of 
metal for shoes and boots, Training shoes, 
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Baseball shoes, Esparto shoes or sandals, 
Overshoes, Rain boots, Footwear for track and 
field athletics, Work shoes and boots, Long 
boots, Straw sandals, Gymnastic shoes, Football 
shoes, Lace boots, Hockey shoes, Handball 
shoes, Kumdo suits [Korean fencing suits], 
Cyclists' clothing, Wet suits for water-skiing, 
Anoraks for exercises, Aerobics suits, Judo 
Suits, Clothing for gymnastics, Taekwondo 
suits, Breeches [for wear], Riding boots, 
Masquerade costumes, School uniforms, 
Raincoats, Overcoats, Liveries, Mantles 
[clothing], Knee trousers, Half-coats, 
Blousons, Saris, Safaris suits, Suits, Smocks, 
Skirts, slack, Mens' suits, Anoraks, not for 
exercises, Children's clothing, Trousers, 
Ceremonial dresses, Overalls, Overcoats, One 
piece suits, Infants' clothing, Evening 
dresses, Jackets [clothing], Working clothing, 
Jumpers [shirt fronts], Paper clothing, 
Chasubles, Blue jeans, Capes, Combinations 
[clothing], Topcoats, Tuxedos, Togas, Two piece 
suits, Tunics, Parkas, Pelisses, Frocks, 
Collars attached to the top border of a Korean 
coat [Korean clothes], Topcoats [Korean 
clothes], Jackets worn over upper garment 
[Korean clothes], Women's waistcoats [Korean 
clothes], Korean-style coat or jacket [Korean 
clothes], Trousers [Korean clothes], Underwears 
[Korean clothes], Skirts [Korean clothes], 
Girdles, Nightgowns, Aloha shirts, Negligees, 
Dressing gowns, Rompers, Leotards, Mantillas, 
Bath robes, Bodices, Body shirts, Brassieres, 
Blouses, Shower caps, Shirt yokes, Shirt 
fronts, Underwear, Drawers [clothing], 
Undershirts, Underpants, Bathing caps, 
Swimsuits, Bathing trunks, Chemisettes [shirt 
fronts], Chemises, Sweaters, Sweat shirts, 
Sweat pants, Sports shirts, Slips 
[undergarments], white shirt, Uniforms for 
exercises, Unitards, Collars [clothing], 
Nightwear, Jerseys [clothing], Vests, 
Cardigans, Collar protectors, Collar cuffs, 
Camisoles, Corsets [underclothing], Corselets, 
Combinations [clothing], Tank tops, Teddies 
[undergarments], Tracksuits, Pajamas (Am.), 
Pantyhose, Petticoats, Polo shirts, Pullovers, 
Tee-shirts, Spats, Neckties, Sweat-absorbent 
stockings, Legwarmers, Leggings, Muffs 
[clothing], Mufflers, Bandanas [neckerchiefs], 
Ear muffs [clothing], Winter gloves, Korean 
socks, Korean socks covers, Mittens, Veils 
[clothing], Boas, Footmuffs, not electrically 
heated, Shawls, Shoulder wraps, Wimples, 
Maniples, Scarfs, Stockings, Heelpieces for 
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stockings, Stoles, Ascots, Socks, Socks cover, 
Pocket squares, Aprons [clothing], Stockings 
for exercises, Babies' diapers of textile, 
Pockets for clothing, Tights, Pelerines, 
Gaiters, Daenim [Korean ankle bands], Stocking 
suspenders, Sock suspenders, Braces for 
clothing [suspenders], Leather belts [clothing]

Class 28
Butterfly nets, Toys for domestic pets, 
Christmas tree stands, Bells for Christmas 
trees, Snow for Christmas trees (Artificial -), 
Candle holders for Christmas trees, Christmas 
trees of synthetic material, Flippers for 
diving, Paragliders, Hang gliders, Toy masks, 
Rubber toys, Metal toys, Practical jokes boxes 
[novelties], Marionettes, Toys of ratton, 
Rattles [playthings], Remote controlled mobiles 
toys [except amusement apparatus adapted for 
use with television receivers], Mascot dolls, 
Mobiles [toys], Wooden toys, Toy sets, Puppets, 
Scale model vehicles for children, Rocking 
horses, Musical toys, Playing balls, Toy 
blocks, Scooters [toys], Flying discs [toys], 
Dolls' rooms, Dolls' feeding bottles, Clothes 
for dolls, Dolls' houses, Dolls' beds, Teddy 
bears, Toy pistols, Paper toys, Plush toys, 
Plastic toys, Confetti, Ring games, Dominoes, 
Marbles for games, Diamond games, Darts, 
Billiard balls, Billiard tables, Billiard table 
cushions, Billiard markers, Billiard cues, 
Chalk for billiard cues, Billiard cue tips, 
Quoits, Dominoes, Roulette wheels, Remote 
controlled amusement apparatus [except 
amusement apparatus adapted for use with 
television receivers], Conjuring apparatus, 
Mah-jong, Kaleidoscopes, Baduk stones [korean 
checkers], Baduk boards [korean checkers], 
Board games, Bingo cards, Pachinko machines, 
Backgammon games, Slot machines, Kites, Kite 
reels, Janggi pieces [korean chess], Janggi 
boards [korean chess], Dice, Cups for dice, 
Chess games, Chessboards, Checkers [games], 
Checkerboards, Cosaques [toy fireworks], 
Playing cards, Spinning tops [toys], Jigsaw 
puzzles, Horseshoe games, Play balloons, 
Pinatas, Kumdo plastrons [Korean fencing], 
Kumdo masks [Korean fencing], Kumdo wooden 
swords [Korean fencing], Kumdo bamboo swords 
[Korean fencing], Discuses for sports, Pistols 
for games, Golf bags, with or without wheels, 
Golf balls, Divot repair tools [golf 
accessories] Pitch mark repair tools, Golf 
gloves, Golf clubs, Targets, Ball base, 
Gauntlets [gloves for archery], Swings, 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2022/58                公布日期 Publication Date: 20-05-2022 

分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s) 

80/96

Basketballs, Dumb-bells shafts, Climbers' 
harness, Rackets, Gloves for rackets, Strings 
for rackets, Running machines, Rowing machines 
for physical exercise [other than for medical 
use], Roller skates, Rocking horses, Knee 
guards [sports articles], Slides [playthings], 
Body boards, Bar-bells, Batons, Volleyballs, 
Shuttlecocks, Batting gloves [accessories for 
games], Belt vibrators, Abdomen protectors 
[pars of sports suits], Boxing gloves, Boxing 
mouthpieces, Boxing mitts, Fist bandages [for 
boxing], Punching bags, Bowling bags, Bowling 
gloves, Bowling balls, Bowling apparatus and 
machinery, Skittles [games], Bob-sleighs, 
Hunting game calls, Cycle gloves, Paintball 
guns[sporting apparatus], Sport supporters [for 
wrist, knee], Surfboard leashes, Surf boards, 
Surf skis, Masts for sailboards, Harness for 
sailboards, Handballs, Water polo balls, 
Waterskis, Skateboards, Apparatus for playing 
squash, Skis, Bags especially designed for 
surfboards, Bags especially designed for skis, 
Edges of skis, Ski sacs, Ski sticks, Sole 
coverings for skis, Seal skins [coverings for 
skis], Ski gloves, Sling shots[sports 
articles], Sleighs [sports articles], Spring 
boards [sporting articles], See-saws 
[playground apparatus], Dumb-bells, Ice skates, 
Pommel horses [for gymnastic], Baseballs, 
Baseball gloves, Baseball bat cases, Baseball 
batting gloves, Baseball masks, Baseball mitts, 
Baseball bats, Baseball bases, Chest protectors 
[for baseball], Bows for archery, X-shaped band 
[X-band], Weight lifting gloves, Weight lifting 
belts[sports articles], Rosin used by athletes, 
Stationary exercise bicycles, Rollers for 
stationary exercise bicycles, Snow globes, 
Snowshoes, Starting blocks[for sports], 
Climbing nets [sports articles], Climbing ropes 
[sports articles], Chest expanders 
[exercisers], Sailboards, Crossbars [for field 
sports], Circles for track and field, Javelins 
[for field sports], Shots [for field sports], 
Hammer [for field sports], Vaulting poles, 
Prefabricated swimming pools, Skipping ropes, 
Horizontal bars [for gymnastic], Benches for 
exercises, Spring boards [for gymnastic], 
Vaulting horses [for gymnastic], Rings for 
gymnastics, Soccer balls, Chinning bars, Caddie 
bags for golf clubs, Cricket bags, Clay pigeon 
traps, Clay pigeons [targets], Table tennis 
balls, Table tennis nets, Tables for table 
tennis, Table tennis rackets, Table tennis 
racket shaped covers, Tennis ball throwing 
apparatus, Tennis balls, Tennis nets, 
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Trampolines, Punching-balls [for boxing 
practice], Paintballs [ammunition for paintball 
guns] [sporting apparatus], Fencing masks, 
Protective paddings for fencing, Sabres 
[fencing weapon], Gloves (Fencing -), Balance 
beams [for gymnastic], Parallel bars [for 
gymnastic], Hockey balls, Hockey sticks, Leg 
guards [shin guards] for wear when playing 
hockey, Hockey gloves, Hurdles for use in 
athletics, Snorkels, Arrows for archery, 
Quivers for archery, Bows, Bowstrings, Bamboo 
fishing trolls, Landing nets for anglers, Rods 
for fishing, Reels for fishing, Fish hooks, 
Fishing rod supports, Fishing sinkers, Bait 
(Artificial fishing -), Fishing tackle boxes, 
Fishing chairs, Lines for fishing, Floats for 
fishing, Creels [fishing equipment], Landing 
nets for anglers, Bite indicators [fishing 
tackle], Twirling batons, Hwatoo [Korean 
playing cards]

Class 41
Providing of game centers, Rental of stadium 
facilities, Organising of games, Organisation 
of games, Game Sponsoring and Promoting 
Services, Horse racetrack operation, Golf 
facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of professional football team, Beach 
operation, Health club services, Holiday camp 
services [entertainment], Aquarium operation
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Class 42
Providing of game centers, Rental of stadium 
facilities, Organising of games, Organisation 
of games, Game Sponsoring and Promoting 
Services, Horse racetrack operation, Golf 
facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of Providing of game centers, Rental 
of stadium facilities, Organising of games, 
Organisation of games, Game Sponsoring and 
Promoting Services, Horse racetrack operation, 
Golf facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
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practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of Providing of game centers, Rental 
of stadium facilities, Organising of games, 
Organisation of games, Game Sponsoring and 
Promoting Services, Horse racetrack operation, 
Golf facilities (Providing -), Park management, 
Baduk centers, Fishing information services, 
Providing karaoke services, Billiards room 
operation, Dance hall services, Casino 
services, Zoo operation, Providing recreation 
facilities, Recreation information, Roller 
skate center, Bowling alley, Video exhibition 
room, Rifle range, Instruction in social 
graces, Swimming pool operation, Rental of skin 
diving equipment, Providing of sports record, 
Management of sports facilities, Rental of 
sports equipment [except vehicles], Sport camp 
services, Botanic garden operation, Indoor 
stadium operation, Baseball stadium operation, 
Children's playground operation, Providing of 
recreation facilities, Game services provided 
on-line [from a computer network], Organization 
of sports competitions, Providing sports 
facilities, Amusement parks, Mortor racecourse 
operation, Computer game room operation, Sports 
center operation, Physical education, Sports 
practice instruction, Gymnastic instruction, 
Providing casino facilities [gambling], Table 
tennis room operation, Rental of tennis courts, 
Management of professional baseball team, 
Management of professional football team, Beach 
operation, Health club services, Holiday camp 
services [entertainment], Aquarium operation 

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

300325953

[540] 商標：

Mark:

[571] 商標描述：

Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

BACCARAT
54120 BACCARAT,
FRANCE.
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[740/ 
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

WILKINSON & GRIST
6TH FLOOR, PRINCE'S BUILDING,
CHATER ROAD,
HONG KONG.

[511] 原來的類別編號:
Original Class No.:

3,8,11,14,16,18,20,21,34

[511] 建議的新類別編號:
Proposed New Class No.:

3, 8, 11, 14, 16, 18, 20, 21, 34

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:

Original Specification:

Class 3
perfumery, essential oils, toilet soaps, 
cosmetic preparations for use in the bath and 
the shower, sun-tanning preparations (for 
cosmetic purposes), deodorants for personal 
use, hair lotions, cosmetic creams, perfumes, 
toilet water, perfume water, milks, oils and 
lotions for toilet purposes, talcum powder, 
skin conditioners, gels for use in the bath and 
the shower, bath salts, shaving preparations, 
after-shave lotions, after-shave balms, 
shampoos, hair conditioners, cosmetic kits.

Class 8
tableware (knives, forks and spoons), silver 
plate (knives, forks and spoons), scissors, 
sugar tongs, ice tongs, pincers, penknives.

Class 11
lamps, electric lamps, light bulbs, ceiling 
lights, electric light bulbs, chandeliers, 
flares, lanterns, lanterns for lighting, 
lampshades, lampshade holders, lampstands, 
globes for lamps, lamp glasses, lamp hanging 
supports, light diffusers, lamp reflectors, 
hangings for lamps, lamp mantles.

Class 14
precious metals and their alloys and goods in 
precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes, works of art of 
precious metal, jewellery, gold and silver 
ware, other than cutlery, forks and spoons, 
clocks, chiming clocks, travel clocks, alarm 
clocks, clock cases, watches, wristwatches, 
watch cases, watch bands, watch chains, silver 
plate (plates, dishes), ornaments (jewellery), 
statues and statuettes of precious metal, 
precious stones, powder compacts of precious 
metal, centre pieces of precious metal, 
tableware of precious metal, household and 
kitchen utensils and containers of precious 
metal, boxes of precious metal, candlesticks of 
precious metal, flasks of precious metal, 
badges of precious metal, tie pins, cuff links, 
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tie clips, key rings of precious metal, agates, 
bracelets, brooches, buckles, cruet stands of 
precious metal for oil and vinegar, diamonds, 
earrings, ivory, amulets, medals and 
medallions, necklaces, pearls, platinum, rings, 
pendants, ornamental pins, hat and shoe 
ornaments of precious metal.

Class 16
announcement cards, aquarelles, bags 
(envelopes, pouches) of paper for packaging, 
bookends, booklets, boxes of cardboard, cards, 
card holders, catalogues, chaplets, paper 
cutters, engravings, etchings, fountain pens, 
graphic prints, graphic representations, 
graphic reproductions, greeting cards, 
inkwells, paper labels, lithographic works of 
art, lithographs, luminous paper, note books, 
packing paper, painters' easels, pamphlets, 
paper knives, paper sheets, paperweights, 
fountain pen cases, pencil holders, pencil 
boxes, photograph stands, photographs, 
pictures, placards of paper or cardboard, 
portraits, posters, printed matter, printed 
publications, paper ribbons, seals, signboards 
of paper or cardboard, silver paper, square 
rulers, stands for pens and pencils, types 
(numerals and letters), watercolours, wrapping 
paper, writing pads, writing paper, writing 
tablets.

Class 18
leather and imitations of leather, and goods 
made of these materials and not included in 
other classes, trunks and travelling bags, 
umbrellas, walking sticks, harness and 
saddlery, attaché cases, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
briefcases, canes, card cases, cases of leather 
or leather board, chain mesh purses, not of 
precious metal, chamois leather, other than for 
cleaning purposes, dog collars, envelopes of 
leather for packaging, desk pads of leather, 
fur, fur-skins, garment bags for travel, 
handbags, hat boxes of leather, key cases 
(leatherware), leather leashes, leather straps, 
music cases, note cases, pelts, pocket wallets, 
pouches of leather for packaging, purses, 
purses not of precious metal school satchels, 
shopping bags, suitcases, travelling sets, 
travelling trunks, umbrella covers, valises, 
vanity cases (not fitted), wheeled shopping 
bags.

Class 20
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furniture, mirrors, picture frames, goods (not 
included in other classes) of wood, cork, reed, 
cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, 
shell, amber, mother-of-pearl, meerschaum, 
yellow amber, animal horns, armchairs, works of 
art of wood, wax or plaster, bamboo, baskets 
(not of metal), beds, benches, bottles closures 
(not of metal), boxes of wood, busts of wood, 
wax or plaster, chairs, chests (not of metal), 
chests of drawers, wind chimes (decoration), 
coat hangers, coatstands, coral, counters 
(tables), curtain rings, cushions, desks, 
display stands, divans, dressing tables, easy 
chairs, fans for personal use, fire screens, 
flower-pot pedestals, flower-stands 
(furniture), footstools, furniture partition of 
wood, furniture shelves, hat stands, horn 
(unworked or semi-worked), ivory (unworked or 
semi-worked), jewellery caskets not of precious 
metal, keyboards for hanging keys, lecterns, 
meerschaum, mobiles (decoration), mother-of-
pearl (unworked or semi-worked), rattan, reeds 
(plaiting material), screens, seats, settees, 
shells, showcases, sideboards, silvered glass, 
sofas, statues of wood, wax or plaster, 
statuettes of wood, wax or plaster, table tops, 
tables, tea trolleys, trolleys, umbrella 
stands, wax figures, wickerwork, decorative 
wall plaques, not of textile, non-metallic wall 
consoles, non-metallic door fittings, non-
metallic door knobs, non-metallic door handles, 
non-metallic drawer knobs, non-metallic wall 
mountings.

Class 21
household or kitchen utensils and containers 
(not of precious metal or coated therewith), 
crystal, porcelain ware and earthenware not 
included in other classes, door handles of 
crystal, works of art of crystal, of porcelain, 
terra-cotta or earthenware, table plates not of 
precious metal, crystal flasks, basins, crystal 
jars, boxes of glass and of crystal, crystal 
boxes for sweetmeats, crystal candlesticks, 
bowls of crystal, crystal bottles, jugs, 
perfume burners, busts of china, terra-cotta or 
crystal, tea and coffee services, not of 
precious metal, crystal decanters, beer mugs, 
baskets for domestic use, not of precious 
metal, cups, crystal (glassware), pitchers, 
figurines (statuettes) of porcelain, 
earthenware or crystal, crystal goblets, oil 
cruets, vegetable dishes, cruet stands for oil 
and vinegar, not of precious metal, butter 
dishes, crystal drinking glasses, mosaics of 
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glass, toilet cases, opaline glass, trays for 
domestic purposes, not of precious metal, 
dishes, pepper pots, porcelain ware, menu card 
holders, knife rests for the table, pots, 
powder compacts, not of precious metal, perfume 
sprayers, crystal drinking vessels, salad 
bowls, salt cellars, ice buckets, statues of 
porcelain, terra-cotta or crystal, sugar bowls, 
crystal centre pieces, toilet utensils, 
tableware (other than knives, forks and spoons) 
not of precious metal, vases, not of precious 
metal, glasses (receptacles), opal glass, 
crystal perfume bottles, crystal candle rings.

Class 34
tobacco, smokers' articles, matches, tobacco 
pouches, cigar boxes not of precious metal, 
cigarette boxes not of precious metal, 
cigarette tips, mouthpieces for cigarette 
holders, lighters for smokers, ashtrays for 
smokers not of precious metal, cigars, 
cigarettes, cigar cases not of precious metal, 
cigarette cases not of precious metal, 
cigarette filters, cigar holders not of 
precious metal, cigarette holders not of 
precious metal, tobacco pipes, match holders 
not of precious metal, tobacco jars not of 
precious metal, pipe racks not of precious 
metal, snuff boxes not of precious metal. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:

Proposed New Specification:

Class 3
perfumery, essential oils, toilet soaps, 
cosmetic preparations for use in the bath and 
the shower, sun-tanning preparations (for 
cosmetic purposes), deodorants for personal 
use, hair lotions, cosmetic creams, perfumes, 
toilet water, perfume water, milks, oils and 
lotions for toilet purposes, talcum powder, 
skin conditioners, gels for use in the bath and 
the shower, bath salts, shaving preparations, 
after-shave lotions, after-shave balms, 
shampoos, hair conditioners, cosmetic kits.

Class 8
tableware (knives, forks and spoons), silver 
plate (knives, forks and spoons), scissors, ice 
tongs, pincers, penknives.

Class 11
amps, electric lamps, light bulbs, ceiling 
lights, electric light bulbs, chandeliers, 
flares, lanterns, lanterns for lighting, 
lampshades, lampshade holders, lampstands, 
globes for lamps, lamp glasses, lamp hanging 
supports, light diffusers, lamp reflectors, 
hangings for lamps, lamp mantles.
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Class 14
precious metals and their alloys and goods in 
precious metals or coated therewith, not 
included in other classes, works of art of 
precious metal, jewellery, gold and silver 
ware, other than cutlery, forks and spoons, 
clocks, chiming clocks, travel clocks, alarm 
clocks, clock cases, watches, wristwatches, 
watch cases, watch bands, watch chains, silver 
plate (plates, dishes), ornaments (jewellery), 
statues and statuettes of precious metal, 
precious stones, centre pieces of precious 
metal, boxes of precious metal, badges of 
precious metal, tie pins, cuff links, tie 
clips, key rings of precious metal, agates, 
bracelets, brooches, buckles, diamonds, 
earrings, ivory, amulets, medals and 
medallions, necklaces, pearls, platinum, rings, 
pendants, ornamental pins, hat and shoe 
ornaments of precious metal, chaplets.

Class 16
announcement cards, aquarelles, bags 
(envelopes, pouches) of paper for packaging, 
bookends, booklets, boxes of cardboard, cards, 
card holders, catalogues, paper cutters, 
engravings, etchings, fountain pens, graphic 
prints, graphic representations, graphic 
reproductions, greeting cards, inkwells, paper 
labels, lithographic works of art, lithographs, 
luminous paper, note books, packing paper, 
painters' easels, pamphlets, paper knives, 
paper sheets, paperweights, fountain pen cases, 
pencil holders, pencil boxes, photograph 
stands, photographs, pictures, placards of 
paper or cardboard, portraits, posters, printed 
matter, printed publications, paper ribbons, 
seals, signboards of paper or cardboard, silver 
paper, square rulers, stands for pens and 
pencils, types (numerals and letters), 
watercolours, wrapping paper, writing pads, 
writing paper, writing tablets.

Class 18
leather and imitations of leather, and goods 
made of these materials and not included in 
other classes, trunks and travelling bags, 
umbrellas, walking sticks, harness and 
saddlery, attaché cases, boxes of leather or 
leather board, boxes of vulcanised fibre, 
briefcases, canes, card cases, cases of leather 
or leather board, chain mesh purses, not of 
precious metal, chamois leather, other than for 
cleaning purposes, dog collars, envelopes of 
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leather for packaging, desk pads of leather, 
fur, fur-skins, garment bags for travel, 
handbags, hat boxes of leather, key cases 
(leatherware), leather leashes, leather straps, 
music cases, note cases, pelts, pocket wallets, 
pouches of leather for packaging, purses, 
purses not of precious metal, school satchels, 
shopping bags, suitcases, travelling sets, 
travelling trunks, umbrella covers, valises, 
vanity cases (not fitted), wheeled shopping 
bags.

Class 20
furniture, mirrors, picture frames, goods (not 
included in other classes) of wood, cork, reed, 
cane, wicker, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, 
shell, amber, mother-of-pearl, meerschaum, 
yellow amber, animal horns, armchairs, works of 
art of wood, wax or plaster, bamboo, baskets 
(not of metal), beds, benches, bottles closures 
(not of metal), boxes of wood, busts of wood, 
wax or plaster, chairs, chests (not of metal), 
chests of drawers, wind chimes (decoration), 
coat hangers, coatstands, coral, counters 
(tables), curtain rings, cushions, desks, 
display stands, divans, dressing tables, easy 
chairs, fans for personal use, fire screens, 
flower-pot pedestals, flower-stands 
(furniture), footstools, furniture partition of 
wood, furniture shelves, hat stands, horn 
(unworked or semi-worked), ivory (unworked or 
semi-worked), jewellery caskets not of precious 
metal, keyboards for hanging keys, lecterns, 
meerschaum, mobiles (decoration), mother-of-
pearl (unworked or semi-worked), rattan, reeds 
(plaiting material), screens, seats, settees, 
shells, showcases, sideboards, silvered glass, 
sofas, statues of wood, wax or plaster, 
statuettes of wood, wax or plaster, table tops, 
tables, tea trolleys, trolleys, umbrella 
stands, wax figures, wickerwork, decorative 
wall plaques, not of textile, non-metallic wall 
consoles, non-metallic door fittings, non-
metallic door knobs, non-metallic door handles, 
non-metallic drawer knobs, non-metallic wall 
mountings.

Class 21
household or kitchen utensils and containers 
(not of precious metal or coated therewith), 
crystal, porcelain ware and earthenware not 
included in other classes, door handles of 
crystal, works of art of crystal, of porcelain, 
terra-cotta or earthenware, table plates not of 
precious metal, crystal flasks, basins, crystal 
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jars, boxes of glass and of crystal, crystal 
boxes for sweetmeats, crystal candlesticks, 
bowls of crystal, crystal bottles, jugs, 
perfume burners, busts of china, terra-cotta or 
crystal, tea and coffee services, not of 
precious metal, crystal decanters, beer mugs, 
baskets for domestic use, not of precious 
metal, cups, crystal (glassware), pitchers, 
figurines (statuettes) of porcelain, 
earthenware or crystal, crystal goblets, oil 
cruets, vegetable dishes, cruet stands for oil 
and vinegar, not of precious metal, butter 
dishes, crystal drinking glasses, mosaics of 
glass, toilet cases, opaline glass, trays for 
domestic purposes, not of precious metal, 
dishes, pepper pots, porcelain ware, menu card 
holders, knife rests for the table, pots, 
powder compacts, not of precious metal, perfume 
sprayers, crystal drinking vessels, salad 
bowls, salt cellars, ice buckets, statues of 
porcelain, terra-cotta or crystal, sugar bowls, 
crystal centre pieces, toilet utensils, 
tableware (other than knives, forks and spoons) 
not of precious metal, vases, not of precious 
metal, glasses (receptacles), opal glass, 
crystal perfume bottles, crystal candle rings; 
sugar tongs, powder compacts of precious metal, 
tableware of precious metal, household and 
kitchen utensils and containers of precious 
metal, candlesticks of precious metal, flasks 
of precious metal, cruet stands of precious 
metal for oil and vinegar.

Class 34
tobacco, smokers' articles, matches, tobacco 
pouches, cigar boxes not of precious metal, 
cigarette boxes not of precious metal, 
cigarette tips, mouthpieces for cigarette 
holders, lighters for smokers, ashtrays for 
smokers not of precious metal, cigars, 
cigarettes, cigar cases not of precious metal, 
cigarette cases not of precious metal, 
cigarette filters, cigar holders not of 
precious metal, cigarette holders not of 
precious metal, tobacco pipes, match holders 
not of precious metal, tobacco jars not of 
precious metal, pipe racks not of precious 
metal, snuff boxes not of precious metal. 

[111] 註冊編號: 303105099
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Trade Mark No.: 

[540] 商標：

Mark:

[571] 商標描述：

Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

MARY KAY INC.
16251 DALLAS PARKWAY,
ADDISON, TEXAS 75001,
UNITED STATES

[740/ 
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

China Patent Agent (H.K.) Ltd.
22/F, Great Eagle Centre,
23 Harbour Road, Wanchai,
HONG KONG

[511] 原來的類別編號:
Original Class No.:

16

[511] 建議的新類別編號:
Proposed New Class No.:

14, 16

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:

Original Specification:

Class 16
Printed matter; printed publications; books; 
magazines; printed periodicals; printed 
informational cards; printed business supplies, 
marketing materials and sales aids, catalogs, 
magazines, business cards, letterhead, 
stationery and brochures; invoices; signboards 
of paper or cardboard; paper bags (empty); 
postcards; picture poster; paper; filter paper; 
toilet paper; handkerchiefs of paper; napkins 
of paper; towels of paper; face towels of 
paper; table napkins of paper; engravings; 
stapler; wrapping paper; pens (office 
requisites); drawing instruments; drawing 
materials; printing type; architect's models; 
chaplets. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:

Proposed New Specification:

Class 14
Chaplets

Class 16
Printed matter; printed publications; books; 
magazines; printed periodicals; printed 
informational cards; printed business supplies, 
marketing materials and sales aids, catalogs, 
magazines, business cards, letterhead, 
stationery and brochures; invoices; signboards 
of paper or cardboard; paper bags (empty); 
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postcards; picture poster; paper; filter paper; 
toilet paper; handkerchiefs of paper; napkins 
of paper; towels of paper; face towels of 
paper; table napkins of paper; engravings; 
stapler; wrapping paper; pens (office 
requisites); drawing instruments; drawing 
materials; printing type; architect's models. 

[111] 註冊編號:
Trade Mark No.:

303704157

[540] 商標：

Mark:

[571] 商標描述：

Mark Description:

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:
Owner's Name, Address:

FUNFUL GROUP OF SCHOOLS COMPANY LIMITED TRADING 
AS FUNFUL ENGLISH PRIMARY SCHOOL AND 
KINDERGARTEN
1 CUMBERLAND ROAD
KOWLOON TONG KOWLOON,
HONG KONG

[740/ 
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Deacons
5th Floor
Alexandra House, Central,
HONG KONG

[511] 原來的類別編號:
Original Class No.:

9,16,18,25,41,43

[511] 建議的新類別編號:
Proposed New Class No.:

9, 14, 16, 18, 25, 29, 41, 43

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:

Original Specification:

Class 9
Computer software applications, downloadable; 
Electronic publications, downloadable; Computer 
software; Electronic pocket translators; 
Downloadable music files; Downloadable image 
files; Electronic book readers; Learning 
machines; Electronic-teaching learning 
machines; Electronic audible units with books; 
audiovisual teaching apparatus; Scientific, 
nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
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regulating or controlling electricity; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs; compact discs, DVDs 
and other digital recording media; mechanisms 
for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, 
calculating machines, data processing 
equipment, computers; fire-extinguishing 
apparatus.

Class 16
Paper; copying paper [stationery]; Paper sheets 
[stationery]; Cardboard tubes; Printed 
publications; Children's books with electronic 
audible units; Books; Song books; stationery; 
writing instruments; Teaching aid; Model 
specimen for teaching; Steatite [tailor's 
chalk]; Paper and cardboard; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; adhesives 
for stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paintbrushes; typewriters and office 
requisites (except furniture); instructional 
and teaching material (except apparatus); 
plastic materials for packaging; printers' 
type; printing blocks; Towels of paper; 
Advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
Pictures; Packing paper; Bookbinding material; 
Ink; Stamps [seals]; Drawing instruments; 
Drawing materials; Modelling materials; 
Chaplets.

Class 18
Bags; School bags; Backpacks; Handbags; Bags 
for sports; Shopping bags; Furniture coverings 
of leather; Leather laces; Leather and 
imitations of leather; animal skins, hides; 
trunks and travelling bags; umbrellas and 
parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and 
saddlery; Gut for making sausages.

Class 25
Clothing; Sports jerseys; Uniforms; Children's 
clothing; Swimsuits; Bathing caps; Clothing for 
gymnastics; Footwear; Hats; Hosiery; headgear; 
Gloves [clothing]; Scarves; Belts [clothing]; 
Religious clothing; Sashes for wear; Shower 
caps; Sleep masks; Wedding dress.

Class 41
Teaching; Nursery schools; Boarding school 
education; Services of schools [education]; 
Organization of exhibitions for cultural or 
educational purposes; Arranging and conducting 
of workshops [training]; Lending library 
services; Publication of books; On-line 
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publication of electronic books and journals; 
Providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; Video-tape publishing; 
kindergarten services; analysis and research on 
education; provision of educational and 
training courses; school services; arranging 
and conducting of educational examinations; 
research and professional consultancy relating 
to education and training; online education 
services; Education; providing of training; 
entertainment; sporting and cultural 
activities; Production of shows; Providing 
sports facilities; Toy rental; Games equipment 
rental; Animal training; Modelling for artists; 
Organization of lotteries.

Class 43
Boarding house services; Canteen services; 
Snack-bar services; Food and drink catering; 
Holiday camp services [lodging]; Provision of 
food and drink (mobile); Day-nursery [crèche] 
services; preschooler and infant care at 
daycare centers; providing information on 
preschooler and infant care at daycare centers; 
child care; day care services; Services for 
providing food and drink; temporary 
accommodation; Providing campground facilities; 
Retirement home services; Boarding for animals; 
Rental of chairs, tables, table linen, 
glassware; Rental of cooking apparatus; Rental 
of drinking water dispensers; Rental of 
lighting apparatus. 

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:

Proposed New Specification:

Class 9
Computer software applications, downloadable; 
Electronic publications, downloadable; Computer 
software; Electronic pocket translators; 
Downloadable music files; Downloadable image 
files; Electronic book readers; Learning 
machines; Electronic-teaching learning 
machines; Electronic audible units with books; 
audiovisual teaching apparatus; Scientific, 
nautical, surveying, photographic, 
cinematographic, optical, weighing, measuring, 
signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving 
and teaching apparatus and instruments; 
apparatus and instruments for conducting, 
switching, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; 
apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data 
carriers, recording discs; compact discs, DVDs 
and other digital recording media; mechanisms 
for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, 
calculating machines, data processing 
equipment, computers; fire-extinguishing 
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apparatus.

Class 14
Chaplets.

Class 16
Paper; copying paper [stationery]; Paper sheets 
[stationery]; Cardboard tubes; Printed 
publications; Children's books with electronic 
audible units; Books; Song books; stationery; 
writing instruments; Teaching aid; Model 
specimen for teaching; Steatite [tailor's 
chalk]; Paper and cardboard; printed matter; 
bookbinding material; photographs; adhesives 
for stationery or household purposes; artists' 
materials; paintbrushes; typewriters and office 
requisites (except furniture); instructional 
and teaching material (except apparatus); 
plastic materials for packaging; printers' 
type; printing blocks; Towels of paper; 
Advertisement boards of paper or cardboard; 
Pictures; Packing paper; Bookbinding material; 
Ink; Stamps [seals]; Drawing instruments; 
Drawing materials; Modelling materials

Class 18
Bags; School bags; Backpacks; Handbags; Bags 
for sports; Shopping bags; Furniture coverings 
of leather; Leather laces; Leather and 
imitations of leather; animal skins, hides; 
trunks and travelling bags; umbrellas and 
parasols; walking sticks; whips, harness and 
saddlery.

Class 25
Clothing; Sports jerseys; Uniforms; Children's 
clothing; Swimsuits; Bathing caps; Clothing for 
gymnastics; Footwear; Hats; Hosiery; headgear; 
Gloves [clothing]; Scarves; Belts [clothing]; 
Religious clothing; Sashes for wear; Shower 
caps; Sleep masks; Wedding dress.

Class 29
Gut for making sausages.

Class 41
Teaching; Nursery schools; Boarding school 
education; Services of schools [education]; 
Organization of exhibitions for cultural or 
educational purposes; Arranging and conducting 
of workshops [training]; Lending library 
services; Publication of books; On-line 
publication of electronic books and journals; 
Providing on-line electronic publications, not 
downloadable; Video-tape publishing; 
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kindergarten services; analysis and research on 
education; provision of educational and 
training courses; school services; arranging 
and conducting of educational examinations; 
research and professional consultancy relating 
to education and training; online education 
services; Education; providing of training; 
entertainment; sporting and cultural 
activities; Production of shows; Providing 
sports facilities; Toy rental; Games equipment 
rental; Animal training; Modelling for artists; 
Organization of lotteries.

Class 43
Boarding house services; Canteen services; 
Snack-bar services; Food and drink catering; 
Holiday camp services [lodging]; Provision of 
food and drink (mobile); Day-nursery [crèche] 
services; preschooler and infant care at 
daycare centers; providing information on 
preschooler and infant care at daycare centers; 
child care; day care services; Services for 
providing food and drink; temporary 
accommodation; Providing campground facilities; 
Retirement home services; Boarding for animals; 
Rental of chairs, tables, table linen, 
glassware; Rental of cooking apparatus; Rental 
of drinking water dispensers; Rental of 
lighting apparatus. 




